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STATE AND LOCAL LAW ENFORCEMENT AS
ANTI-DRUG SISTANCE PROVISIONS OF THE 

ABUSE ACT OF 1986 

WEDNESDAY, APRIL 1, 1987 

HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES, 
SUBCOMMITTEE ON CRIME, 
COMMITTEE ON THE JUDICIARY, 

Washington, DC. 
The subcommittee met, pursuant to call, at 10:08 a.m., in room 

2237, Rayburn House Office Building, Hon. William J. Hughes 
(chairman of the subcommittee) presiding. 

Present: Representatives Hughes, Mazzoli, Feighan, McCollum, 
Smith of Texas, Shaw, and Gekas. 

Staff Present: Hayden Gregory, counsel; Edward O'Connell, as
sistant counsel; Paul McNulty, associate counsel; Linda Hall, clerk; 
and Phyllis Henderson, clerk. 

Also Present: Representative Darden. 
Mr. HUGHES. The Subcommittee on Crime will come to order. 
Good morning, and welcome to the Subcommittee on Crime's 

hearing on the subject of Federal aid to State and local law en
forcement in the drug abuse area. If I were to characterize the pur
pose of this hearing today in a nutshell, it would be to evaluate the 
state of the partnership between State and local law enforcement 
communities and the Federal Government in their effort to combat 
substance abuse. 

Unfortur..ately, from today's perspective, I believe the answer is 
simple: The partnership has been dissolved. It grieves me to re
member the President's grand statement in October of 1986 when 
he signed the Anti-Drug Abuse Act. He said-and I know my col
league from New York would remember because he was there and 
participated in the signing ceremonies--and I quote: 

Well, today it gives me great pleasure to sign legislation that reflects the total 
commitment of the American people and their Government to fight the evils of 
drugs. • • • Drug use is too costly for us not to do everything in our power not just 
to fight it but to do it and conquer it. The magnitude of today's drug problem can be 
traced to past unwillingness to recognize and confront the problem. • • • In the last 
few years we have made much progress in the enforcement end of solving the drug 
problem. Cooperation between governments is better than ever before. This legisla
tion allows us to do even more. 

I agree wholeheartedly with these statements by the President, 
particularly that part where he says it "allows us to do even 
more." The sad part is that just three months after those eloquent 
words, the President in his budget submission proposed the elimi
nation of the aid to State and local law enforcement programs, so 
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now we are ;not only not doing more, we are doing much, much 
less. $225 million, to be precise, in the law enforcement area; more 
in other areas. In the area of education, which needs to be 
strengthened, the President's submission cut it in half, from $200 
million to $100 million. In the area of treatment, as I recall, there 
was $220 million projected for this next fiscal year. That is to be 
stretched out over two years, which means that this part has been 
diluted by at least 50 percent. To paraphrase that old familiar 
tune, which I have varied a little bit: Mr. President, why don't you 
love us in January as much as you did in October. 

The problem is still there and it is probably getting worse! 
Just recently, the State Department released its yearly Interna

tional Narcotics Control Strategy report which indicated a vast ex
pansion in the &rea of opium, coca and marijuana throughout the 
world, a large portion of which is targeted for us and, despite the 
best efforts of our Federal interdiction forces, will end up on our 
street corners. It is precisely there on our street corners and in our 
schoolyards where it must be met, not by the Federal Government, 
but by State and local personnel who handle over 90 percent of our 
criminal caseload on our streets and in the. schoolyards. 

The worse part of this Administration's proposal is that it not 
only will jeopardize next year's program, it may well abort the 
spending of $225 million for this year. What reasonable State plan
ning agency would develop a statewide strategy which is mandated 
by the act and then spend money on meaningful programs when 
they may face the cutoff of funds in October of 1987? Our drug 
problem will not be solved by a one-year commitment. It leaves us 
today with a real question for the Congress as to whether we 
should go ahead at all with the critical programs of the Anti-Drug 
Abuse Act. 

Specifically, today we will be discussing subtitle (k), the State 
and local law enforcement assistance portion of the Anti-Drug 
Abuse Act of 1986, which in its early life was a part of the Drug 
Enforcement Act of 1986 that the Crime Subcommittee reported on 
August the 12th of last year. i 

As enacted, this subtitle provides a $230 million authorization for 
State and local agencies to assist them in programs to improve the 
apprehension, prosecution, adjudication, detention and rehabilita
tion of drug offenders; for eradication and treatment programs and 
for programs to focus on major drug offenders. The bulk of this 
funding is distributed to States under formula grant based on 
population, and the States, in return, allocate a portion of the funds 
to units of local governments. 

We also have before us today H.R. 1411, introduced by Congress
men Rangel and Gilman, which essentially would increase the au
thorization levels for this program from $230 million to $675 mil
lion for fiscal years 1988 and 1989. 

[A copy of H.R. 1411 follows:] 



OJ 

,-
" , 
i 

i .. ,.4 
1 
1, 
:1 

i 
{ 

i 
J . 
I 
'1 
~ 
& 
] 
:i 
;t 

J 
t: 

.) 

• 

,." } ,.,_ " . ~. .'- p _< _', - • "_.' 3,. !\ _ 

3 

I 

lOOTH CONGRESS H R 1411 
1ST SESSION •• • 

To amend the Omnibus Crime Control and Safe Streets Act of 1968 to increase 
the swns authorized to be appropriated for drug law enforcement programs 
for the fiscal years 1988 and 1989, and for other purposes. 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

MAROH 4, 1987 

Mr. RANGEL (for himself and Mr. GILMAN) introduced the following bill; which 
was referred to the Committee on the Judiciary 

A BILL 
To amend the Omnibus Crime Control and Safe Streets Act of 

1968 to increase the sums authorized to be appropriated for 

drug law enforcement programs for the fiscal years 1988 

and 1989, and for other purposes. 

1 Be it enacted by the Senate and House of Representa-

2 tives of the United States of America in Congress assembled, 

3 SECTION 1. AUTHORIZATION OF APPROPRIATIONS. 

4 Section 1001(a)(6) of title I of the Omnibus Crime Con-

5 trol and Safe Streets Act of 1968 (42 U.S.C. 3793(a)(6» is 

6 amended by striking "$230,000,000 for fiscal year 1988, and 

7 $230,000,000 for fiscal year 1989" and inserting 
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1 "$675,000,000 for fiscal year 1988, and $675,000,000 for 

2 fiscal year 1989". 

3 SEC. 2. LIMITATION ON DISCRETIONARY GRANTS. 

4 (a) ALLOCATION AND DISTRIBUTION OF FuNDs 

5 UNDER FORMULA GRANTs.-Section 1305 of title I of the 

6 Omnibus Crime Control and Safe Streets Act of 1968 is 

7 amended by striking "80 per centum" and inserting "the 

8 amount remaining after the allocation under section 1311". 

9 (b) ALLOCATION OF FuNDs FOR DISCRETIONARY 

10 GRANTs.-Section 1311 of title I of the Omnibus Crime 

11 Control and Safe Streets Act of 1968 is amended by inserting 

12 "(but not to exceed $50,000,000 in each of the fiscal years 

13 1988 and 1989)" after "20 per centum". 

o 
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Mr. HUGHES. The subcommittee is very interested in the status 
of this important program and we look forward to hearing both as 
to its present implementation and your thoughts on its future. We 
have a lot of excellent witnesses today, and I look forward to hear
ing their testimony. 

The chair recognizes at this time the gentleman from Florida. 
Mr. MCCOLLUM. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I believe this is the 

first formal hearing with members and witnesses we have had 
since the subcommittee has been convened in this session, and I 
want to say that I look forward to working with you and I know 
that the other committee members do as well, Mr. Chairman. 

I am very pleased to welcome the Honorable Mr. Rangel today, 
who is with us again to discuss the question. We have had the op· 
portunity at some time in the past to discuss the issue of State and 
local law enforcement involvement. I know how much hard work 
was put in by your Select Committee and by you and Congressman 
Gilman on this subject, and how much you are still putting in, 
trying to determine, as we are, precisely how we can resolve this 
drug crisis in America and to deter the use of it as well as, of 
course, the sales and the production. I am very appreciative of that 
fact. 

What we are here about today is to determine as much as we can 
what the story is in the Justice Department's not sending up a re
quest for the funding for this coming iiscal year in the budget proc
ess. I think it is a pretty difficult issue simply because there are 
questions that I think we all respect in terms of setting priorities. 
It is hard, though, for many of us who work with the drug area to 
pick a priority in spending that is any greater than that dealing 
with narcotics. But even in that area there are some serious ques
tions in my mind as to where the resources available to us should 
best be spent, and that is all a part of what this is about, in my 
judgment, to look at what the local law enforcement officials have 
to say with respect to how they intend to use the monies that are 
being made available in the current appropriation that we have for 
them, what the grant funding may go to, and also, hopefully, to get 
a better idea of some of the priorities that the Justice Department 
has in mind with respect to spending money that it may not be 
spending on the area of the State and local assistance program that 
we authorized. 

So as we go through this hearing, I will be looking to see what 
the balanced equities are. Because the bottom line, Mr. Chairman, 
I think for all of us is how do we best spend our limited resources 
to stop the drug flow into this country and stop the tremendous 
usage that all of us want to combat. 

Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
Mr. HUGHES. Thank you. 
Our first panel today is comprised of two very distinguished 

members of the House Select Committee on Narcotics Abuse and 
Control, the Honorable Charles Rangel, its chairman, and the Hon
orable Benjamin Gilman, of New York. Congressman Rangel has 
represented the 16th Congressional District of New York since 1970 
and has chaired the Select Committee on Narcotics Abuse and Con
trol since 1983. Congressman Gilman, who will join us shortly, has 
represented the 22nd Congressional District of New York since 
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1972 and is the ranking Republican member of the Select Commit
tee on Narcot.ics Abuse and Control. Mr. Gilman has served on the 
Select Committee since its inception in 1976. 

Both of our colleagues have been responsible for making the 
Select Committee on Narcotics an effective body to deal with the 
myriad of problems associated with substance abuse and drug traf· 
ficking. They were also leading advocates for aid to State and local 
law enforcement in the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1986 in the 99th 
Congress. 

Charley, we are just delighted to have you with us this morning, 
We congratulate you on your many, many initiatives in this area, 
and we look forward to hearing from you. You may proceed as you 
see fit. 

STATEMENTS OF HON. CHARLES B. RANGEL, A REPRESENTATIVE 
IN CONGRESS FROM THE STATE OF NEW YORK; AND HON. BEN
JAMIN A. GILMAN, A REPRESENTATIVE IN CONGRESS FROM 
THE STATE OF NEW YORK 

Mr. RANGEL. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. May I have permission 
to submit my written testimony into the record. 

Mr. HUGHES. Without objection, so received. 
Mr. RANGEL. Thank you. 
Mr. Chairman and distinguished members of this committee, I 

cannot think of any committee that has been more out front in 
crafting the laws that are necessary to fight the drug crisis that we 
frnd not only in our country but indeed throughout the world. Just 
a couple of weeks ago, Speaker Wright designated Ben Gilman and 
I to represent the House of Representatives at a conference that 
was held in Bogota of the Andean countries, and for the first time 
the five countries that comprise the conference, came together to 
better cooperate in order to fight against this crisis, which they rec
ognized is not an American problem or South American problem 
but an internat~onal problem that warranted international action. 
They called for a summit, including President Reagan, to see 
whether some strategy could be developed. 

When Ben and 1. met with the President of Colombia, we found 
that not only had they shot over 30 judges and raped and looted 
the Justice Department and assassinated the Minister of Justice 
and killed the prosecutor that was assigned to investigate that 
case, but even had shot somebody, I believe, in Hungary that had 
been a prosecutor but had been removed for the safety of himself 
and his family, and the drug traffickers went and shot him. We 
were shocked and surprised to see a great country like Colombia 
had to admit to us, and to their embarrassment, that not one case 
is being tried in the civil courts because of the threat of assassina
tion of the judges and their families. 

We met with the widow of the national police chief of Colombia. 
They assassinated her husband. And John T. Cusack, a veteran law 
enforcement officer said he has been to many funerals and talked 
with many widows, but this is the first time he talked to a widow 
that she, herself, was shot and their kids were shot as they had 
killed her husband because of his role in narcotics law enforce-
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ment. Because of intimidation civilian courts in Colombia do not 
prosecute any drug traffickers. 

The supreme court struck down as unconstitutional military 
trials of these people. The only thing that was left was the extradi
tion treaty, and they struck that down. What does it mean? It 
means don't worry about anyone being arrested or prosecuted in 
Colombia for drug trafficking. 

When we talked about the processing plants for the coca leaves 
pouring in from Bolivia and from Peru, we found out that the ma
jority of them were located in rebel territory. What does that mean 
to us? It means that the government for their own reasons have 
entered into some ceasefire. And as of the time that we left, even 
though the President said he would look into it and correct it, they 
were not even prepared to go into these territories to destroy the 
processing plants for cocaine. They have bumpel' crops, bumper 
processing. Don't listen to the U.S. Select Committee, listen to the 
State Department, and they say that there will be bumper crops of 
opium in Burma, in Pakistan, cocaine coming out of South Amer
ica. Then if we would listen and see what is happening when Com
missioner of Customs Von Raab our border with Mexico is a sieve. 
That notwithstanding what we have done, the equipment that will 
be locked into place, he said that he will not be able to determine 
the effectiveness of it for at least 5 years, and that he could not say 
that any appreciable reduction in cocaine or opium or other drugs 
will be on our streets because of the actual physical inability, 
really, to protect our borders from drugs pouring in by land, sea, or 
air. 

And so, naturally, we all were pleased when President Reagan 
said that we weren't just rhetorically declaring war with comic 
books and slogans. But when he signed the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 
1986 it meant not that the Congress knew what we were doing, but 
I had assumed that the Administration would take the leadership 
and tell us what we had done right, what we had done wrong, 
where there could be a better allocation of funds. What did we get 
back? We got back a commitment on television when television 
newscasters were saying that the Administration and the Congress 
had made reducing drug usage a priority, and they said that after 
the election that the Administration would not resume its commit
ment to this great fight. And if we take a look at the budget that 
was presented to us by the Administration, then we are embar
rassed as Members of Congress if our constituents believe that we 
have given up on this struggle. 

Every place we go they say it is a question of demand. They say 
that we have to educate our kids. Who can deny that we were sup
posed to be doing more? But I tell this committee that this Admin
istration has been honest up until they signed that bill. Because we 
had hearings on each and every part of the bill that was in the om
nibus bill and they resisted each and every part of it. The only hyp
ocritical thing the Administration has been guilty of was signing it 
into law. Because after they signed it into law, they have now re
verted to their initial position; and that is, they didn't need it in 
the first place. 

Because Secretary Bennett said he didn't need one nickel for 
education. He thought that all he had to do was get tough on these 
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rascals in school and kick them out, and that was the Federal pro
gram along with a pamphlet that he was ready to distribute. 

But on the question of local and State law enforcement I was sur
prised at the candor and the honesty of OMB Director James 
Miller who testified just a couple of weeks ago in front of our com
mittee in saying, the law notwithstanding, they never did believe 
that they should give assistance to local and State law enforcement 
officers. 

We have had no dramatic increase in drug erlforcement agents 
since 1976, and there is no Hile here that truly believes that we 
want to have or that we do have any Federal police force that is 
going to successfully administer or enforce the Federal drug laws. 
They are dealing with what they would call conspiracy. I don't 
know when last we had one in New York City, but I know one 
thing: That my U.S. Attorney when he agrees to prosecute narcotic 
cases he has a press conference, and he says that this year we are 
going to take 200 narcotic cases to relieve the burden off of the 
local law enforcement officers. And what do we do? We thank him. 

We thank him for opening up the doors of justice to enforce the 
United States Criminal Code as it relates to narcotics. Why? Be
cause he believes, as the Attorney General believes, that all of the 
Federal, local and State law enforcement officers as relates to r:.ar
cotics is a local problem and should be enforced by local authori
ties. And if they have time to stop the prosecution of bank robbers 
and all of these things which they think is in the national interest 
and determine the priorities, they get their hands dirty in dealing 
with drug traffickers, then we have to thank them because our 
courts are backed up in the; City and State of New York and the 
municipalities around the country, because they just don't have the 
space, the personnel, to prosecute these cases. And in many areas, 
if a drug trafficker is arrested, all he has to do is ask for a trial by 
jury and they know that that is not going tv happen because they 
can't do it. 

That is why it hurts us when mayors and police chiefs thought 
that for once the Federal Government recognized the plight they 
were in, where we heard pleas from our colleagues from the border 
States saying that they just have to give up, where we have had 
hearings where ::;heriffs have told us that they just weren't pre
pared to run for re-election and ask for an increase in property 
taxes just to pay for another big drug case. That it W£1S just too ex
pensive for them to prosecute and too expensive for them to tax 
people for narcotic cases, and they would just as well by not pros
ecuting them. 

And so we do have something locked into place. We all compro
mised. We all worked together. We all said let's try for 225 million. 
Let's see whether it works. Police chiefs have gone out to recruit 
and district attorneys and judges and court officers really believe 
that we have given them a push in the right direction. And what 
do they find out from the Administration? That the mo',:tey wasn't 
being used properly? That perhaps they need less money than they 
have, or perhaps they need more money? No. The Ad,uinistration 
said, we told you not to do it. They signed it into law, but don't 
want it funded for next year. 
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I would be one embarrassed Congressman if I stood next to the 
President of the United States, encouraged these people to move 
forward in education, in rehabilitation, in treatment, in protecting 
our borders, in getting involved in eradication, and in giving sup
port to the true people that are fighting in the trenches-and that 
is our local and State police officials and the law enforcement 
system-then after election when we return to the Congress to say 
we didn't mean it. We only meant it for the election year and for 
1987 and you are on your own in 1988, and whatever commitments 
you made based on what the Congress and the President does, 
count us out. 

I know this committee is not going to do that. And because I be
lieve that we have not really reached that point as to what is 
needed, I have put back in H.R. 1411 $675 million in 1988, and in 
1989, and I hope that instead of resisting what we are doing that 
the Attorney General, the Secretary of State, and the Secretary of 
Health and Education will come and work with the Congress and 
show us how we can do it better. We just can't legislate this prob
lem away. It takes a combination of government officials coming 
together and doing what they think is in the best interest of the 
.:ountry. 

It is with great pleasure that I have Ben Gilman with me be
cause what we have tried to do, I can't recall one partisan issue 
that we have had on this committee. Not just with us, but with any 
other members of the committee. We have tried to meet with the 
Administration. We have had hearings, we have invited them down 
and they have been too busy to testify. But the candor of Budget 
Director Miller should put us on notice that the Administration 
says that they signed the law but they really didn't want to do it, 
they really didn't mean it, and they hope that we will defund it. 

[The statement of Mr. Rangel follows:] 
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TEST! MONY OF 

HONORABLE CHARLES B. RANGEL 
CHAIRMAN, SELECT COMMITTEE ON NARCOTICS ABUSE & CONTROL 

ON SUBTITLE K, STATE AND LOCAL NARCOTICS CONTROL ASSISTANCE, 
OF PUBLIC LAW 99-570, ANTI-DRUG ABUSE ACT OF 1986 
AND H.R. 1411, TO INCREASE FUNDING FOR STATE AND 

LOCAL DRUG ENFORCEMENT 

BEFORE THE 

UNITED STATES HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
COWl I TTEE ON THE JUO I ClARY 

SUBCOMMITTEE ON CRIME 

APRIL 1, 1987 
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GOOD MORNING, MR. CHAIRMAN AND MEMBERS OF THE SUBCOMMITTEE. 

APPRECIATE THIS OPPORTUNITY TO TESTIFY REGARDING SUBTITLE K 
STATE AND LOCAL NARCOTICS CONTROL ASSISTANCE -- OF PUBLIC LAW 

99-570, THE ANTI-DRUG ABUSE ACT OF 1986 AND H.R. 1411, TO 

INCREASE THE SUMS AUTHORIZED FOR STATE AND LOCAL DRUG ENFORCE

MENT IN FISCAL YEARS 1988 AND 1989. 

I; MR. CHAIRMAN, BEFORE DISCUSSING THE SPECIFICS OF SUBTITLE K, 

i WANT TO EXPRESS MY GRATITUDE TO YOU FOR YOUR LEADERSHIP IN 

CRAFTING THE CRIMINAL LAW PROVISIONS OF THE ANTI-DRUG ABUSE ACT. 

THE ACT PROVIDES INCREASED PENALTIES FOR DRUG TRAFFICKING WITH 

MANDATORY MINIMUM SENTENCES OF 5 YEARS AND 10 YEARS FOR LARGE

SCALE DRUG TRAFFICKERS. IT PROVIDES FOR A f4ANDATORY MINIMUM 

FINE OF $1,000 FOR A FIRST OFFENSE OF SIMPLE POSSESSION; A 

SECOND OFFENSE WILL RESULT IN A MANDATORY MINIMUM SENTENCE OF 15 

DAYS IN JAIL AND A FINE OF $~,51j0. THE ACT EXPANDS THE PERMIS

SIBLE USES OF THE ASSETS FORFEITURE FUND TO INCLUDE PROGRAM

RELATED AS WELL AS CASE-RELATED EXPENSES. IT PROVIDES BIGGER 

FINES AND LIFE IMPRISONMENT FOR MAJOR DRUG KINGPINS. 

OTHER SIGNIFICANT CRIMINAL LAW PROVISIONS OF THE ACT CREATE 

A NEW FEDERAL CRIMINAL OFFENSE OF ~IONEY LAUNDERING, AND 

STRENGTHEN THE CURRENCY TRANSACTION REPORTING REQUIREMENTS; AND 

PROVIDE INCREASED AUTHORIZATION LEVELS FOR THE DEA, FBI, BUREAU 

OF PRISONS AND U.S. MARSHALS SERVICE. 

MR. CHA I RMAN, AND ~1EMB ERS OF THE SUBCOM~II TTEE, THE ANT I-DRUG 

ABUSE ACT OF 1986 IS THE CONGRESSIONAL RESPO~SE TO THE DEMANDS 

OF OUR CONSTITUENTS THAT WE 00 SOMETHING TO CURB ESCALATING DRUG 
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USE AND ABUSE IN AMERICA. LEGISLATIVE EFFORTS IN THE CONGRESS 

PUSHED FORWARD, AND ON OCTOBER 27, 1986, THE ANTI-DRUG ABUSE ACT 

WAS SIGNED INTO LAW. 

THE PASSAGE OF THE ANTI-DRUG ABUSE ACT OF 1986 GAVE I~ANY 

P.EOPLE HOPE THAT THE SERIOUS PROBLEMS OF DRUG ABUSE AND DRUG 

TRAFFICKING WERE FINALLY GOING TO BE ADDRESSED WITH SUFFICIENT 

PERSONNEL AND MONETARY RESOURCES TO BEGIN TO MAKE A DIFFERENCE. 

WE IN THE CONGRESS, THOUGHT THAT WHEN PRESIDENT REAGAN SIGNED 

THE BILL, HE WAS MAKING A SERIOUS COMMITMENT TO JOIN IN THE 

FIGHT AGAINST DRUG ABUSE. MR. REAGAN STATED, "WELL, TODAY IT 

GIVES ME GREAT PLEASURE TO SIGN LEGISLATION THAT REFLECTS THE 

TOTAL COMMITMENT OF THE AMERICAN PEOPLE AND THEIR GOVERNMENT TO 

FIGHT THE EVIL OF DRUGS." 

THE PRESIDENT ALSO STATED THAT, "THE AMERICAN PEOPLE WANT 

THEIR GOVERNMENT TO GET TOUGH AND GO ON THE OFFENSIVE AND THAT'S 

EXACTL Y WHAT I~E INTEND, WITH MORE FEROC (TY THAN EVER BEFORE." 

IN EARLY JANUARY, THE PRESIDENT'S FY 1988 BUDGET CAME UP TO 

CAPITOL HILL PROPOSING DEEP CUTS IN THE PROGRAMS JUST ENACTED 

ONLY TWO MONTHS EARLIER. 

--THE STATE AND LOCAL NARCOTICS CONTROL ASSISTANCE PROGRAM, 

THE SUBJECT OF YOUR HEAR I NG TODAY -- ~JH I CH PROV I DES $225 

MILLION TO STATE AND LOCAL GOVERNr.1ENTS FOR DRUG ENFORCEMENT 
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ACTIVITIES, IS ELIMINATED IN 1988. CONGRESS HAS AUTHORIZED THIS 

PROGRAM THROUGH 1989. 

--FUNDS FOR DRUG ABUSE EDUCATION PROGRAMS ARE SLASHED IN 

HALF FROM $200 MILLION IN 1987 AND $100 MILLION IN 1988. THE 

1988 REQUEST IS $150 MILLION BELOW THE AMOUNT AUTHORIZED BY 

CONGRESS IN THE ANTI-DRUG ABUSE ACT. THIS PROGRAM, TOO, IS 

AUTHORIZED THROUGH 1989. 

--No ADDITIONAL FUNDS ARE REQUESTED FOR DRUG ABUSE TREAT~ENT 

IN 1988. FUNDS PROVIDED TO CARRY OUT THE EXPANDED TREATMENT 

INITIATIVES AUTHORIZED IN THE ANTI-DRUG ABUSE ACT WILL BE USED 

TO SUPPORT PROGRAMS IN BOTH 1987 AND 1988. THE ALCOHOL, DRUG 

ABUSE AND MENTAL HEALTH BLOCK GRANT IS FROZEN AT THE 1987 LEVEL 

($495 MILLION). 

--A TOTAL OF 1998 POSITIONS ARE ELIMINATED FROM THE CUSTOMS 

SERVICE IN 1987 AND 1988, MORE THAN ~IIPING OUT THE GAINS 

CONGRESS INTENDED FOR THE CUSTOMS SERVICE IN THE DRUG LAW. THE 

~988 REQUEST OF $86 MILLION FOR THE CUSTOMS AIR PROGRAM -- A 

CRITICAL LINK IN OUR INTERDICTION EFFORT -- IS HALF OF THE 1987 

FUNDING LEVEL OF $171 I-IILLION. THE ADMINISTRATION PLANS TO 

DEFER UNTIL 1988 THE SPENDING OF $32 MILLION PROVIDED FOR THE 

AIR INTERDICTION PROGRAM IN 1987. THESE PROPOSALS JEOPARDIZE 

THE DEVELOPMENT OF FACILITIES TO EFFECTIVELY COORDINATE INTER

DICTION ACTIVITIES, THE DEPLOYMENT OF UPGRADED RADAR ON DRUG 
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SURVEILLANCE AIRCRAFT, AND THE OPERATION OF AIRCRAFT TO TRACK 

AIRBORNE DRUG SMUGGLERS. 

--AT $98.8 MILLION, THE 1988 PROPOSED FUNDING LEVEL FOR 

INTERNATIONAL NARCOTICS CONTROL EFFORTS BY THE STATE OEPART-

MENT'S BUREAU OF INTERNATIONAL NARCOTICS MATTERS IS NEARLY $20 

MILLION BELOW THE 1987 FUNDING PROVIDED BY CONGRESS. 

I ~OULD NOTE THAT THE 1988 BUDGET DOES INCLUDE ABOUT $70 

MILLION IN INCREASES FOR FEDERAL DRUG LAW ENFORCEMENT. 

MR. CHAIRMAN, THE SELECT COMMITTEE ON NARCOTICS ESTIMATES 

THAT IN 1986, '178 TONS OF COCAINE, 12 TONS OF HEROIN, AND 

BETWEEN 30,000 AND 60,000 TONS OF MARIJUANA ENTERED THE UNITED 

STATES, TO SATISFY THE DEMAND OF THE 25 MILLION PEOPLE WHO HAVE 

USED COCAINE, THE 50-60 MILLION AMERICANS WHO HAVE USED 

MAR I JUANA, AND THE 600 A300 HERO I N ADD I CTS IN Ai4ER I CA. 

ON MARCH 2, 1987, THE STATE DEPARTMENT RELEASED ITS YEARLY 

,INTERNATIONAL NARCOTICS CONTROL STRATEGY REPORT CINCSR). THE 

REPORT POINTS TO EXPANDED PRODUCTION OF OPIW~, COCA, AND MARI-

JUANA WORLDWIDE. WE CAN EXPECT BUMPER CROPS OF ILLICIT 

SUBSTANCES I N EVERY ALMOST f'.IAJOR DRUG PRODUC I NG COUNTRY IN 1987. 

IN SHORT, WE CAN EXPECT MORE DRUGS TO BE SMUGGLED INTO THE 

UNITED STATES THAN EVER BEFORE. 
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THAT LEAVES I T UP TO I NTERD I CT I ON . Hm~EVER, BEFORE HIE 

SELECT COMMITTEE TWO WEEKS AGO CUSTOMS COMMISSIONER WILLIAM VON 

RAAB TESTIFIED THAT NOT\~ITHSTANDING ALL THE MONEY AND HIGH 

TECHNOLOGY EQUIPMENT WE HAVE ENLISTED IN OUR INTERDICTION 

EFFORTS, IT WILL BE A NUMBER OF YEARS BEFORE WE SEE ANY IMPACT 

OF THESE EFFORTS ON THE AVAILABILITY OF DRUGS ON OUR STREETS. 

IN SHORT, THE RESPONSIBILITY TO PROTECT OUR COMMUNITIES AND 

CHILDREN FROM DRUGS WILL BE LEFT UP TO STATE AND LOCAL LAW 

ENFORCEMENT. 

IN AN ATTEMPT TO CURTAIL THIS FLOOD OF DRUGS ACROSS OUR 

BORDERS, AND TO PROV I DE STATE AND LOCAL LA\~ ENFORCEMENT PER

SONNEL ADEQUATE MANPOWER AND RESOURCES TO CONTROL THE PROBLEM, 

INTRODUCED H.R. 5990, THE STATE AND LOCAL NARCOTICS CONTROL 

ASSISTANCE ACT IN 1984. REINTRODUCED THIS LEGISLATION AS H.R. 

526 I N THE 99TH CONGRESS. I N HEAR I NGS ACROSS THE COUNT RY SINCE 

1983, LAI'J ENFORCEMENT OFFICIA~S, PARTICULARLY THOSE ALONG THE 

BORDER TOLD THE SELECT COM~IITTEE ON NARCOTICS, THAT THERE WAS NO 

WAY THEY COULD POSSIBLY FIGHT AN INTERNATIONAL PROBLEM WITH 

THEIR LIMITED FINANCIAL RESOURCES. THEY ALSO ADVOCATED THAT 

GREATER EMPHASIS BE PLACED ON DRUG ABUSE EDUCATION TO DISCOURAGE 

PEOPLE FROM USING DRUGS. 

FOR EXAMPLE, MR. ANDY VEGA, CHIEF OF POLICE, IN BROWNSVILLE, 

TEXAS TESTIFIED IN DECEMBER 1983, "BECAUSE OF OUR CURRENT 
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ECONOMIC SITUATION, WE HAVE NOT BEEN ABLE TO HIRE ADDITIONAL 

PERSONNEL TO REINFORCE THE RANKS AND ADEQUATELY SERVE THE 

DAY-TO-DAY ACTIVITIES OF POLICE SERVICE, MUCH LESS TO IMPLEMENT 

A SPEC I All ZED , ADEQUATELY MANNED, AND FULL YEQU I PPED NARCOT I CS 

ENFORCEMENT UNIT," AM SAD TO TELL YOU, THAT THE SITUATION HAS 

NOT IMPROVED ANY OVER THE LAST FOUR YEARS. JUST LAST I~EEK OUR 

COLLEAGUE FROM CORPUS CHRISTI, CONGRESSMAN SOLOMON ORTIZ, 

PLEADED WITH JAMES C, MILLER, DIRECTOR, OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND 

BUDGET AT A SELECT COMMITTEE HEARING, TO MAKE ADDITIONAL FUNDS 

AVAILABLE TO ECONOMICALLY HARD-PRESSED BORDER COMMUNITIES LIKE 

BROWNSVILLE. HE TOLD MR. MILLER THAT THE DECLINE IN OIL PRICES 

HAD HAD A SEVERE ADVERSE IMPACT ON THE ECONOMY OF THE STATE OF 

TEXAS, AND CONSEQUENTLY THERE WERE VERY Llt,1 I TED FUNDS TO PAY FOR 

NARCOTI CS LAW ENFORCEMENT. MR. t~1 LLER I S RESPONSE I1AS THAT 

PRESIDENT REAGAN HAD ALWAYS OPPOSED THE PROGRAM OF STATE AND 

LOCAL NARCOTICS CONTROL ASSISTANCE AND, THEREFORE, IT IS NOT 

SURPR I SING THAT HE SHOULD RECOMf'.lEND r:UTT I NG OUT TH I S PROGRAM, AT 

THE FIRST OPPORTUNITY, IN HIS FY 1988 BUDGET. 

r·1R. CHA I RMAN, I TR I ED TO BE REASONABLE OUR I NG THE DEL I BERA-
, 

TIONS WHICH LED TO THE PASSAGE OF THE ANTI-DRUG ABUSE ACT .. 1 

RECOGNIZE THAT THERE IS A BUDGET CRISIS, AND 1 AGREED TO ACCEPT 

A SPENDING LEVEL OF $230 141LLlON EACH YEAR FOR ASSISTANCE TO 

STATE AND LOCAL GOVERNMENTS FOR NARCOTICS LA~I ENFORCEMENT 

ASSISTANCE, EVEN THOUGH 1 BELIEVE STRONGLY THAT THIS AMOUNT OF 

MONEY IS INADEQUATE TO DO THE JOB. 

---- -.------
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HOWEVER, NOW THAT IT IS CONCEDED BY THE ADMINISTRATION THAT 

OUR NATION'S DRUG PROBLEM WILL GROW FAR WORSE BEFORE IT IMPROVES 

AND NOW THAT IT HAS BECOME CLEAR THAT PRESIDENT REAGAN DOES NOT 

INTEND TO SPEND THE MONEY AUTHORIZED BY THE CONGRESS FOR STATE 

AND LOCAL NARCOTICS CONTROL ASSISTANCE, I, ALONG WITH MR. 

GILMAN, THE SELECT COMMITTEE'S RANKING MINORITY MEMBER, 

f INTRODUCED H.R. 1411 ON MARCH 4, 1987. THIS BILL WOULD PROVIDE \ 
\ $675 MILLION FOR STATE AND LOCAL NARCOTICS CONTROL ASSISTANCE 

\ PROGRAMS. THE 0 I SCRET 10NARY PORTION OF TH I S MONEY ~IOULD BE 

CAPPED AT $50 MILLION. THIS WILL BRfNG THE AMOUNT OF FUNDING TO 

STATE AND LOCAL LAW ENFORCEMENT UP TO 5625 MILLION, THE LEVEL 

ORIGINALLY PROPOSED IN H.R. 526 AND OVERWHELMINGLY SUPPORTED BY 

THE HOUSE IN MY AMENDMENT DURING OUR INITIAL CONSIDERATION OF 

THE OMN I BUS DRUG BILL LAST SEPTE~lBER. 

MR. CHAIRMAN AND MEMBERS OF THE SUBCOMMITTEE, THE DRUG PROB

LEM IS NOT GETTING ANY BETTER. SINCE NARCOTICS TRAFFICKING IS 

AN INTERNATIONAL PROBLEM, THE FEDERAL GOVERNMENT HAS A RESPONSI

BILITY TO THE STATES AND LOCALITIES OF THIS COUNTRY TO PROVIDE 

'ADEQUATE RESOURCES TO COMBAT THE PROBLEM. THERE IS NO EASY 
, 

ANSWER TO THE PROBLE~l OF INTERNATIONAL NARCOTICS TRAFFICKING. 

PASSAGE OF H.R. 1411 ~IILL NOT SOLVE THE DRUG PROBLEM, BUT IT IS 

A SIGNIFICANT STEP IN THE RIGHT DIRECTION. IT WILL GIVE OUR 

STATE AND LOCAL DRUG ENFORCEMENT OFFICIALS THE RESOURCES THEY 

WILL NEED TO HAVE ADDITIONAL PERSONNEL, TO EXPAND PROSECUTORIAL 

AND CORRECT IONAl RESOURCES, AND TO MORE SI'Il FTL Y AND EFFECT I VEL Y 
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PROVIDE FOR THE ADJUDICATION OF DRUG OFFENDERS. I URGE YOU, THE 

MEMBERS OF THE SUBCOMMITTEE, TO ORDER H.R. 1411 REPORTED TO THE 

FULL JUDICIARY COMMITTEE AS SOON AS POSSIBLE. THERE IS STRONG 

SUPPORT IN THE CONGRESS AS A WHOLE FOR THIS MEASURE. 

A YOU CONTINUE YOUR OVERSIGHT OF THE IMPLEMENTATION OF THE 

STATE AND LOCAL GRANT PROGRAM THERE IS AN ISSUE I URGE THE 

SUBCOMMITTEE TO EXAMINE. TH1S IS THE "PASS THROUGH" OF FUNDS 

APPROPRIATED UNDER THE BILL TO UNITS OF LOCAL GOVERNMENT. THE 

PASS THROUGH IS DETERMINED BY THE AMOUNT OF CRIMINAL JUSTICE 

SPENDING BY UNITS OF LOCAL GOVERNMENTS IN PROPORTION TO THE 

TOTAL CRIMINAL JUSTICE EXPENDITURES BY A STATE AND THE UNITS OF 

LOCAL GOVERNMENT IN THE STATE. ApPARENTLY THE DEPARTMENT OF 

JUSTICE HAS INTERPRETED THE LANGUAGE OF THE BILL AS GIVING 

STATES THE DISCRETION TO DECIDE WHICH UNITS OF LOCAL GOVERNMENT 

WILL RECEIVE FUNDING UNDER THE STATE PLAN. MANY LOCALITIES HAVE 

TOLD THE SELECT COMMITTEE THAT WITH THIS INTERPRETATION THEY MAY 

BE DENIED THEIR EQUITABLE SHARE OF FUNDS. 1 HAVE WRITTEN THE 

ATTORNEY GENERAL ABOUT THIS CONCERN AND AGAIN URGE YOU TO LOOK 

AT THIS ISSUE. 

THANK YOU FOR PERMITTING ME TO TESTIFY BEFORE YOU. I AM 

READY TO ANSWER ANY QUESTIONS MEMBERS OF THE SUBCOMMITTEE MAY 

HAVE. 
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Mr. RANGEL. Mr. Gilman. 
Mr. HUGHES. Welcome, Ben. You are a great partner to Charley 

Rangel in the Select Committee, and we are delighted to have you 
before the subcommittee once again. 

We have your statement, which without objection will be made a 
part of the record, and you may proceed. 

STATEMENT OF RON. BENJAMIN A. GILMAN 

Mr. GILMAN. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I will try to be brief. 
I want to thank the subcommittee for the opportunity to appear 

before you on this important measure. And I thank you, Mr. Chair
man, and the members of the subcommittee, for your involvement, 
in our battle against narcotics. 

We were elated last year when we were able to pass the Omni
bus Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1986 with substantial support from 
both sides of the ai~le and the leadership of both sides of the aisle. 
We thought that we were moving in the right direction. W € cer
tainly were moving in the right direction. And then to come into 
the new congress and find that our Office of Management and 
Budget has tried to whittle down the important aspects of this 
measure is extremely disturbing. 

As we have gone out to other areas, and our good chairman, 
Chairman Rangel, has indicated what we found in Colombia recent
ly, an appalling situation where an entire nation is held hostage to 
the narcotics trafficking. Hostage to it. The judiciary is afraid to 
move. It has been intimidated by the ruthless acts of the narcotics 
traffickers that have assassinated some 30 judges in the highest 
court. Chairman Rangel and I stood in front of the Palace of Jus
tice, the highest court of the land, in Bogota, Colombia, and looked 
at a burned out building where the troops had to go in with a tank 
to get the narco-terrorists out of that building. We just thought to 
ourselves, what would this be like if they had to do this to our Su
preme Court. 

And yet, here was a country that could have avoided this situa
tion had it started fighting the battle sooner, but instead it buried 
its head in the sand. The narco-terrorists killed the Minister of Jus
tice who was trying to rid the country of the problem and, as the 
chairman indicated, they almost assassinated a former Minister of 
Justice who was sent to in Hungary as Colombia's Ambassador to 
that nation for safekeeping. The drug traffickers tracked him down 
in Hungary and tried to kill him in cold blood. They also assassi
nated Colombia's chief narcotics eradicator, a dedicated colonel, 
Colonel Ramirez, who was trying to rid the country of this prob
lem. 

I point thi'3 out because it is indicative of what can happen if we 
don't stand up and do battle and do it early enough. When I see 
the kind of funding that we had recommended to local law enforce
ment agencies who after all are out on the front lines of this battle
field being chopped down to nothing, and then eliminating the 
funding and making it a one-year infusion of money instead of 
giving them some long range opportunities to do some planning 
and do the kinds of things we expect them to do in battling narcot-
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ics, I am distressed, and I am sure that members of this subcom
mittee will recognize that. 

Our local district attorney in one of my own counties, in com
menting on the $11.5 million available statewide in New York 
State under the Omnibus Narcotics Control Act for local law en
forcement, said: 

So far the money we are talking about is minuscule and we are looking at pea
nuts, perhaps $5,000 or $6,000 for our county. When you are t8.lking about dividing 
$11.5 million amongst some 62 counties, we are not going to get the kind of funds 
we need. 

And he said: 
For example, the county has only $50,000 available to buy drugs to make cases 

against dealers. With cocaine going for $2,500 an ounce, that is just not going to go 
very far. 

If we expect the troops on the front line to do something, we 
can't have them fight a war with a noodle. We have got to give 
them some equipment, some manpower and the resources to do 
battle, and that is why we are here today to urge and plead with 
you to try to help restore the funding through this measure for our 
local law enforcement people. It is a war we are fighting and we 
can't do it without the resources. 

Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
Mr. HUGHES. Thank you, Ben. 
[The statement of Mr. Gilman follows:] 



~: 
.( 
i 

21 

STATEMENT OF THE 

HONORABLE BENJAMIN A. GILMAN 
220 DISTRICT, NEW YORK 

AT THE HEARING OF THE 

HOUSE JUDICIARY SUBCOMMITTE ON CRIME 

ON STATE AND LOCAL 

NARCOTICS ASSISTANCE PROGRMS 

APRIL 1, 1987 



r"'-~'~~-'~"""""""""-"~""""~"""'""'-"""~-' 

I 22 

THANK YOU, MR. CHAIRMAN. AS THE RANKING MINORITY MEMBER OF 

OUR NARCOTICS SELECT COMMITTEE, I WANT TO COMMEND YOU AND THE 

DISTINGUISHED MEMBERS OF THE HOUSE JUDICIARY SUBCOMMITTEE ON 
CRIME, SOME OF WHOM ARE ALSO MEMBERS OF OUR SELECT COMMITTEE, 

FOR HOLDING THIS IMPORTANT HEARING ON STATE AND LOCAL NARCOTICS 
CONTROL ASSISTANCE, AND ALSO ON H.R. 1411, A MEASURE CHAIRMAN 
RANGEL AND I INTRODUCED, THAT WOULD AUTHORIZE AN INCREASE IN 
FUNDS FOR DRUG LAW ENFORCEMENT PROGRAMS FROM $230 MILLION PER 
YEAR FOR FISCAL YEARS 1988 AND 1989 TO $675 MILLION PER YEAR FOR 
THOSE YEARS. 

THE INCREASE FOR THOSE PROGRAMS IS SIMILAR TO THE AMOUNTS 
THAT CHA I RMAN RANGEL AND I, ALONG WITH NUMEROUS COSPO~lSORS, 

PROPOSED IN H.R. 526 DURING THE 99TH CONGRESS, WHICH WOULD HAVE 
AUTHORIZED $625 MILLION PER YEAR FOR FISCAL YEARS 1986 THROUGH 

1990. THE ADDITIONAL $50 MILLION IN H.R. 1411 IS INTENDED TO 
PRESERVE THE DISCRETIONARY GRANTS ADMINISTERED BY THE DEPARTMENT 
OF JUSTICE THAT WERE AUTHORIZED UNDER THE RECENTLY ENACTED 
PUBLIC LAW 99-570, THE ANTI-DRUG ABUSE ACT OF 1986. 

AS YOU KNOW, MR. CHA I RMAN, THE Ct1N I BUS DRUG ACT OF 1986 
AUTHORIZES $230 MILLION PER YEAR FOR THE STATE AND LOCAL 
NARCOTICS ASSISTANCE PROGRAMS FOR FISCAL YEARS 1987-89: $225 

MILLION HAS ALREADY BEEN, APPROPRIATED UNDER THE CONTINUING 
RESOLUTION ENACTED LAST YEAR. REGRETTABLY, THE ADMINISTRATION 
HAS ELI M I NATED TH I S PROGRAM I NITS PROPOSED DRUG BUDGET FOR FY 
1988. INDEED, IT DRASTICALLY REDUCES FEDERAL ASSISTANCE TO THE 
STATES TO SUPPLEMENT THEIR DRUG LAW ENFORCEMENT, PREVENTION, 
TREATMENT, EDUCATION AND REHABILITATION PROGRAMS BY $900 
MILLION. 
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CONTRARY TO THE ADMINISTRATION'S VIEW THAT THIS ASSISTANCE 

IS A ONE-TIME INFUSION OF FEDERAL FUNDS, COMBATTING NARCOTICS 

TRAFfiCKING AND DRUG ABUSE IS A CONSTANT BATTLE, ONE THAT WILL 
NOT GO AWAY TODAY, TOMORROW OR NEXT YEAR. RATHER, IT IS A 
NEVER-ENDING STRUGGLE THAT WILL REQUIRE CONTINUOUS RESOURCES, 
PERSONNEL, EQUIPMENT AND FUNDS TO COMBAT THE ESTIMATED $130 
BILl ION UNTAXED DRUG TRAFFICKING EMPIRE THAT EXISTS JUST IN THE 
UNITED STATES. 

WHEN THE CONGRESS ENACTED THE OMNIBUS DRUG ACT DURING THE 
CLOSING DAYS OF 1986, IT WAS NOT OUR INTENT TO LIMIT THIS 
ASSISTANCE TO A ONE-SHOT FEDERAL COMMITMENT. 

THE ADMINISTRATION SEEMS TO BELIEVE THAT ONCE \~ PROVIDE 
FUNDS FOR EQUIPMENT FOR "ONE YEAR TO OUR LAW ENFORCEMENT 

OFFICIALS, TO OUR EDUCATORS AND TO OUR TREATMENT SPECIALISTS, 
THAT THAT ENDS THE FEDERAL COMMITMENT FOR FUTURE OPERATIONS. 
BUT EQUIPMENT BREAKS DOWN: IT NEEDS TO BE REPAIRED, MAINTAINED 
AND REPLACED. STATE AND LOCAL DRUG LAW ENFORCEMENT OFFICIALS, 
PREVENTION AND TREATMENT OFFICIALS NEED TO eL8N AN ONGOING 

STRATEGY TO SUPPLEMENT THEIR OWN PROGRAMS. 

A ONE-TIME INFUSION OF FEDERAL FUNDS DOES NOT PERMIT SUCH 
PLANNING. THIS IS A COMPLAINT THAT WITNESS AFTER WITNESS 
REPRESENTING STATE AND LOCAL AGENCIES TESTIFIED TO AT A SERIES 
OF HEARINGS RECENTLY CONDUCTED BY OUR NARCOTICS SELECT 
COMMITTEE. 
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UNDER THE CURRENT LAW, OF THE $225 MILLION APPROPRIATED FOR 

FY '87, APPROXIMATELY 80%, OR $178.4 MILLION WOULD BE ALLOCATED 
TO THE STATES IN GRANTS TO SUPPLEMENT THEIR DRUG LAW ENFORCEMENT 
PROGRAMS. THIS SOUNDS LIKE A LOT OF MONEY, BUT WHEN DIVIDED UP 
AMONG THE 50 STATES ON THE BASIS OF POPULATION, THE AMOUNTS 
INVOLVED ARE QUITE SMALL AND REQUIRE INTENSE COMPETITION AMONG 
CITY AND COUNTY JURISDICTIONS FOR LOCAL ALLOTMENTS. 

MR .. CHA I RMAN, I F WE ARE TRULY SER I OUS ABOUT WAG I NG WAR 
AGAINST DRUG TRAFFICKING AND DRUG ABUSE, THEN WE MUST ASSIST, 
THROUGH SUPPLEMENTAL GRANTS, OUR STATE AND LOCAL COMMUNITIES IN 

A JOINT EFFORT TO COMBAT THIS DEADLY MENACE THAT IS JEOPARDIZING 
THE HEALTH OF OUR CITIZENS AND DESTROYING OUR SOCIETAL 
I NSTI TUT IONS. THAT I S WHY CHA I RMAN RANGEL AND I HAVE 

ESSENTIALLY RE-INTRODUCED H.R. 526 IN THE FORM OF H.R. 1411-- TO 
HELP PROVIDE THE RESOURCES TO WIN THE WAR. 

AT A TIME WHEN DRUG LAW ENFORCEMENT OFFICIALS ARE SEIZING 
RECORD AMOUNTS OF HERO IN, COCA I NE, AND MAR I JUANA BY THE PLANE 

LOAD AND BY THE BOAT LOAD I WHEN MORE AND MORE OF OUR CIT I ZENS 
ARE BECOMING ADDICTED OR HAVE SUCCUMBED TO THESE DEADLY DRUGS, 
AND WHEN THE STATE DEPARTMENT'S RECENTLY RELEASED INTERNATIONAL 
NARCOTICS CONTROL STRATEGY REPORT INDICATES BUMPER PRODUCTION OF 
ILLICIT DRUGS, NOW IS DEFINITELY NOT THE TIME FOR OUR NATION TO 

CUT BACK ON THE URGENTLY NEEDED RESOURCES TO \~AGE WAR ON DRUGS. 
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TO THE CONTRARY, WE URGENTLY NEED A COMPREHENSIVE, 

COORDINATED DRUG STRATEGY, BACKED BY RESOURCES, PERSONNEL, 

EQUIPMENT AND FUNDS TO ERADICATE THE ILLICIT PRODUCTION OF DRUGS 
AT THEIR SOURCES, TO INTERDICT THE FLOW OF THESE DEADLY 
SUBSTANCES THAT ARE FLOOOING INTO OUR CITIES; TOWNS AND SCHOOLS, 
TO EDUCATE OUR CITIZENS ON THE DANGERS OF DRUG TRAFFICKING AND 
DRUG ABUSE, AND TO TREAT AND REHABILITATE THOSE INDIVIDUALS WHO 
HAVE BECOME ADDICTED TO DRUGS. 

MR. CHAIRMAN, THAT WAS THE INTENT OF CONGRESS WHEN LAST 
YEAR, WE OVERWHELMINGLY AND IN A BIPARTISAN SPIRIT ENACTED THE 

ANTI-DRUG ABUSE ACT OF 1986. UNFORTUNATELY, THE 
ADMINISTRATION'S PROPOSED BUDGET FOR FISCAL YEAR 1988, WITH ITS 
MASSIVE $900 MILLION CUT FOR FEDERAL DRUG-RELATED GRANTS TO 
SUPPLEMENT STATE PROGRAMS, SENDS THE WRONG MESSAGE TO OUR 
CITIZENS, TO OUR FOREIGN ALLIES, AND, MOST IMPORTANTLY, TO THE 
DRUG TRAFFICKERS. THE MESSAGE IS; THAT OUR NATION IS NOT 
SERIOUSLY COMMITTED TO WAGING WAR AGAINST DRUG TRAFFICKING AND 
ABUSE. 

AS A SENIOR MEMBER OF OUR FOREIGN AFFAIRS COMMITTEE, I CAN 
ALSO ASSURE THIS DISTINGUISHED SUBCOMMITTEE THAT IT IS TOTALLY 
UNREALISTIC FOR OUR GOVERNMENT TO URGE FOREIGN GOVERNMENT 

OFF I C I ALS BOTH HERE AND ABROAD TO DO MORE TO CO~1BAT THE DRUG 
TRAFFICKERS WHEN, UNDER THE ADMINISTRATION'S PROPOSAL, WE WOULD 

BE DOING LESS, ESPECIALLY IN THE AREAS OF LAW ENFORCEMENT, 
PREVENTION, EDUCATION, TREAnlENT AND REHABILITATION. 



26 

-5-

WINNING THE WAR ON DRUG TRAFFICKING AND DRUG ABUSE IS A 
FEDERAL RESPONSIBILITY BECAUSE THE PROBLEM IS INTRICATELY TIED 
TO AN ILLICIT, INTERNATIONAL UNDERGROUND ACTIVITY, TO THE HEALTH 
OF CITIZENS EVERYWHERE, AND TO THE PRESERVATION OF OUR SOCIETAL 
INSTITUTIONS. THE SUBJECT MATTER IS FEDERAL; THE PROBLEM IS 

GLOBAL AND OUR STATE AND LOCAL COMMUNITIES NEED FEDERAL 
ASSISTANCE TO 00 THEIR PART. 

IF WE ARE TRULY SERIOUS ABOUT WINNING THIS WAR AGAINST 
DRUGS, THEN WAGING IT REQUIRES A TRUE PARTNERSHIP BETWEEN OUR 
FEDERAL GOVERNMENT AND OUR STATE AND LOCAL COMMUN I TIES. IN TH I S 
REGARD, MR. CHAIRMAN, WE HAVE LITTLE TIME TO WASTE. 

###### 
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Mr. HUGHES. The Department of Justice has indicated that its 
sharing program under the forfeiture laws is a substitute for sub
title (k) of the Anti-Drug Abuse Act. Basically, as you know, shar
ing of assets only involves law enforcement agencies in their appre
hension role. There are five other programs and purposes under 
the Grants for Law Enforcement program: prosecution, adjudica
tion, detention, eradication and rehabilitation-are the five others. 

Do you think that we can, in fact, expect that the sharing pro
gram, which has seen $42 million over 2% years shared with local 
law enforcement agencies-I think about $18 million of that went 
to California alone-is adequate to the task? 

Mr. RANGEL. I think it is a gimmick that our budgetary deficits 
have pushed us into, but I don't see how we could feel proud as leg
islators that we are telling law enforcement officials that their 
budgets and other budgets related to this are going to be dependent 
on the effectiveness in confiscating the assets of drug traffickers. I 
just hate to believe that a guy can look forward to his pay increase 
or whether he is going to have a vehicle to work in or whether he 
is going to get new equipment based on how much property he is 
able to confiscate from wrongdoers. 

In any event, we went along with it, and anything else that we 
can come up with in order to fund some of these programs. But it 
would seem to me that our proudest hour would occur when the 
Federal Government and the United States Congress is prepared to 
pay for the weapons and the resources that are necessary in order 
to fight this war. Whatever they get in the course of being success
ful in it I think should go to the treasury, but I certainly don't be
lieve that the success of this program should be in any way depend
ent on the amount of property that is confiscated. 

Mr. HUGHES. I think Ben made the point, and it is an excellent 
point, that many of the New York counties were complaining that 
$11 million for New York spread around-what? 

Mr. GILMAN. Sixty-two counties. 
Mr. HUGHES. Sixty-two counties-is a minuscule amount. You 

can imagine what $42 million over two years among all the coun
ties throughout the entire country is going to mean. I am not sure, 
you know, what you do with that kind of money. It would be so 
little involved to be spread around the country. You are talking in 
terms of $21 million a year. 

Mr. RANGEL. Mr. Chairman, I think our problem is how do we 
persuade the Administration that the epidemic that is sweeping 
America that is based primarily on drugs that are grown and man
ufactured and processed outside the United States. that the en
forcement of the laws relating to that is not basically a local and 
State problem. I think that is what the ranking member has raised 
as something that we have to review. 

I tell you that by no stretch of my imagination can I go and tell 
local policemen that the cocaine and the opium that is on their 
streets is a problem that is restricted to local and State law en
forcement. When I say restricted to, I mean because there is no 
Federal presence on our streets throughout the United States of 
any Federal officials-FBI, notwithstanding. 

Mr. HUGHES. You know, one of the things that you would have 
us do in H.R. 1411 is increase the funding level from 225 million to 
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675 million. Maybe you can tell me how we could persuade an Ad
ministration that doesn't want to spend 225 million, how we could 
increase that to 675 million. 

Mr. RANGEL. Mr. Chairman, we went into this in a spirit of com
promise. We thought that having the President onboard, not to 
make it a political thing that we were doing but making it a part
nership where we could tell the police chiefs: Look, we don't know 
truly what your needs are but this is what we are starting off with. 
Make certain that you make the Congress look good. Report back 
what you are doing, how effective it is, what kind of equipment you 
need, the cooperation you are getting from DEA and the FBI, and 
then we will review it next year. 

But what is the sense of compromising from our initial legisla
tion if the Administration is saying I don't believe that you should 
get a nickel for local and State narcotics enforcement efforts. I 
don't even believe you should have pilot projects for local and 
State. So if the Administration is saying that, and they have, we 
are coming back to the bargaining table saying that in listening to 
our judges, our district attorneys, our court officers, our police in 
counties, in States and the cities, they are saying that they are 
facing an overwhelming battle and that they need to be geared up 
for war. We believe that this sounds like war. This sounds like a 
wartime budget. 

Mr. HUGHES. As you know, we have been endeavoring to get the 
Office of Management and Budget to free up $1.7 million for the 
diversion program that was funded. 

Mr. RANGEL. Exactly. 
Mr. HUGHES. $1.7 million. The diversion problem is a major prob

lem in this country although you don't hear very much about it. It 
doesn't have the same sex appeal as trafficking in heroin and co
caine, but the Dawn reports show very clearly that is where the 
overdosing is taking place. There are more incidents reported by 
the emergency rooms as a result of diversion of legitimate drugs 
than of illegal drugs. At the present time we can't even get them to 
spend the money when it is appropriated, when we tell them the 
law is that we spend the money. 

We have the capability of moving diversion teams around the 
country after we have identified the area where we have major di
version problems. We are not doing it because we don't have re
sources. So even when we appropriate the money, even when it is 
authorized and the law says it is to be spent, it is not being spent 
by OMB. 

Mr. GILMAN. Mr. Chairman, whenever we are confronted with a 
natural disaster whether it be here at home or abroad, we rise to 
that occasion. The President has declared this to be a national se
curity threat. It is an emergency problem, and we should approach 
it in that manner. It is not an ordinary budgetary request; it is an 
emergency budgetary request, and that is why I hope that we can 
once again put the force of the Congress behind emphasizing the 
importance of this measure. 

Mr. HUGHES. Well, thank you. You have helped do that. And I 
appreciate your testimony and commend you for it. 

The gentleman from Florida? 
Mr. MCCOLLUM. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
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I don't think there is any question but that all of us involved in 
this, including the President, realize that this is a national, indeed, 
an international, problem. I think the gentleman from New York 
would agree with me that this problem requires many multifaceted 
approaches. That is what the omnibus drug bill was really all 
about. It requires our fighting the production of these various 
sources of opium and crack and cocaine and so on at the source. It 
requires our cooperation with the foreign governments. It requires 
our beefing up interdiction at every level we can. It requires our 
getting tough in law enforcement here. And on down the list, you 
can name one after another, and 90 percent of that, until you get 
down to the street, is definitely a Federal problem, and Federal 
money and Federal resources are going into it. 

I agree that local law enforcement needs every bit of Federal as
sistance we can give them in this because they have got plenty 
other crimes to fight, too. But the problem I have, and I had it 
when we marked up that omnibus bill, the part of it I had in the 
Judiciary Committee, was with the fact that we were and still are 
shortchanging severely some Federal aspects of the money and the 
programs that we need to fight the narcotics trafficking. 

For example, we requested and had to fight very hard to get into 
the bill money for eight new Federal prisons. We are very, very 
short on Federal prisons once we get anybody convicted. As you 
gentlemen probably are aware, in the committee some of us pro
posed initially actually taking that money out of this program to' 
build the Federal prisons because we thought it was a higher prior
ity and we didn't think we could win the money for the eight new 
Federal prisons. 

As it turns out, we went along ultimately and the House passed 
a bill which put the full funding in for the program for local law 
enforcement that you have got and the eight Federal prisons, but 
when it all came out with the Senate and so forth we only got two 
Federal prisons, and we did get the money for local law enforce
ment. We were shy six Federal prisons. 

Now we see with the new budget and we also saw at that time 
problems in the old budget with the U.S. Attorneys. We don't have 
enough attorneys to prosecute at the Federal level the Federal 
crimes and the Federal involvement which is where most of our at
tention has to be first directed. And in fact, in the budget that 
Chairman Rodino submitted there is $55 million less for U.S. Attor
neys than the Justice Department requested. Now I don't really 
agree with that, and we have discussed it and debated it in our 
committee, but nonetheless, that is the case. 

In fact, there is $190 million less for the FBI, and while its role 
may not be the same as DEA, it certainly plays a law enforcement 
role and hopefully would play a greater law enforcement role in 
the fighting of the war on drugs. 

The bottom line of what I am saying is this. I don't have any 
problem personally with giving more money and giving certainly 
the 225 million each year as we said to local law enforcement. But 
I personally believe deeply that we have a first line commitment to 
building more prisons, to getting more attorneys in the U.S. AttOl·
neys Office, to getting more of our own programs beefed up. And if 
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I am having to make a choice, I am going to make the choice first 
there. 

Now, having said that, I would rather not make that choice. I 
think you gentlemen would agree that it would not be a good 
choice to have to make. What I would like to know, and I am going 
to ask this in the form of a question, is do you believe that we can 
get all of this? Can we get the six or eight new prisons we didn't 
get before? Can we get more money for the U.S. Attorneys? Can we 
get more money for FBI and get the law enforcement assistance 
money, or do you think we have to make a choice? And if we make 
that choice, would you make it in favor of the local law enforce
ment assistance monies that you are urging on us instead of the 
new prisons and instead of more money for U.S. Attorneys? 

What are your views, Mr. Gilman? And, Mr. Rangel? 
Mr. RANGEL. You know, if some foreign force had attacked my 

community and then I came before a congressional committee and 
they were asking me whether or not I was going to decide between 
local hospitals or Federal hospitals, I would say, quite frankly, I 
would not care whether they were Federal or local. That is not a 
decision that we have to make. If I had that choice and there was a 
Federal commitment, as a former U.S. prosecutor I would say it is 
a Federal problem, I opt for Federal jurisdiction. But that is not 
the case. 

Each and every time-you are talking about Federal prisons. We 
had to push the Federal Government to increase the number of 
DEA agents, and the presence of DEA agents in enforcing the law 
in the City and State of New York and other major cities is just 
not there. rfhe local police are stuck there. They are the ones that 
are being shot by Colombians and by nationals from the Dominican 
Republics in my district, not any DEA agents or FBI agents or Cus
toms agents. And so what I am saying is that if I thought for one 
minute, as a former U.S. Attorney, that every drug trafficker 
would know that somewhere in the community would be some un
dercover people with Federal funds buying, infiltrating, wiping out 
these people, you bet your life I opt where I make a living, in the 
Federal domain. 

If I thought for a minute that there was a fight between the U.S. 
Attorneys Office and all the DAs, and them saying that is my case, 
we grabbed this guy first and we are running him through my 
process, I would opt for the Federal system. But what do we find in 
the Federal system? Requests for cutbacks in Federal authority, 
not for additional funds. 

Mr. MCCOLLUM. Charley, let me correct the record, because what 
came up at Judiciary Committee were requests for additional funds 
for U.S. Attorneys and prisons and for the FBI. 

Mr. RANGEL. For the first time. 
Mr. MCCOLLUM. Well, it is up here this time in this particular 

budget. I just want to be sure the record is clear on it, please. 
Mr. RANGEL. Well, I am saying that the number of troops that 

are necessary to fight this war that is brought upon us by outside 
foreign sources should not be a battle between the decisions that 
we make as to who is going to be on the front lines. Whether we 
like it or not, we are not going to have any Federal police force, 
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and this battle has to be fought in the cities, in the towns, in the 
villages around this country. 

Mr. MCCOLLUM. And you would opt for the local law enforcement 
money over more money for U.S. Attorneys or Federal prisons or 
whatever? 

Mr. RANGEL. I don't have to make that choice. If the President 
has declared war and said that it is a threat to our national securi
ty, am I going to tell my local police who I rely on for the protec
tion of my life and property that I am going to wait for the DEA to 
come into my block to enforce the Federal law? 

Mr. MCCOLLUM. I would rather not, either, but I think we are 
going to have to. 

Mr. RANGEL. Well, I would tell you. one thing. I don't think that 
this Congress is going to make that choice. I think we will fund 
both. 

Mr. GILMAN. May I respond, also? 
Mr. MCCOLLUM. Sure. Please. 
Mr. GILMAN. I think we are neglecting to remind ourselves that 

we spent a great deal of time last year, 12 or so committees help 
draft the omnibus drug act, and we put the best of thinking of the 
entire House behind this bill, and we recognized, just as you have 
indicated, that this battle has to be fought on five fronts: getting to 
the source, interdicting the supply, enforcing our criminal penal
ties, reducing demand through education and taking care of the 
victims through rehabilitation. After doing all of that and having 
the President commit himself, to have OMB decimate this program 
is abominable, and I don't think we should be choosing any portion 
of it but let us get back to the initial intent of this bill, namely, to 
provide the kind of funding that is so sorely needed in every facet 
of this battlefield. You can't have just one division supplied and let 
the rest of them go down the drain. We have to fight the battle on 
all five fronts. The minute you weaken any portion of that, you are 
weakening your position and we are losing the war. 

We have to come back to OMB and say this is extremely impor
tant, our President said it is a national security, this is what the 
Congress has found to be the most important elements of that 
fight, and if you are going to mean what you say, then let us fund 
the battle. 

Mr. RANGEL. Let me make it clear that OMB has not said to my 
committee 01' anyone that we can do a better job in the Federal 
Government so that is why we are not funding these programs. 
They have never indicated that they want to expand their thrust 
in this area. They have basically said that they don't see a Federal 
role in giving assistance to local and State law enforcement. That 
is entirely different from the question that you presented to us. 

Mr. MCCOLLUM. Well, I haven't heard them say directly what 
you are saying, either, Charley. I don't know that they have made 
a very clear statement. But my implication, what I am reading into 
what they are saying is a little different than the angle you are 
reading into it. It is just a matter of interpretation. 

I am reading into it they are saying we have got certain prior
ities first. We are going to get X number of dollars to go out to the 
justice area and so much to go into the war on drugs, and we think 
the priorities in that X number of dollars have to be for Federal 
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prisons, Federal U.S. Attorneys, Federal judges, and so on, to do 
the Federal role. Then when we look at it, we don't have enough 
money to do that and the other. I haven't heard them say we don't 
want to do the other at all. I have just heard them say we don't 
have enough money. 

Now you and I would like to see them have more money to do all 
of that, but so far all I was discussing with you was the fact that 
last time, even though we did it in the House, it didn't work in the 
final bill, even with our compatriots in the other body. 

Mr. Chairman, my time is up. Thank you 
Mr. HUGHES. Thank you. 
I just wanted to state for the record before I recognize the gentle

man from Ohio that when we marked up this section of title I of 
the anti-drug bill we recognized that we were creating more Feder
al task force operations-Federal, State and local task force oper
ations, and a portion of this local assistance money was to be used 
for local enforcement agencies to participate in the task force oper
ations. They go hand in hand. You can't say we are going to create 
more task force operations and expect local law enforcement to put 
more law enforcement in those task force operations and not pro
vide the resources for them to do that. That was part of the grand 
scheme within title I. 

The chair recognizes the gentleman from Ohio. 
Mr. FEIGHAN. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I think the testimony 

and the exchange that we have had over the past half hour or 40 
minutes have been extremely valuable, particularly because it 
comes from the two most vocal and most passionate spokesmen in 
the entire Congress, the leaders before us of the Select Committee 
on Narcotics. 

I think the choices that we have to be making, as I think both 
the gentlemen testifying have indicated, are not simply the choices 
between local law enforcement assistance and prosecutors and pris
ons but are choices that have to be made in the context of the 
entire set of Federal resources. I think that the analogy of this 
being a condition of war that Congressman Rangel makes is a very 
valid analogy, and I think the resources that we should be looking 
at to engage in that war successfully are not resources that are 
limited today to the budget of the Justice Department, but that we 
should be looking at other sources of Federal revenue and I would 
go so far as to say exchanges of other sources of Federal expendi
tures even today. 

I think your testimony, Charley, has been exceptionally valuable 
in pointing out the, as you say, hypocrisy-I would go further and 
say the duplicity-of the Administration in recent months in its 
posturing on Federal assistance in narcotics abuse. I think it has 
been one of the more outrageous moments of this Administration. 

One of the dimensions of the local law enforcement drug assist
ance provisions of the legislation last year that you had initiated 
attempted to stimulate more investment from local and State gov
ernments. I think the fund last year required a 25 percent State 
and local match to lock into this $225 million fund on an annual 
basis. The only question I have before you today is whether or not 
your proposal this year would continue that match at some level, 
and if you see local and State governments having the resources to 
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meet the demands of that match, and what values there are in us 
requiring that contribution. 

Mr. RANGEL. I think it is important to do so that we are not sub
stituting local and State commitment with new Federal funds. If it 
is not in that bill, certainly I would want it there. And of course, I 
hope that the local people will clearly, and I am thinking of Con
gressman's Ortiz's district, Brownsville, which is on the border, 
where a case can be made that the town is going bankrupt as a 
result of all of their resources, that special considerations could be 
made for those type of economic distress situations which he is 
going through, or his community is going through now. 

Mr. GILMAN. Staff informs me, Mr. Feighan, that we did preserve 
the local match in the bilL 

Mr. FEIGHAN. Another 25 percent match? 
Mr. GILMAN. Yes. Yes, a 25 percent. 
Mr. FEIGHAN. Thank you very much. I appreciate your testimony 

today. 
Mr. HUGHES. rfhe gentleman from Pennsylvania is recognized. 
Mr. GEKAS. I have no questions. 
Mr. HUGHES. The gentleman from Kentucky is recvgnized. 
Mr. MAZZOLI. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman. I welcome 

my colleagues, Charley and Ben. 
Maybe Charley, or both of you, could walk me back a little bit 

through this thing. I am a little confused. I get the impression that 
there is one body of thought that says nefarious acts here have 
been performed by OMB sort of exclusive of any direction from 
anywhere else. Then there is another body of thought to which I 
generally subscribe which says that OMB does the bidding of other 
masters-they don't really make that sort of policy. 

Is it your opinion that this order to cut back and change the 
anti-drug efforts that we put together last year really originated in 
the OMB or did it originate outside OMB? 

Mr. RANGEL. It is hard to say. As much as Ben Gilman and I try 
to work together, somehow in a political way I refer to them as the 
President's cuts and he refers to them as OMB cuts. I don't know 
why we describe it that way, but I have more respect for the Presi
dent and I am assuming that he knows what is going on and that 
he communicates with his budget director, even though at the 
hearing there was some question as to who he had access to and 
who he really was talking with. 

But suppose I yield to my distinguished colleague. 
Mr. GILMAN. Well, it is my imr,ression that this new budget came 

out at a time when there wasn t someone filling the chair in the 
drug advisory position in the Cabinet. OMB, as we all know, we 
refer to it as the fourth branch of government, has a job of whit
tling down the budget. I think OBM just chopped away at this 
aspect without any strong advocate there protecting the drug pro
gram. I am speculating, I don't have any substance to that but that 
is my rationale for it. 

Mr. MAZZOLI. Let me just mention one thing because we will 
have some other witnesses today who can translate this sort of 
change of direction in midstream. Some would call it hypocrisy, 
some would call it betrayal of a trust or whatever, but they will 
interpret it from the local angle and it is a very, very difficult situ-
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ation. Because as recently as last October, the country rallied 
around the President, rallied around the White House, rallied 
around this fight against drugs-an urgent national campaign
and we responded. Then, a bare few weeks or a few months there
after-after we get churned up and revved up at home-all of a 
sudden the rug is pulled right out from under it. And whether it 
was done from some office in the White House or from the Oval 
Office of the White House, or was done possibly somewhere down
town at OMB, it has obviously done a great disservice to the Ad
ministration and to this President. 

And I would only suggest that this committee's recommendations 
on your bill would-I hope-be translated that we need some re
newed interest at the White House and in the Drug Adviser's office 
in what this national effort has to be. Which is to say it has got to 
be a national effort from top to bottom. Maybe, and again I guess I 
could pose this question to you, Ben. Do you think we will have a 
little more congenial reception, a little more disposition on their 
part to hear this thing out? 

Mr. GILMAN. I would hope so. We certainly are going to make an 
appeal in that direction, and support for a measure of this nature 
could be a strong symbolic gesture to the executive branch that the 
Congress still intends to wage war with the resources it needs and 
not just mere words. 

Mr. MAZZOLI. You used the term, you can't fight the battle with 
a noodle. One of our witnesses will use some analogies: You can't 
fight this thing with a popgun. You have got to really have a 
cannon. And I think to that extent I salute you two fellows because 
you have been in the forefront in a very difficult effort, and I com
mend both of you. 

Mr. GILMAN. Thank you. 
Mr. HUGHES. The gentleman from Texas is recognized for five 

minutes. 
Mr. SMITH of Texas. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
I would like to make a comment and perhaps make the point 

that I do appreciate what my colleagues, Representative Rangel 
and Representative Gilman, have had to say, and certainly I don't 
think there is anyone in this room that would deny that we do 
need to fight a war on drugs. 

But I might remind myself and remind all of us that there are 
other members of Congress, other members of other committees, 
other members of other subcommittees that are fighting other 
wars. We have a war on poverty. We have a war on the homeless, 
or for the homeless, I guess I should say. A war on poverty. We 
have many individuals that feel that the Soviet Union represents a 
clear and present danger. So there are a lot of wars going on. 

And I think that we need to be honest with ourselves as well as 
with the taxpayers. There are not an infinite amount of funds for 
all these wars. There are, in fact, limited funds, determined by the 
amount of revenues that the Government has to spend. And I 
think that we do not need to answer some questions, and I think 
that, for example, we do need to answer the question posed by my 
'colleague Bill McCollum in regard to setting priorities. We just 
can't have it all all the time. We do have to set priorities and we 
do have to make some of those tough decisions. 

I!l*:....-___________________ ------ ----
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Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
Mr. GEKAS. If the gentleman would yield for a moment. 
Mr. SMITH of Texas. Yes, sir. 
Mr. GEKAS. In conjunction-I don't know if you touched upon it 

in your main testimony, but what does Congressman Gray have in 
his budget out of the $275 million that was in last year's program? 
Does anybody know? 

Mr. RANGEL. It is fully funded. 
Mr. GEKAS. Fully funded not at the Rangel-Gilman new level but 

at the old level? 
Mr. RANGEL. At the old level. 
Mr. Smith, let me make it clear to you that on the question that 

Mr. Mazzoli raised, and we are dealing now with funding for local 
and State law enforcement, that the Administration has never 
raised the question of priorities of the dollars spent. So you are 
dealing here with a philosophical problem, and that is, should the 
Federal Government if it had the money give assistance to local 
and State law enforcement. 

Mr. SMITH of Texas. My point, though, is that somebody has got 
to set priorities; and if the Administration does not do it, as you 
suggest, then Congress needs to. 

Mr. RANGEL. Mr. Smith, the former Chief Justice of the United 
States Supreme Court said that in his opinion, and I shar~ it, the 
threat of the drug epidemic was a greater threat to our national 
security than communism. It was our President and Commander in 
Chief that said that the threat of drugs is a national security 
threat. Now you talk about wars on poverty and other priorities 
that we have, I don't see where we are getting any major pressure 
from the Administration to conduct these other wars. But what 
this committee has to decide in the first instance is whether or not 
you think that we should give any assistance to local and State law 
enforcement. And if you do decide that, I am telling you that you 
are going to be in opposition to the Administration. Not for budget
ary reasons, but because they don't believe that is a Federal obliga
tion. 

Mr. SMITH of Texas. My point was simply that there are a lot of 
other well-intentioned Members of Congress who are fighting their 
own wars, who think that what they are doing is equally as impor
tant, and in all honesty to ourselves and just from the practical 
point of view we are going to have to recognize that there are a lot 
of demands for a lot of dollars and that there aren't that many dol
lars to go around. So we ourselves, just like other Members of Con
gress and other committees fighting our wars, are going to have to 
set priorities. That is my point. 

Mr. RANGEL. Mr. Smith, your contribution will guide me in 
terms of my testimony in front of other committees, and I appreci
ate it. 

Mr. GILMAN. Mr. Chairman, if I might add to Mr. Smith's con
cern. Please bear in mind that in preparing this Omnibus Anti
Drug Act there was great deal of sorting out of priorities that took 
place. There were hours and weeks, virtually a couple of months of 
work in putting together what we consider the most critical aspects 
of this battle and trying to decide where the dollars should go. It 
wasn't done hastily. It had the best of thinking of each of the com-

-----------------------------------------------------------------~ 
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mittees, including this Subcommittee on Crime. And then to have 
OMB come around with a meat axe and just chop away at the best 
of that work is deplorable. OMB disassembled the priorities that 
we had established. 

Mr. SMITH of Texas. Mr. Gilman, I, obviously, appreciate what 
you are saying or I would not have picked this subcommittee as my 
first choice to be on because I share your Concern. 

Mr. GILMAN. I appreciate that. 
Mr. HUGHES. The gentleman from Florida. 
Mr. SHAW. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
I would like to compliment the two gentlemen at the table for all 

of the work they have done not only on this issue, but other impor
tant issues in framing the omnibus drug bill. It is my strong con
viction that without the leadership of the Select Committee on 
Narcotics Abuse and Control that we would be eons behind where 
we have advanced. 

I would like to direct 'questions just ill one particular area. At 
our last hearing with regard to this before the Select Committee on 
Narcotics Abuse and Control we had Mayor Koch. At that particu
lar hearing I raised the question with him as to coming up with a 
formula for matching funds that would require that any Federal 
money be matched by new money from the local government. 

Mayor Koch was very explicit in his opinion of that position and 
went into great details about how much this was costing and again 
talking about the Federal responsibility involved. I do, however, 
feel that whether we have this level at 200 million, 600 million, or 
wherever, that we should look to local participation. I can tell you 
that because of one reason. In my years as a mayor, I do know that 
when you are in there trying to make some hard budgetary deci
sions knowing that you have to balance your own budget, so often 

. you try to find new and innovative ways to use the Federal funds, 

. not as additional funds but as supplemental funds. 
I.feel very strongly that we should explore further the possibility 

of using this as a matching fund requiring local governments, who 
are'the ones that are hardest hit, to dig down and get that money 
in order to do it; and also it would give us an opportunity to 
expand upon the monies that we can make available. We can turn 
500 million into a billion. I mean, these are real figures that we 
should be talking about. If either of you gentlemen would like to 
comment on that approach. 

Mr. RANGEL. I certainly would want to do all that we can to en
courage local and State participation without putting the burden 
on them that they could not participate. And I suspect that we 
have enough expertise to be able to develop a formula that can 
work, but I support the concept 100 percent. 

Mr. GILMAN. I think most of our committee would support a 
matching fund. 

Mr. SHAW. Maybe we could even come in with bonus dollars for 
those who did want to participate in the matching fund. So some
body could get twice as many Federal funds if they would indeed 
match them, thereby really getting a real big kick and we can 
really put a lot of money in the field. 

A lot of our local government is not spending enough. I recognize 
the :£t'ederal responsibility. There is no question about that. But it is 
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a partnership and it is not only the question of the importation of 
drugs or just the availability of drugs, it is drugs out on the street, 
everything. It is everyone's responsibility and I think we all have 
to work together to give us a bigger team effort. And I can assure 
you from a local government standpoint that the Federal dollars 
would be much more efficiently used if they are mixed with local 
dollars. 

Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
Mr. HUGHES. Thank you. 
I want to thank you for your testimony. As always, you have 

been very helpful to us. 
Mr. RANGEL. Thank the committee for its patience with us, and 

also to congratulate you on the great work that you are doing. 
Mr. HUGHES. Thank you. 
Our next witness is William J. Landers, who is a Deputy Associ

ate Attorney General, a position he has held since last year. Prior 
to this position he was Special Counsel to the Assistant Attorney 
General of the Criminal Division, Department of Justice, since 
1982. And from 1979 to 1983, he held various positions of responsi
bility in the U.S. Attorneys Office in Los Angeles. Mr. Landers has 
also worked in the Office of the City Attorney in Los Angeles and 
in a Los Angeles law firm before joining the Department of Justice. 

Mr. Landers, welcome to the Subcommittee on Crime. We re
ceived a copy of your written statement, and without objection it 
will be received as part of the record. We hope that you can sum
marize for us. 

You might tell us at the outset how you were selected to defend 
the administration today. YO·ll must have missed a meeting. 

STATEMENT OF WILLIAM J. LANDERS, DEPUTY ASSOCIATE 
ATTORNEY GENERAL, U.S. DEPARTMEN'f OF JUSTICE 

Mr. LANDERS. No, Mr. Chairman. As a natter of fact, the Office 
of Justice Programs under whiCh the Bureau of Justice Assistance 
operates is within my area of responsibility, so this is an area that 
is in my line responsibility. It is one that I have to take responsibil
ity for in these types of hearings. 

Mr. HUGHES. I just wondered how you were so lucky. 
Mr. LANDERS. The wheel was spun and Vanna White pointed to 

the wrong letter or something. [Laughter.] 
At any rate, Mr. Chairman, I am pleased to be here. And I would 

like to start by giving you an overview of where the grant program 
stands at this point in time with respect to the funds that have al
ready been allocated. The reason I would like to do that is because 
I think that will give you at least an understanding of part of the 
thinking in the Administration in terms of what kind of funding 
should be made for future years. 

First of all, I think that the record shows that the Bureau of Jus
tice Assistance has moved expeditiously to get this program going 
and to get the funds out to the States so that they can begin their 
programs. They notified the State agencies, as you are aware the 
first step in this whole process is for each of the States to designate 
a State agency that would be the recipient of the funds and that 
would administer the funds for the State. 



~,:~_;..~t'.:'<J:W#,~.~.il.""1\,!!".,..y~~"/.!~~~"...,."";;::;;::;;:;r;::;;j!IlIl;;WW(\'1~~~f.'I]m~~~~~19.'i{'.-,v.'f"'~"~Wf!""P.j"V.~~~~""""""r'~~~~"-·~"'f"·,'" 

I 

I 

I 
I 
I 
I 
f 

I 

38 

They gave notices to those agencies that were already in exist
ence and to all the Governors within a week after the program was 
put into effect or enacted into law. As a result, all of the States 
have now designated their State agencies, so we have in place now 
a mechanism to work with in order to get the funds out. 

The next step in the process is to award States a 10 percent por
tion of the funds that they are entitled to and which they can use 
as administrative funds to meet the requirements of the Act. As of 
March 27th, 44 States had made applications for their 10 percent 
administrative funds, and 38 States had received the 10 percent 
funds, totaling about $13.2 million. The other applications that 
were received are being processed, and usually within two weeks, 
three weeks of the date of receipt those funds are awarded. 

What we are waiting for now is the development of the State 
strategies by the various States so that they can then make their 
applications for the awards. As you know, the State strategy is re
quired to ensure that the funds that are granted there are going to 
be used and targeted towards those areas of greatest need and that 
the Federal money is going to be brought into the State in an inte
grated fashion. 

Now the Bureau of Justice Assistance which has responsibility 
for administering the program just completed three workshops last 
month where they presented programs to the various State agen
cies-the heads of the State agencies-to inform them about the re
quirements of the application process and the development of State 
strategies. There were about 340 participants who attended the 
three regional workshops. There were representatives from each of 
the 50 States and the other territories that can receive funds. The 
workshops were set up to develop procedures for the States to come 
up with State strategies. 

I think that it is clear at this point that the Bureau of Justice 
Assistance within the Department of Justice has done all that it 
can to ensure that the money is put out as quickly as possible. 
They have administered those 10 percent funds that are available, 
they have gotten the information out to the States and told them 
what they have to do at this point in order to get the full funding. 

The next step, obviously, is the application process by the States. 
So far no State has made application for their grant funds. They 
are in the process now of developing the State strategies, which is 
a process that for some States will take longer than others. Some 
States already had in place some general strategy that with some 
refinement they can use to meet the requh'ements of the Act. For 
some States, it is a whole new process. They are having to start 
from scratch. 

We have tried to give them a methodology to work with, and I 
think this is one of the things that is important in this regard. We 
have told the States that principally the way to do this is first of 
all to establish a Drug Policy Board. It is not something that is re
quired under the Act. It is something, though, that is encouraged 
under the Act, and there is a mechanism that requires that the 
State if they don't have a Drug Policy Board to verify or indicate 
how it is that they got local input, how they coordinated the efforts 
and designed their State strategy. 
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In any event, we have encouraged them, and I think most States 
are taking that encouragement and suggestion, to establish a Drug 
Policy Board that will coordinate the efforts of the State govern
ment with local units. In that regard we also have provided a 
methodology that we think will help them to allocate the money so 
that it in fact supplements their current expenditures and doesn't 
supplant those funds. Principally, we have given them information 
and data and a procedure to collect information about the problem 
in their State. What are the specific areas of concern? Secondly, we 
have outlined a methodology to determine where it is they have 
current resources devoted so that they can ultimately end up with 
a strategy that will identify those areas of greatest needs that are 
going without any current funding or programs. Ultimately this 
bill will lead to a strategy that will put this grant money in that 
area so that it will effectively carry out the thrust of the Anti-Drug 
Abuse grants which is to bring new funds to address new problems 
in the State. 

As soon as the State strategies are completed, we expect applica
tions will come in. As I said, some States are further along in that 
process, and so we expect we may receive some applications as 
early as this month. Within 60 days after receipt of the application, 
the funds will be awarded by BJA. There is a requirement under 
the Act that they do that within 60 days. 

We are hopeful that in many instances we will be able to get 
those funds out in less than 60 days. The Bureau of Justice Assist
ance is doing several things in that regard to help move it along. 
For one thing, they are willing to review draft State strategies and 
draft applications and they have already let the States know that 
they will do so. Those States that have their State strategy in a 
draft form and are simply waiting for legislative approval or public 
hearings or something like that, can submit the State strategy in a 
draft form for review so that the preclearance can be completed. 
That way, when the application comes in, we should be able to 
review it in less than the 60-day time period. 

There are other things that the Bureau of Justice Assistance has 
done to try to get the funds out more quickly. As you are aware, 
one of the requirements is that there be match funds. Bureau of 
Justice Assistance and the Department of Justice have encouraged 
the local units to use their shared forfeited assets to actually make 
the match under the grant, so that they can use that money to 
come up with the necessary resources to enable them to get the 
money as soon as possible. 

We have also encouraged States that have developed drug strate
gies that seem to be working and that are effective to share those 
strategies with other States. One thing the Bureau of Justice As
sistance will be doing is conducting a review of a number of differ
ent State strategies. They are going to identify those that are par
ticularly effective and disseminate that information to other States, 
so States that are in the process of trying to develop a strategy 
from scratch will have something to work with. They will have 
some models to look at and they will be able to make sure that 
they can move ahead expeditiously. 

Another thing that the Bureau of Justice Assistance has done to 
move the process along and, in fact, to speed the awarding of grant 
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money is the development of a number of program briefs so that in 
the application process the States can look at particular programs 
that have been designed by the Bureau of Justice Assistance and, if 
they are willing to incorporate those programs set forth by the 
Bureau of Justice Assistance, they won't have to recreate the 
whole program in their application kit. They can simply incorpo
rate it by reference, and that should allow them then to get the 
application process in much sooner. 

I would like to touch for a moment on the discretionary funds 
grants, and then I will address what I think is the most important 
question, which is what is the future of the program? 

With the discretionary funds, we issued on March 19th some 
policy guidelines and requests for submissions for the approximate
ly $45 million that is available. The Bureau of Justice Assistance 
developed those programs by soliciting input from over 800 agen
cies, Federal and local, as well as law enforcement administration 
officials. Their Policy Board, looking through that input, decided 
the areas where the greatest need was or what programs the vari
ous people at the local level, at the State level, and at the Federal 
level felt were programs that needed to be supplemented and devel
oped. 

Applications are due in by June and we expect that the awards 
of those monies will be made shortly after that. So in terms of get
ting the money out, both the block grants and in the discretionary 
grants, we expect that the earliest awards will be made in June 
and that the awards will continue to be made on through till the 
end of the fISCal year. 

Now the reason I have emphasized or explained the process and 
how quickly we are moving is because I think that does help to ex
plain part of the Administration's proposal to not ask for addition
al funds in the next fiscal year. Our experience has shown that it is 
taking some time to get this first-year funding out. The process 
itself takes time, particularly for States that don't have a State 
strategy on line and that have to go through this process of deter
mining exactly what their problems are, where they want to target 
the money and how they are going to fund it. So we expect that 
some of those funds will not be getting out till the end of this fiscal 
year. Thus, in terms of a new infusion of money into these pro
grams, we certainly have time to wait an~ see how these programs 
develop and where the money is going and how effectively it is 
being utilized before giving a new infusion of cash. 

Contrary to some suggestions that have been made, it is princi
pally a budgetary question. We believe that in terms of the limited 
financial resources we have that we have to put Federal resources 
first into Federal functions. That has been a key concern in the 
drug enforcement area. To ensure that the drug enforcement and 
interdiction with the FBI, with the DEA, with the U.S. Attorneys, 
and with prisons is adequately funded. That is where we are target
ing our resources first. And I think that is really the principal con
cern here is that we only have a limited amount of resources to 
expend in this area. 

We believe that what we are trying to accomplish with the State 
and local governments is a cooperative venture. We do believe that 
we have responsibility jointly with them to address this very severe 
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problem. Nobody is going to question that it is a problem of nation
al scope and that at the State, local and Federal levels we have to 
address it. But in terms of how we go about doing that and how the 
Federal Government can assist the States, we believe that our first 
priority has to be to perform those unique Federal functions. 

In terms of what we can do for the States, we have viewed this 
initial grant of the $225 million as seed money, as money that can 
get the States going into programs that have proven effectiveness 
and that can be carried out by the States with other resources. 
Now this relates to one of the things that I said earlier: We should 
wait to see how these programs work out. We are 5 months into 
this fiscal year and we have yet to get an application from the 
States, and I don't think that is because of anything that the De
partment of Justice's Bureau of Justice Assistance has done, but 
rather it is because of the fact that the States have a number of 
things that they have to do before they can apply for these funds. 

But given that, one of the things we are trying to do is to encour
age the States to move into new areas, to make sure that they are 
targeting the problem areas and that they are looking creatively 
for solutions to these problems. And that is why we have viewed 
this as a startup cost, something that can get them going into new 
programs. 

As mentioned by you, Mr. Chairman, the Administration has 
suggested that one of the things that we should try to do in this 
allocation of scarce resources is look to resources that are available 
to fund these programs that are not available for other things. And 
that is why we have encouraged and said that the forfeited assets 
is a way to fund this program to some extent. As you know, we 
have Federal drug enforcement responsibilities and,as it has been 
pointed out today, a number of other Federal responsibilities that 
have to be funded. Thus, our belief is that the best thing that we 
can do to assist the States is to fund this program, as well as other 
State drug enforcement programs, by taking the money away from 
the drug dealers themselves and using those funds to fight them. 
Those are funds that we can use without cutting back on other gov
ernment programs. They are funds that we can gain without addi
tional cost to the taxpayers, and we should aggressively seek those 
funds. 

Now, as you have noted, there has been $42 million shared thus 
far in that program. We believe that that is going to substantially 
increase. Fiscal year 1986 was the first full year of equitable shar
ing that we had and I think that as we are going along and as we 
are processing and clearing out the backlog of cases that has exist
ed, we are going to increase the amount of funds available. In fiscal 
1987 we think that we are going to be sharing $28 million with the 
States, and that this will increase in 1988 to $30 million. Those are 
projections, but I would have to say that based on some of the for
feitures to date we may well exceed that. So we believe that this is 
a substantial source of money. 

We are not saying that this source of money can completely re
place the $225 million or that it represents simply Federal dollars. 
Our position and our belief is that if the Federal Government uses 
its equitable sharing and works with the States to aggressively for
feit the assets of drug uealers and other criminal enterprises we 
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can channel money to the States' uses. We think that the money 
that we now have in these programs can be used to get the States 
geared up to an aggressive forfeiture policy themselves and, if the 
States aggressively pursue forfeiture on their own, they will be 
able to come up with additional funds that they can use. That is 
the thrust of what we are saying about the forfeiture money. When 
you take, in conjunction, the fact that it is taking time to get these 
fIrst-year funds out and that the States therefore can plan to use 
those funds for multiple years, they can then look to forfeiture to 
help as a transition to supplement those funds. We are giving the 
Federal assistance and we are doing it in a way that allows us to 
maintain the Federal presence, to maintain those key core func
tions of the Federal Government such as the U.S. Attorneys Of
fIces, DEA and FBI, and prison construction. In doing all these 
things, we are using our budgetary means in the best possible way 
that we can. 

And that, Mr. Chairman, is the thinking that we have in terms 
of the continued funding of the Anti-Drug-Abuse grants. We recog
nize the problem. We do believe that the local governments have a 
critical role in this function. We believe we are in a partnership 
and a venture with them. But the problem is that on the budgetary 
side we simply have constraints that we have to live with. 

Mr. Chairman, I would be glad to answer any questions you may 
have. 

Mr. HUGHES. Well, thank you, Mr. Landers. 
[The statement of Mr. Landers follows:] 
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I am pleased to testify this morning on behalf of the 

Department of Justice concerning implementation of the grants 

program to the states for drug enforcement that was created by 

the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1986. 

As you know, Mr. Chairman, Subtitle K of the Act--the State 

and Local Law Enforcement Assistance Act of 1986--authorizes the 

Department's Bureau of Justice Assistance, an agency of the 

Office of Justice Programs, to "make grants to the States, for 

the use of states and units of local government in the States, 

fqr the purpose of enforcing State and local laws that establish 

offenses similar to offenses established in the Controlled 

Substances Act • 

It also authorizes assistance for programs that improve the 

apprehension, prosecution, adjudication, detention, and 

rehabilitation of drug offendersl for eradication programs; 

treatment programsl and programs to focus on major drug 

offenders. 

The Fiscal Year 1987 appropriation for the program is $225 

million, with the bulk of the funds--$178 million--allocated for 

formula grants to the states. Each state is eligible to receive 

$500,000, with the balance of funds allocated according to the 

state's relative population. States are required to match 

Federal funds by 25 percent and must pass through to local units 

of government a share of the total state allocation that is 

equal to th'~ ratio of local criminal justL.ce expenditures to 

total crimlnal justice expenditures in the state • 

-1-
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The Bureau of Justice Assistance has moved swiftly to 

implement this program. In doing so, BJA has been careful to 

obtain the maximum amount of input from Federal, state, and 

local agencies and to avoid Federal intrusiveness and red tape. 

Early in November 19B6, only a few days after the President 

signed the bill into law, BJA sent information describing the 

state and local aspects of the Anti-Drug Abuse Act to all 

governors, or equivalent chief executives, as well as to the 

directors of the state offices that administer the justice 

assistance block grant programs. Each governor was asked to 

designate a state office to administer the new drug control 

program. All 56 states and territories have now done so. 

In December, draft formula grant guidelines and a 

question-and-answer document designed to help the states further 

understand the new program were sent for comment to all state 

chief executives, O.S. Attorneys, state offices administering 

the BJA grant programs, and interested private groups. BJA has 

reviewed those comments and is in the process of drawing up 

final guidelines for the formula grant program. 

Also in December, BJA received the first state applications 

for administrative funds. On January 6, 19B7, BJA announced the 

first awards of these administrative funds, totaling more than 

$2.9 million, to seven states and the District of Columbia to 

allow thes~ jurisdictions to begin to establish their 

federally-assisted drug law enforcement programs. 
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By March 23, 1987, 24 more of these administrative awards 

had been made. The total amount in administrative funds awarded 

so far is almost $11 million. I have appended to my testimony a 

table showing the status of state applications for these 

administrative funds. 

The administrative funds comprise 10 percent of the state's 

total allocation under the program. Before receiving its full 

award, the Act requires each state to submit to BJA a statewide 

strategy for enforcing its drug laws. This statewide strategy 

-must be prepared in consultation with state and local drug 

officials. 

TO help the states design their enforcement strategies and 

effectively administer this new drug control program, BJA last 

month hosted three regional workshops--one here in Washington, 

one in Chicago, and one in San Francisco. The three-day 

workshops included a discussion of the administrative, 

financial, and reporting requirements under the new program, 

development of the statewide strategy, and development of 

p~ograms for each of the eligible program purposes. 

BJA expects to begin receiving the statewide strategies, 

accompanied by applications for the full funding, from states 

that have received their administrative awards now that the 

regional workshops have been completed. To date, however, no 

applications for full funding have been received. Once an 

application is received, BJA will complete the r~view process 

and make the award within 60 days, as required by the Act. 
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As you Know, Mr. Chairman, the Act also authorizes BJA to 

administer a new discretionary grant prog~am for drug control 

initiatives. The discretionary grant program is designed to 

enhance state and local efforts in drug control through national 

and multi-state programs in the legislatively defined purpose 

areas. 

To help establish priorities for discretionary grants under 

the new drug control assistance program, BJA asked for 

recommendations from more than BOO agencies, including national 

criminal justice associations, state justice assistance 

administrative agencies, state attorneys general, state supreme 

court justices and administrators, state departments of 

corrections, ~aw ~nforcement Coordinating Committees, and many 

state and local criminal justice agencies. 

BJA also contacted other Federal agencies in an attempt to 

avoid duplication of effort and to identify drug programs that, 

based on research and evaluation, are likely to be successful. 

Working groups of practitioners and national experts were 

established to review the recommendations received, to identify 

effective programs that Itere responsive to those 

recommendations, and to recommend funding priorities. The 

resul ting program pr ior Hies reflect a strategy .... tat is designed 

to assist anG enhance state and local drug control efforts by: 
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--Developing drug data sources, disseminating drug data, and 

developing techniques for analyzing drug data for the purpose of 

defining the problem and assessing the impact and effectiveness 

of drug control efforts; 

--Extending and disseminating programs of proven 

effectiveness to areas of need; 

--Developing and testing the effectiveness of new programs 

and practices; 

--Developing programs that focus on key areas of criminal 

justice dilemma and discretion; and, 

--Providing training and technical assistance to assist with 

the implementation of effective programs and practices. 

On March 19, BJA published a final notice requesting 

proposals for discretionary grant programs. These programs 

include: 

--A Crack/~ocused Substance Enforcement Program to improve 

the capability of law enforcement agencies to investigate and 

immobilize crack cocaine trafficking organizations. 

--A Street Sales Enforcement Program to demonstrate 

effective police efforts to target street level narcotic dealers 

and buyers. 

--An Asset Seizure and ~orfeiture Program to provide 

operational training and technical assistance to local law 

enforcement and prosecution personnel to familiarize them with 

laws and procedures for asset seizure. 
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--A Problem-Oriented Approach to Drug Enforcement Program to 

create a coordinated response to the drug problem by law 

enforcement officials, medical facilities, schools, drug 

treatment facilities, and other organizations in a community. 

--A Pharmaceutical Diversion Program to strengthen the role 

of law enforcement, professional licensing boards, and 

regulatory agencies in reducing diversion of legitimately 

produced controlled substances. 

--A Comprehensive Drug Adjudication Program to dete~ drug 

offenses through swift identification and adjudication of drug 

users and traffickers. 

--And an Organized Crime/Narcotics Trafficking Enforcement 

Program to develop regional enforcement projects to assist state 

and local law enforcement agencies through jOinc operations with 

~ederal personnel and to target major organized crime narcotic 

trafficking conspiracies. 

BJA expects to make the first discretionary grant awards in 

early summer. 

I believe you will agree, Mr. Chairman, that the Bureau of 

Justice Assistance has done an admirable job of implementing the 

new state and local narcotics control assistance program 

quickly, efficiently, and with a minimum of red tape for 

participating state and local governments. The Department of 

Justice is confident that this ~ederal seed money will help 

state and iocal governments to coordinate and improve their drug 

enforcement efforts so that they can then continue to build upon 

these efforts with state and local funds. 
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As you are aware, Mr. Chairman, the Administration has 

requested no funds for thjs grant program for Fiscal Year 1988. 

In crafting its Fiscal Year 1988 budget, the Department has 

taken care to ensure that adequate resources are provided for 

its core functions--those functions that can only be carried out 

on the Federal level. Scarce Federal dollars should be used for 

uniquely Federal functions, such as those critical programs 

carried out by the Bureau of prisons, U.S. Attorneys, Marshals 

Service, Drug Enforcement Administration, and Federal Bureau of 

Investigation programs. 

The Administration notes that Congressman Rangel has 

introduced a bill, H.R. 1411, that would increase the 

appropriations authorization for the state and local drug law 

enforcement program to $675 million for Fiscal Years 1988 and 

1989. We, of course, must oppose such a measure because of the 

increasing Federal deficit, and for the reasons I have 

mentioned. But let me assure you that we will continue to work 

closely with state and local governments in our fight against 

drugs. 

As you know, Mr. Chairman, the Department already 

administers a major program that significantly assists the 

states in their drug enforcement efforts--the Asset Forfeiture 

Program. We believe the equit~ble sharing of assets seized from 

drug dealers and others and forfeited by them is a better way 

for the Federal Government to assist the states and localities. 
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Sharing for Fiscal Year 1986 is estimated at $24 million, 

with an FY '87 projection to top $30 million. Pursuant to your 

request, we have attached to this statement a state-by-state 

break-down of .properties shared with state and local agencies. 

When the President's FY '88 budget was prepared, this form 

of assistance for states and localities was taken into account. 

We believe this type of sharing should be the approach taken 

with regard to states and localities, and should replace the 

<lward of out-and-out Federal grants. 

ThesE types of grant programs were never intended to be 

sources of permanent, ongoing funding for local programs. And 

with the huge Federal deficit, we simply mus~ look to other ways 

to support local programs without added costs to taxpayers 

whether that be equitable sharing of forfeited assets or new 

and aggressive forfeiture programs undertaken by the states 

themselves. 

Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I would be happy to respond to 

any questions you or Members of the Subcommittee may have. 
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APPLICATIONS FOR ADMIN FUNDS UNDER THE OLE FORMULA PROGRAM (as of 3;1~1 
-lL!I.- Applications Recd ~ Awards Signed $/4 f'.a't3H _ Awarded 

STATE APP RECD STATUS AMT OF APP 
10% IF 

SIGND-OFF AWD AMT DIFFRNT 

A-' abama 
Alaska 

12/8 PDMD 12/30 $ 299,600 1/2/87 299,600 

Arizona 03/12 under review 247,800 
Arkansas 
Calfrnia 02/16 PDMD 02/26 1,686,600 3/13/87 1,686,600 
Colorado 02/19 *** PDMD 03/24 133,000 250,600 
Conn. 02/9 PDMD 02/25 100,000 3/9/87 100,000 247,000 
247,000 
Delawre 03/10 under review 88,600 
D. C. 12/5 PDMD 12/30 88,900 1/2/87 88,900 
Florida 02/10 PDMD 02/19 285,014 2/26/87 285,014 755,500 
Georgia 01/23 PDMD 02/12 421,000 2/18/87 421,000 
Hawai i 
Idaho 12/5 PDMD 12/31 112,400 1/2/87 112,400 
Illinois 11/24 PDMD 12/31 536,000 1/2/87 536,000 766,000 
Indiana 01/6 PDMD 01/20 391,300 2/2/87 391,300 
Iowa 12/4 PDMD 12/30 229,000 1/2/87 229,000 
Kansas 02/24 under review 202,100 
Kentucky 12/4 PDMD 12/30 281,300 1/2/87 281,300 
Louisana 03/23 under review 328,200 
Maine 
Maryl and 02/02 *** PDMD 03/11(16) 322,600 
Masschst 02/17 *** PDMD 03/11(16) 411,400 
Michgan 01/23 PDMD 02/04 160,000 2/11/87 160,000 614,100 
Minnsota 01/23 PDMD 02/04 310,300 2/25/87 310,300 
~li 5S. 12/16 PDMD 01/20 212,200 2/2/87 212,200 
Missouri 01/28 pmm 02/06 280,177 2/17/87 280,177 362,200 
Mont.ana 12/30 PDMD 02/02 101,300 2/11/87 101,300 
Nebrska 12/9 PDMD 01/20 149,700 2/3/87 149,700 
Nevada 01/28 PDMD 02/27 36,000 3/9/87 36,000 108,100 
N.Hamp 12/4 PDMD 01/20 111,900 2/3/87 111,900 
N.Jersey 03/10 under review 480,000 519,400 
N.Mexico 
N.York 12/9 PDMD 01/20 1,153,900 2/5/87 1,153,900 
N.C. 12/18 PDMD 12/31 438,300 1/2/87 438,300 
N.Dakota 01/13(2/19) under review 32,375 92,500 
Ohio 11/14 PDMD 12/30 716,900 1/2/87 716,900 
Okl ahoma 11/18 POND 1/9 (14 ) 254,900 1/27/87 254,900 
Oregon 
Penn. 01/13 PDMD 02/06 785,800 2/17/87 785,800 
P.Rico 
R.I. 01/13 PDMD 02/20 110,100 3/2/87 110,100 
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10% IF STATE APP RECD STATUS AMT OF APP SIGND-OFf AWD AMT OIFFRNT 

S.C. 02/9 *** POMO 03/02(16) 257,800 
S.D. 
Tenn. 02/17 POMO 02/27 345,600 3/12/87 345,600 Texas 02/10 *** POMO 03/17 1,066,200 
Utah 
Vermont 
Virgn Is1e12/23 POMO 01/20 56,700 2/3/87 56,700 
Virgoia 12/18 POMO 01/20 404,200 2/2/87 404,200 Washngtn 01/7 PDMD 01/22 323,700 2/4/87 323,700 W.V. 12/1 POMO 1/9(14) 170,200 1/27/87 170,200 Wiscnsn 01/13 POMD 1/28 225,160 2/3/87 225,160 346,400 Wyomng 
Am Samoa 
Guam 

03/12 under review 52,000 

NMarianas 12/15 POMO 02/06 51,200 2/25/87 51,200 

Of the 56 offices designated to administer the anti-drug formula grant 
program, 48 are the same office that has been designated to administer the 
Justice Assistance Act block grant program. 

The a states that have separate desi9nated offices are:

American Samoa - Iowa - Kansas - Maine - Maryland _ 

New Jersey - Tennessee - Vermont. 
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Mr. HUGHBs. You describe it as a partnership. It is a very silent 
partnership, to say the least. 

You know, I could understand your testimony if you came in 
here and said: Look! We oppose the whole concept of justice assist
ance. I mean, that has been the fact, and it has been a struggle 
year after year after year to get Justice and OMB onboard to the 
justice assistance program that this subcommittee created a 
number of years ago. That is honest and that is aboveboard, and I 
can understand that language. 

But when you come in here and suggest to me that the forfeiture 
program is going to solve our problems, I find that very, very diffi
cult to accept. In the first place, how in the world would a planning 
agency be able to anticipate for planning purposes what is to be 
forfeited? Now we had a forfeiture hearing in South Florida just a 
few weeks ago, and the complaints that we heard from local law 
enforcement agencies is that they are not even getting telephone 
calls back anymore advising them as to the status of their sharing 
requests. 

We forfeited $42 million in two and a half years, and shared that 
$42 million with the States, $18 million of which went to Califor
nia. Now States and communities can't anticipate how much is 
going to come to their communities through forfeiture sharing, and 
you know that. We couldn't today sit down with any community in 
this country and say how much they are going to be able to receive 
from the Federal Government. We have major problems, with the 
forfeiture process, itself, even though it has been very successful. 
The DEA has seized more in dollar equivalent than their entire 
budget last year. However, nobody can tell communities at this 
point how much they are going to receive in sharing. It depends on 
so many different things. Also we are having a hard time moving 
the forfeitures through the process, as you well know. We have 
other major issues as to how much is to be shared and so that can 
not be a funding source. 

Now, one of the purposes why this subcommittee developed this 
section of the anti-drug bill is because we were also creating new 
task force operations which everybody agrees are immensely suc
cessful. In this program we can leverage some Federal expertise 
and manpower with State and local personnel and we maximize 
our law enforcement effort overall in communities. We are going to 
expand those operations but they require local resources. 

One of the reasons why we crafted this legislation was to enable 
communities to anticipate some Federal resources, and we gave the 
DEA the lead so that DEA could in fact deal with the problem 
areas. Since they are very deeply involved as the lead agency in 
drug enforcement we felt they could identify particular needs and 
use discretionary monies to help, in fact, move the program along. 
That was a judgment by the Congress, it was our consensus. You 
folks came in and testified and we debated it. We worked out, in 
fact, what we thought was a good package, and it was passed. I 
thought that that was the process we used in this country, the leg
islative process and policymaking. 

We then sent the bill to the President and he embraced it, signed 
it and it became law. Now what you want to do is you want to pick 
and choose the portions you want to support at this point and leave 
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the others. The reasons that you advance, really, don't hold water. 
You can't sit there and tell me that forfeiture is going to fill the 
bill. It is not. We have major problems with the forfeiture law as it 
is. I mean, it has been so successful it is overwhelming the Federal 
agencies themselves, and that is not conducive to good planning. 

You also suggest that, well, it has taken us some time to get the 
money out to communities. Well, of course, it has, but here it is 
March-and I think you have moved fairly expeditiously. There is 
no criticism of that. You suggest that we should stop funding for 
the next fiscal year, however, because it has taken us some time to 
get those funds out. Well, if, in fact, communities could plan for a 
two-year budget cycle, they could even do a better job. Instead you 
are suggesting we should stop funding. If I were a planning agency, 
I would wonder whether I should use any of these funds because I 
would perceive the Federal Government as a very poor partner. I 
would wonder if I created a program whether it would be around 
next year and whether I should really get people's hopes up and 
hire people and start a program only to see it thwarted. I mean, to 
me that is a waste of resources. 

Good planning, it would seem to me, would provide a stable fund
ing source for three years and that was part of the wisdom of this 
program. You are not going to solve any problems in one year. Are 
you? 

Mr. LANDERS. I understand that, Mr. Chairman. I think that one 
of the things that has to be considered in this whole context is 
that, in terms of planning, ultimately there has to come some point 
where the States are going to have to assume responsibility for 
these programs on their own, unless we are going to have a contin
uous open-ended grant program that goes on from now until for
ever. 

Mr. HUGHES. It is not open-ended. It is an authorization bill that 
is closed. It is not open funded. 

Let me pose a question for you. Weare going to have TRIAD, a 
very, very good community-based operation in Kentucky testify 
today. I was privileged to be in our colleague Ron Mazzoli's district 
and spoke with the leaders of TRIAD, a community-based organiza
tion. Could Justice today tell TRIAD and Louisville, Kentucky, 
what kind of money they are going to be able to receive next year 
from sharing of forfeiture funds? Could you do that? 

Mr. LANDERS. No, we couldn't. 
Mr. HUGHES. How in the world could they plan any funding for 

next year? 
Mr. LANDERS. Mr. Chairman, our position is that they can take 

the funds they received this year and plan with those funds. They 
can look to other sources, part of which would be the shared assets. 
And as with any program or any governmental unit, you have to 
look at what your revenues are at that point in time. 

Mr. HUGHES. That doesn't make sense to me. What you are 
saying, basically, is they should look elsewhere. What kind of a 
program is that? 

You know, I find-and you are the messenger, I realize. How you 
got stuck with this job-you seem like a decent guy-is beyond 
me-the arguments you advance just don't make sense. They really 
don't make sense. I believe that if a few folks over in Justice and 
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folks in OMB, if they want to legislate, they ought to stand for elec
tion and then to come in here and make some policy. I mean, we 
decided what the policy was and we are trying to carry it out. I, 
frankly, think that it is appalling that you would want us to waste 
resources like you suggest we waste them, by aborting a program 
after one year. 

The gentleman from Florida. 
Mr. MCCOLLUM. Of the $225 million that is now in the pipeline, 

not talking about future allocations, do you expect to actually 
spend all of that $225 million or most of it during the fiscal year 
we are in? 

Mr. LANDERS. No. Because, as I said, we expect that the first 
grants of those funds will be in June and that some of the States 
won't get their application in for those funds until possibly the end 
of this fiscal year. So that in terms of getting the money out, many 
of the States won't even have their programs in place to administer 
those funds until the end of the fiscal year. 

Mr. MCCOLJ.UM. I don't recall how the wording was in the actual 
language we drafted, but is it your understanding that if you do 
not actually spend all of the $225 million in this fiscal year you 
have it to spend next fiscal year? 

Mr. LANDERS. I believe that is correct. That it can be carried 
over. 

Mr. MCCOLLUM. It carries over? 
Mr. LANDERS. Yes. Because you can use the funds as long as they 

are available. I mean, it doesn't cut off at the end of the fiscal year. 
Mr. MCCOLLUM. I realize the States and the local units that we 

may be giving this money to, the grantees, aren't necessarily going 
to spend it. But I am talking now about your, the Justice Depart
ment in the assistance end actually handing it out. You don't 
expect to hand it all out this fiscal year. You expect to have some 
to hand out from this $225 million next flScal year? 

Mr. LANDERS. That is correct. 
Mr. MCCOLLUM. Do you have any idea how much? 
Mr. LANDERS. We don't know. It depends on how many of the 

States get their programs developed in and get their applications 
in. That is the step that we are at now, waiting for the States to 
make the applications for their funds so we can give them their 
funds. Until the State makes an application, we can't provide them 
any funds at all other than the 10 percent, which we have given. 

Mr. MCCOLLUM. Is there any policy decision that has been made 
down at Justice with respect to future requests for this program? 
You are not requesting it for this year, but, obviously, even in the 
wildest expectations, the monies will have been handed out during 
fiscal year 1988, of the $225 million, and presumably it will be 
spent just like that by the States because there is an awful lot to 
be done out there. Would you anticipate, even though you haven't 
asked for it in fiscal 1988, coming back in the budget for fiscal 1989 
with a request for funding? 

Mr. LANDERS. I really don't know, Mr. McCollum. I would have 
to say that what has been articulated is that we should look at 
these programs once they get going, see how effective they are and 
then make a decision. It may be that if the budgetary situation is 
different, if we fmd that these programs are particularly effective, 
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that there could be some funds that would be included. As I said, it 
is going to depend on the resources that are available, whether we 
can fund the Federal core functions in the enforcement area with
out hurting--

Mr. MCCOLLUM. Are you given by OMB some guidelines? You are 
given X number of dollars and you have got to work within that? 
Or do you propose so much for the Justice Department budget 
down to OMB and they come back to you? How do we get to saying 
there is only X number of dollars and that you don't have enough 
for this and the other? I mean, how did you get to that? I know 
how Congress gets there, but how did you get there? 

Mr. LANDERS. No. We make our proposals. Justice Department 
makes its proposals to OMB in terms of what we need and it is 
looked at in the context of our request with others, and then OMB 
decides--

Mr. MCCOLLUM. Well, did you originally at Justice request of 
OMB money to fully fund the prisons that we need, money to fully 
fund the U.S. Attorneys that we need, money to fully fund the FBI, 
and so on down the line, and money for this program, and they 
came back and said, you know, you have asked for too much, come 
back and cut something; or did you not even send the request down 
to begin with? 

Mr. LANDERS. We did not request the funds for this program. 
Mr. MCCOLLUM. To begin with? 
Mr. LANDERS. To begin with. 
Mr. MCCOLLUM. To OMB. Okay. Go ahead. 
Mr. LANDERS. We requested the funds, though, for example, for 

the U.S. Attorneys Offices, for the Federal prison system--
Mr. MCCOLLUM. Why didn't you request the money for this pro

gram to begin with? 
Mr. LANDERS. Principally I think we thought that, number one, 

we had to look at what we could realistically expect would be given 
to Justice, that we had to keep within certain realistic expectations 
that we had. That when we had to say where we thought the 
money should go, it had to go to those four Federal functions. 

Mr. MCCOLLUM. Okay. That is the only bone I have to pick with 
Justice, is that you didn't make the request to begin with. I think 
that we all respect the fact that OMB is there. We respect the fact 
the Senate is on the other side of the aisle. And I have a great deal 
of concern, as you heard me say, earlier about priorities, and I 
have to pick them. I picked them in the committee earlier and if I 
had my choices I would do it again the same way. I would pick 
prisons first, U.S. Attorneys first, the FBI first. But the Congress 
didn't go that way. They chose to try to fund these at certain 
levels. 

And to this degree, I agree with Chairman Hughes. We need to 
see support at Justice for what we have done, and to help us fight 
the fight to win the war on drugs on all fronts, even though we 
may not always agree with those decisions. If, indeed the pie is too 
small and we can't do it, and we do have to make those priority 
decisions, it seems to me we ought to be making those, but we 
ought to be making them after we have initially said: Hey, as a 
policy matter, we want to do it all. Or we want to do all of these 
things. 
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That is why your argument becomes very weak up here, and why 
I can understand why Congressman Hughes would say to you, you 
know, historically you have opposed these assistance programs. Is 
this really what it all boils down to now? I don't know whether it is 
or not because I do have to choose and I do understand that. And I 
have some doubts about the local law enforcement assistance pro
grams. I have not been a real fan of them because we haven't been 
able to get enough money out to do a lot of good, and in some ways 
I think it is a very inefficient way of patting on the back local law 
enforcement but not really doing the job. 

But nonetheless, it is a weak argument up here today. And 
again, I respect the fact you are the messenger, but you are also 
the messenger going back, so I am giving you a few more thoughts. 

Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
Mr. HUGHES. Thank you. 
The gentleman from Kentucky. 
Mr. MAZZOLI. I thank you very much, Mr. Chairman. I salute 

what the chairman just said a few moments ago. I really am quite 
saddened by what the Justice Department has done. 

But let me just say, to amplify the conversation that Congress
man Rangel had with our colleague, Mr. Smith, a moment ago, 
that got to the heart of the problem. With all respect, it just ap
pears to me this is a philosophical problem, not a matter of budget 
priorities and fitting a finite number of dollars to an infinite array 
of requests. 

Here we have a situation where I think it is fairly clear that the 
Justice Department just simply doesn't have any particular sympa
thy for these Federal-local justice sharing arrangements, and I 
think it is evidenced by this kind of budget. 

Let me just mention, Mr. Chairman, to bear out what I consider 
to be this philosophical consideration. The immigration bill, which 
the gentleman and I worked on for six years, went through the 
very same fate as the a.."1ti-drug bill. The request which we set up 
in our budget of something like $400 million for each of the next 
two fiscal years to implement legalization and the employer sanc
tions, was cut-not in OMB-but in the Justice Department itself 
before it ever went to OMB, which proceeded to cut it back further. 
That, of course, is the fate always of going down there. Unless you 
start out with a lot of money going into OMB, you come out with 
zero. And, of course, you understand the way they play that game. 
So when you don't put the money in at all, you realize what will be 
done. 

So the immigration bill was cut back not at OMB, but at the Jus
tice Department. And secondly, guess which program depends upon 
fees to be created and gathered in, rather than up-front money. 
The immigration bill and also the drug enforcement bill require 
this. That, of course, is a bird in the bush, not a bird in the hand, 
and you can't depend upon that bird in the bush. 

So, let me just say with, again, respect to you, you are a very ear
nest young man who makes a very good presentation, but I really 
think that the people downtown-as I call them, finally, the 
"moles" at the Justice Department just burrowed in. There are 
moles down there who simply don't want these programs to work 
at all, and that is where we are today. 
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Let me ask you a question of procedure here. And you, to say the 
least, disquiet me by saying that you don't believe the money for 
this particular fiscal year 1987 is actually going to wind up being 
distributed to the States. Did I hear that correctly? 

Mr. LANDERS. No. It will to the extent they get their applications 
in and we can fund them. 

Mr. MAZZOLI. But I understood in answer to Mr. McCollum that 
you, said there might be money left over to be sluiced into fiscal 
1988. 

Mr. LANDERS. That would only be funds where the States hadn't 
made their applications to get it. 

Mr. MAZZOLI. But you expect that to happen. I understood that to 
be the case. 

Mr. LANDERS. Yes. 
Mr. MAZZOLI. You don't expect all the States to get their applica

tions in. 
Mr. LANDERS. No. We really have no way of knowing. Some of 

the States don't have State strategies and they are having to work 
from really a starting point of a clean slate. Those States may not 
get their applications in in time to get the funds out to them in 
this fiscal year. 

Mr. MAZZOLI. Well, let me ask a question because we will have 
our State Justice Secretary, momentarily, from Kentucky, who 
might answer my question directly. Are you encouraging the 
States? I mean, I understand you sent that 10 percent out to give 
them a little money to get started. But are you offering services? 
Are you offering yourself to the States and, in effect, encouraging 
them to apply? 

Mr. LANDERS. Yes. As I said, we had three regional briefings 
where we had representatives from each of the States; and, in fact, 
we funded the travel costs so that we could ensure that all of the 
States had people present at those regional briefings. 

Mr. MAZZOLI. And knowing that-going through this again, you 
have given the states 10 percent, you have had these regional semi
nars, you have paid for their transportation, and you suggest that 
the States are still not going to be able to get an acceptable plan to 
you before t.he end of this year? 

Mr. LANDERS. Well, under the statutes' themselves, they have to 
get legislative approval, they have to ensure that they have had 
public comment, and there are steps that they have to follow. So it 
will depend on how quickly they are able to go through that proc
ess. 

Mr. MAZZOLI. I guess my last question to the gentleman would 
be-and I will try to get some amplification later-have you made 
the standards so difficult and stern that some States simply aren't 
going to be able to qualify, period? 

Mr. LANDERS. No. I am simply talking about the requirements 
under the Act itself that says that they have to submit the plan for 
legislative approval, that is a part of the Act. They have to make 
sure that they comply with any of their own State rules concerning 
public notice or public disclosure, public hearings, those types of 
things, which will vary from State to State depending upon their 
own State law requirements. 
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I don't mean to indicate that there is going to be any left over 
funds-I don't know how many States will not have their applica
tions in by the end of the year. But there is a review period of 60 
days once we get the application in, so the money will be out 
within 60 days. So as long as the application is in by August, we 
will have the funds out by the end of the year. . 

Mr. MAZZOLI. Mr. Chairman, I appreciate what the gentleman 
from Justice has said. I would appreciate maybe our committee, 
perhaps in a couple of months, making just a sort of general in
quiry to see which States have acted and which states have not. I 
mean, I don't dispute what the young man is saying, but I just hate 
to see some situation in which some bureaucratic rigamarole is 
going to force most of this $17"S million over to the next fiscal year. 
I think that would be a disaster. 

Mr. LANDERS. Mr. Mazzoli, if I might point out something con
cerning the timing on this. We have had these regional briefings, 
we have told the States about the money I said within about a 
week after the bill was passed we sent notifications to all the Gov
ernors and to all of the Justice Act agencies telling them the funds 
were available. Under the statute, they were immediately able to 
apply for their 10 percent administrative funds, but we still have 
about 22 entities that haven't yet made the request for those funds. 

So we are getting the word out. We are telling them it is avail-" 
able, but we cannot give it out until they actually make the re
quest. So some of those people are in that situation of not having 
made the request. 

Mr. MAZZOLI. Well, let me just say that it may be that I will ask 
the chairman's indulgence, and the staff, to make a little survey 
here in a while to come of which States have gotten the 10 percent 
and which States have submitted applications. Because we are talk
ing about 50 States and territories, and it just seems incredible to 
me that, given the nature of it we have such a lack of response at 
this point. If the initial actions have been taken as you have de
scribed them, perhaps there are some kind of artificial barriers 
that are thrown in there. 

Mr. HUGHES. Well, if the gentleman would yield. It is the intent 
of the chair to monitor the program. I am satisfied that they are 
endeavoring to get the applications in and the monies out. But we 
will monitor that. If need be, we will have another hearing. 

Mr. LANDERS. If I may, Mr. Chairman. I believe that appended to 
my written testimony is a breakdown of the States that have made 
the requests and who have received the administrative funds and 
which ones have not done that as of yet. 

Mr. HUGHES. I think the serious question is as to the DOJ's 
intent with regard to this program in the next fiscal year and 
beyond. As I understand it, the Administration also zero-funded the 
Bureau of Justice Assistance for fiscal year 1988 which is the pro
gram administrator. Now, if we in fact wipe out the Bureau of Jus
tice Assistance, there would be no program manager, as I under
stand it, for the next fiscal year. 

That is why I question the basic intent. The intent is really I 
think, once again, to gut the program. Not just the drug program, 
but the whole justice assistance program. 

74-590 - 87 - 3 
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Mr. MAZZOLI. And it gets to the philosophy and what Mr. Rangel 
and Mr. Smith talked about. 

Mr. HUGHES. Yes. When you put your finger on it, I think it is a 
philosophic problem that has already been resolved by the Con
gress as policymakers. I think that is the problem. There won't be 
any program managers if, in fact, the Administration's request is 
granted and we zero fund that office. 

Mr. MAzzoLl. Mr. Chairman, thank you very much. 
Mr. HUGHES. Thank you very much, Mr. Landers. We really do 

appreciate your testimony. And I think you have probably gleaned 
from some of the discussion here today how members feel, in a bi
partisan fashion, about what is happening. Thank you. 

The next witnesses are part of a panel, and the chair would rec
ognize at this time our distinguished colleague, Ron Mazzoli, from 
Kentucky to introduce two of the witnesses on the panel. 

Mr. MAZZOLI. Mr. Chairman, thank you very much. And let me 
first, before I ask my two witnesses to come forward, thank you 
very much for having taken the trip to Louisville and Jefferson 
County just a few weeks back. We appreciated having you. As I 
have told the gentleman on the floor, there have been many people 
who have, subsequent to your visit, called me and written me and 
told me just how excellently you came across and how much they 
appreciated your being there. 

Two of the witnesses of this panel, whom I now will call to come 
forward, have both expressed an interest in taking part in today's 
hearing because of your concerns about the way the anti-drug bill 
will work. I would first ask to come forward Mrs. Norma Miller, 
who is the Secretary of the Justice Cabinet of Kentucky. Mrs. 
Miller is a graduate of Louisville Law School. In her post, which is 
one of the highest ranking posts held by women in Kentucky gov
ernment, she runs administratively the Kentucky State Police, 
which is our group for anti-drug enforcement on a State level. 

Mrs. Miller's cabinet has been designated by Goyernor Martha 
Lane Collins to allocate these monies which come in through the 
anti-drug bill which we have referred to as Section (k) funds, and I 
think no person would be more eminently qualified to discuss the 
questions-and I think this is very important, Mr. Chairman-the 
question of coordination and cooperation among and between law 
enforcement agencies and also between the State and Federal Gov
ernments in dealing with this philosophical question we talked 
about. 

Next, it is my pleasure to ask to come forward Mrs. Kathy 
Sloane, who is the Chairman of TRIAD, the group the chairman re
ferred to a moment ago in his comml3nts. Mrs. Sloane is a graduate 
of Wheaton College. Despite all of that paraphernalia she brings in 
here, she is a mother of three. She looks like she is ready to go to 
battle here, but that is going to illustrate a point that I think we 
will talk about later. 

Mrs. Sloane has been active over the near 20 years I have known 
her and her husband, who was before being county judge was our 
mayor for two separate terms. As the chairman of TRIAD, Mrs. 
Sloane does the other thing we talked about earlier with Mrs. 
Miller-the coordination among law enforcement agencies and be
tween State and Federal efforts. Under TRIAD we have the coordi-
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nation and cooperation of all the local agencies-and there are 
some 30 agencies in Kathy's TRIAD group including law enforce
ment agencies, public-private agencies, and educational groups. 
They are trying to allocate our resources, Mr. Chairman, to target 
drug abuse and alcohol abuse in our communities. 

So I am particularly pleased to have these two persons with me 
and with our committee, and I thank the chairman for allowing me 
to introduce them. 

Mr. HUGHES. I want to welcome the witnesses from Kentucky, 
and particularly Kathy Sloane, with whom I spent a very lovely 
day recently in Louisville. She does a great job on TRIAD, and we 
are just delighted to see you in Washington, Kathy. 

The third member of the panel is the Honorable James S. Kilpa
trick, Jr., a County Freeholder from Cape May County, New 
Jersey, my home county, who is testifying on behalf of the Nation
al Association of Counties. 

Mr. Kilpatrick has his undergraduate degree from the Wharton 
School at the University of Pennsylvania where he also received 
his law degree. He is presently in the private practice of law in 
Ocean City, which also is my hometown-Ocean City, New 
Jersey-and is now in his second term as a Cape May County Free
holder. A freeholder is the same as a county commissioner in many 
other counties. Mr. Kilpatrick is a member of the National Associa
tion of Counties' Justice and Public Safety Steering Committee. 

We also have as our fourth panelist Timothy F. Hagan. I know 
that our distinguished colleague Ed Feighan wanted to be here to 
introduce you-he will be along shortly-but he is before another 
committee right now. I might say, for the record, that Mr. Hagan is 
the Government Relations Director, or was the Government Rela
tions Director, for the Regional Transit Authority from 1971 to 
1978, and Chairman of the Cuyahoga County, Ohio, Democratic 
Party from 1978 to 1982. He presently is on the Board of Commis
sioners, and has been President of the Board of Commissioners 
since 1984. 

It is a distinguished panel. We are delighted to have you with us 
today. We have your statements which, without objectkn, will be 
made a part of the record, and you may testify as you see fit. We 
hope that you can summarize for us so we can get right to ques
tions. 

Why don't we start with you, Mrs. Miller? And before I ask you 
to testify, I might mention that I have a group of high school stu
dents on the steps waiting to have their photograph taken with me, 
so I am going to slip out for just a few minutes and I will be back 
as soon as I can. 

As you testify, I am going to ask Mr. Mazzoli to chair the hear
ing. Mrs. Miller, happy to have you. 



64 

STATEMENTS OF NORMA MILLER, SECRETARY, JUSTICE CABI· 
NET, FRANKFORT, KY; KATHLEEN M. SLOANE, CHAIR, TRIAD 
COMMITTEE, LOUISVILLE, KY; JAMES S. KILPATRICK, JR., CAPE 
MAY COUNTY FREEHOLDER, OCEAN CITY, NJ, REPRESENTING 
THE NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF COUNTIES; 'fIMOTHY F. 
HAGAN, PRESIDENT, CUYAHOGA COUNTY BOARD OF COMMIS
SIONERS, CLEVELAND, OR 
Mrs. MILLER. Thank you, Mr. ChaIrman. I do welcome the oppor

tunity because this is a rather grave concern to us in Kentucky. I 
have been in contact with my counterparts in various other States, 
and I can assure you the same concern is being felt in other States. 

My office will administer Kentucky's allocation of the anti-drug 
abuse law's grant, which will total $2.83 million. To date, we are 
one of those early States to receive our 10 percent administrative 
funds. We are in the process of formulating a State plan. 

And in defense of the prior witness, I will tell you that we have 
had wonderful cooperation from Bureau of Justice Assistance with 
this grant. I also administer the juvenile justice and delinquency 
program grant, the justice assistance and the victim's assistance, 
and this one has been so far superior to our knowledge and ability 
to deal with the other grants. I mean, the others have been a night
mare. At least this one had administrative costs included. 

As to your comment, Mr. Mazzoli, whether or not all States 
would apply, I feel very certain they will simply because the drug 
problem is nationwide. But in addition to that, with the adminis
trative costs, most people can afford to apply, if not everyone. That 
was not true with the justice assistance money. We do have that 
money in Kentucky, but I did talk with people from other States 
who did not apply for the victim's assistance money because they 
couldn't provide the personnel at home to administer it. 

At any rate, the anti-drug abuse law was one I think that caused 
us more excitement in my office than other legislation that I can 
remember because it provided an opportunity for us for the first 
time in Kentucky to draft a truly statewide comprehensive plan by 
which we could attack this drug problem. Kentucky is one of those 
States that, unfortunately, has a. lot of cultivated marijuana in it. 
It is a former hemp-producing State. It is a tobacco State. The ter
rain makes it very difficult for State Police or any other agency to 
detect that cultivation. The State Police don't even own a helicop
ter. We have had wonderful assistance from Federal agencies. Last 
summer, the National Guard was kind enough to fly some Ken
tucky State policemen around the State looking for marijuana. 

We had the, I suppose, dubious distinction last year of leading 
the Nation in marijuana eradication, which totaled about a million 
plants. There have been some efforts to combat the drug problem, 
but they are somewhat scattered and they are commensurate with 
available resources. Needless to say, when this bill was passed and 
with the thought that there would be 3 years' appropriations, we 
were most excited and felt that we would do an outstanding job. 
We feel a little dismayed at this point by the idea that perhaps the 
funding will not continue. 

Our State plan has not been drafted as yet. We will probably be 
able to submit our plan about as early as any State in the country 
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because we are very anxious for that money. But we don't want to 
see any repeat of any problems that LEAA money ever presented. 
The way we use that money will be I am certain to its maximum 
effect so that it will force all law enforcement agencies at every 
level to work together, for example. We have everyone represented 
ol... that committee that we could possibly think of. 

The other beauty of this bill is the fact that when we say law 
enforcement, that funding doesn't go to just that front end. As a 
former prosecutor, I have seen that domino effect that beefed up 
law enforcement has on the court system and on the correctional 
and jail facilities. You know, this funding takes that into account. 
So when I say a comprehensive program, we have people represent
ing every facet of the criminal justice system. So we believe that 
the use of this money will be just as-well, better than I can re
member other money being spent, frankly. 

We have been disappointed at the idea that the funding wouldn't 
continue. As I said, having administered the other funds, we are 
kind of used to that. Every year we hear the same thing about the 
juvenile justice money. We heard the same thing about the justice 
assistance money, and possibly the victim's assistance money. We 
have heard it so often that we don't get too upset about those. 
Frankly, we were astounded at this one. I think that the idea that 
the Administration could give us such hope that it would really 
live up to its commitment in this fight against drugs, was, I hope, 
not just lip service. Because I guarantee you that there is no way 
for us to have a truly statewide strategy and implement anything 
that we could evaluate in 12 months. 

And, frankly, I heard last week in Chicago-it was a meeting of 
sort of this very thing, drug law enforcement. It was hosted by the 
National Criminal Justice Association. There was a man there who 
spoke to us from the Attorney General's office, so I had already 
heard this business about the forfeiture being the wonderful 
remedy for our budgetary problems in 1988 and 1989. Frankly, I 
am not making light of the forfeiture statute, I think it is a won
derful thing. But truthfully, we get real excited in Kentucky. I 
mean, the State Police called me up and said: "Guess what. We 
may have a Ford Bronco on our hands." That won't even begin to 
solve our problems down there. 

We don't have a State forfeiture law in Kentucky, and we, obvi
ously, work with the FBI and DEA in order to come under the Fed
eral law. But if that is the answer for budgeting, I am afraid we 
will have to forget whatever grandiose scheme we will be able to 
dream up in our State because that would be such a far cry from 
any remedy that would be even reasonable. 

Mr. MAZZOLI [presiding]. Thank you very much, Mrs. Miller. 
[The statement of Mrs. Miller follows:] 
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COUil.U;"WU.Uf\Q~ KfN1U(';Il't 

JUSTICE CABINET 
NI)JlM .... C. MI,IUII 

Sl'CMnArlY 
MARTHA l .... VNf COt,l"IN5 

GOV(ftNOf\ 

SUMMI\RY 

April 1, 1987 

Despite limited state and local funding, recent efforts 

have been made in KentUcky to reduce drug trafflckj,ng and 

abuse. 

The Kentucky State Police and local law enforcement 

agencies led the nation last year in marijuana eradication. 

Governor Martha Layne Collins I "Champions Jlgainst Drugs" 

campaigll has heightened public awareness or the problems 

associated with drug use. 

Federal fUnding under the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of' 1986 

has provided a catalyst for a state-wide strategy that will 

for the first time allow us to develop " comprehensive plan 

to cleal with a problem whose growth has outstripped the state's 

manpower and monetary resources. 

COfltjnue<l funding lc vital to th .. !:llr.'r.'P.5~ nf fIl\" "rfn,.t.H 

tho [Jroblellls {ire notional in scope and Car too largo to 

be solver] without ferleral coordinatl.on all(! aSSl.stullcc. 
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COM"'ONWL_t.1U Of K!IITUCKY 

JUSTICE CABINET 
NOII:M,t, C. Mn.l.H 

StC;l'I.tAAV 
M,,"lHA LAY)'!f COlLIN!) 

GO"'f"~ 

April. 1, 1987 

In the early days of World War II Kentucky was /l lea(ling 

producer of hemp used in th,e making of rope, and has again 

emerged as a forerunner in the growing and cultivation of 

this infamous plant. Because of the climate and the limestone 

based soil in J<entucky, the cUltivation of marijuana has 

increased drastically in the past five (5) years to the 'point 

that, by most estimates, it has become the loading cash crop 

in tho state. Marijuana growers in Kentucky have become highly 

sophisticated in their method~ and techniques, with organizod 

networks cstablished [or the cUltivation <lnd distribution 

of m<lriju<lna. However, home grown marijuana is not Kentucky's 

sole drug, problem. l'1tel11gence ;n!orm<ltJon indicates that 

'much of the high grade marijuan<l grown in Kentucky, mainly 

sinscmilla, js frequently used in barter or exchange for 

qUlmtitiC5 of other drugs such as cocaine. 

Kcntuck}" s geographic location is a major reason for 

this state's experiencing a rise in narcotics trilfficking. 

Our sister states to the south, espccially ~:lorid<l ana Georgia, 

have expcnded much ilttcntion to their drug problem <lnd have 
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caused major traffickers to move further inland. The fact 

that several interstate highways run through the stato add 

to its attractiveness. In recent years information indicates 

that Jarge amounts of narcotics and dangerous drugs .from other 

states, arc coming in to Kentucky for distribution, Ilnd for 

transportation to other points north, east, and west. Typical 

examples of the problem are air transportation into the farm 

lands of western Kentucky; truckipg marijuana from the statos 

of Texas and Florida into the Louisville area; and the unique 

method of parachuting out of an aircraft with cocaine which 

occurred in thc castern portion of the state. In the western 

portion of the state flat f.arm lands are generally encountered 

where aircraft may land at will; in the eastern portion of 

the statc the mountaj nous terrains make it difficult for law 

enforccnlcnt agencies to dctect incoming aircraft which may 

be able to land and unload before their presence is discovered; 

and in the mctropolitan areas of the state, which are tho 

pdmary market for the drugs, law enforccment authorities 

are undermanned and unable to handle many of the large scale 

narcotics trafficking activities. 

Ilecause marijuana Clln be grown and concealed with relatlvc 

euse in remota "reas of the st.ate, this type of criminal 

activi~y poses unique and serious problems tor law enforcement_ . , 
The problems include the difficulty or detection, the time 

intensi ve na ture of physical eradiciltion, the eKtensi ve 

investigation which must precede prosecution ilnd the specialized 

P.03 
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training and equipment needed for large scale eradication 

operations in isolated areas. The difficulties are compo~nded 

by the fact that illegal CUltivation is most prevalent in 

the sarna areas where law enforcement resources are most limited. 

Pespite the increasing problems of drug trafficking and 

drug abuse, ~entucky law enforcement agencies have made a 

tremendous effort to combat the problems through interagency 

cooperntion. 

The marijuana eradication effort was a tremendous success 

for 1986. Kentucky lead the natl.on in the number of plants 

(lestroycd as a result of an organized and vigorous campaign 

against illegal cannabis in our state. 

A superlative effort Was demonstrated by Stat~ Police 

personnel throUghout Kentucky with support from both fo;deral 

and local agencies. Numerous sheriffs or deputies assisted 

in the mission through their manpower commitments, and 

invaluable information. Foderal support was exhibited by 

federal grant monies ($190,000), and by the prosecutorial 

ilnd a·sset sei zure offices. 

Addit'ionally, the Army National Guard joined forces with 

the Kentucky State police to coordinate a one day aU out 

effort called "Operation Gr.een/Gray Sweep" demonstrat.ing the 

positives of coopera!:ion and coordination o[ er[ort. Eighteon 

P.04 
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National Guard heli copters wero deployed throughout Kentucky 

wj loll Kentucky State Police personnel on hoard which resulted 

Sn the destruction of OVer 27,000 marijuana plants. 

Vigorous eradication eJ;forts must continue. lIoweVGr, 

we have acknowledged the complexities of the drug problems 

and have become aware· of the nead for varied approaches. 

Law onforcoment and treatment address the problems aCtor thoy 

exist while prevention of drug abuse must start at an eat"ly 

ago through education. Recognizing this, Governor Martha 

J,ayne Collins launched an Anti-Drug Abuse Campaign called 

"Champions Aflainst Drugs." Ttis program was designed to 

incroase public awaroness of drug use and to discouy.age its 

uso by children by providing them with positive role models. 

Numerous sports figures joined Governor Collins' campai~n 

by making personal appearances. The list of champions is 

too numeroUS to enumerate all who have voluntarily participated • . 
but does include former University of Kentucky and MBA star 

Dan Issol; Cincinnati Bengnls quartorback Ken Anderson; Navy 

centcr, All /\mericnll David Robinson; and national sports 

announcers BJ.lly Packer and Al McGuire. 

Indiviclual efforts made in Kentucky to combat drug problems 

have been admirable but conunensurate with the resources 

availahle. "cderal funding through the Anti-Drug libuse Law 

of 19n6 will for the first t.ime allow Kentucky to develop 

a comprehensive state-wide strategy. 

P.OS 
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Governor Collins designated the Justice 

administer the federal grant that Kentucky is 

.. ecelve under the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1986. 

'Cabinet to 

eligible to 

We were one 

of the first states to apply f.or and receive an administrative 

grant which totals $281,300.00 and represents 10~ of our state's 

·alJocation. 

A plan for the use of the $2.83 million grant is being 

draCted by a committee whose members represent all levels 

of law enforcement, court systems, correctional facilities, 

as well as members of the Legislature and members who represent 

the ar.eas of. education and treatment. See Appendix 1>.. 

The broad committee membership will allow us to maximize 

the usc of federal and state funds by utilizing the expertise 

of professionals from various disciplines. 

The committee is currently in the process or assessing 

lh" extent of the drug problem in Kentucky and has recognized 

the insuUic:!encl.es of ava~lable central dala collection and 

the inadequate resources and manpowe.r of many police departments 

sufficient to combat t.he problems. They have £urther recognized 

the need [or additional training of lilw enforcement o£ficers, 

expansion or the state crime laboratory and perhaps most 

importantly the necessity of interagency approach to drug 

Inw enf.orcemcnt. 

P.06 
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We are optimistic 

enforcing dr.ug laws will 

72 

that our state-wide strategy for 

immeasurably enhance Kentucky's w"r 

on 

of 

drugs. 

drug 

Federal (unding Jlas heigh toned national awareness 

USe and provided us an opportunity to reduce the 

problems locally. However, we arc gravely concerned about 

continued federal appropriations. One year's funding will 

not be su[ficient to allow the implementation and evaluation 

of any project or program. 

Thus, we request this Committee's recommendation for 

continued funding under the nnti-Drug Abuse Act of 1986. 

We are indebted to tho Bureau of Justice Assistance and 

to the National Criminal Justice Association for the cooperation 

and assistllnce they have provided. 

p.D? 
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To establish a Drug Enforcement Str" tegy Comlni ttce for 
the purpose of developing a sto.tewicle strategy for the enforcement 
of sta!;.e· and loco.l laws relating to th .. ·production, possassion 
and transfor of controlled substances. 

The committee. 
responsibilities, 

shall be charged with t.he fo11owil1g 

1. Cefine the .nat\.\re and extcnt of the drug problen\ in 
Kent.ucky: 

2. Analyze current efforts: 
3. Identify reso\.\rces nnd resource needs: and, 
4. Target rasources to activities having greatest impact. 

The Committee shall be eolltposed of the following members: 

1. Nor.ma Miller, Justice Cabinet Secretary; 
l. Gary to:ainscott f Justice Cabinet, Grants Division 

Director; and, 
3. Dr. Price Foster, Dean, College of Urban and Public 

Affairs, University of I,ouisville, Chairman of the 
Drug Policy Board. 

~ 

Law Enforcement 
1. Major ~'homils Rakestraw, Kentucky State Police 
2. Captain Michael Duncan, Kentucky State Police 
3. Joel Carson, FUI 
4. David Haight, DBA 
5. Mpjor John Spellman, Jefferson Co. police Dept. 
6. Major lies Cruise, Louisville Police Cept. 
7. Lieutenaht Jo~n Bizzack, Lexington Police Dept. 
B. Colonel John Miller, Shelbyville Police Dept .• 
9. John Bouvier, Sheriff, Daviess County 
10. Joe schmiade, Chairman, Northern Ky_ Narcotics 

and Enfcrcem,mt unit (Kenton) 

Pros<?cution 
1. Joe Famularo, LECC 
2. Carl Melton, Circuit: £oort Judge (Henders"ll) 
3. 'l'om Knopf I TJ.i strict CO'Jrt JUc1g9 
4. IInnc NcDee, ~.tt.orney 

5. IIi tt:! HilYfi, S~tc'lhr COll:1ty Attorne!' 
6. U .. S. Attorney Louif. Dc:F(l)(d:;r.~ (R=15tc'rn nist'ric~) 
7. U.S. l\t.t-.c')-nl~Y ,lc:,~ l'Hdtt],;, (\':cst~!"n I>j!.tJ'jl.d,;.) • 
(t. p..:!)' l.:Jt'!HliI, C(' .... monwr ... yl~b'f; ; .. ltorJ".~y 
'J. J)l".tn i,',,'t'I"\lh.', i~~w;jr"i:,lr:I~J\I-:! Orrj~:I .. nf t.hp ... r,\nl:·~ 
)1). ... 1;;; IItJ\lrd. Orr d'" (If UI~.~ h:-tfl;"llf.';' G~'!H.·r.:l 

P.OB 
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Corrections 
1. John Perkins,. Crime Commi~sion J-1~mber 
2. Jaek Lewis. Corrections Cabinet 
3. Cheryl Roberts, Corrections Cabinet-
4. Richurcl Prey. Jefferson Co. Corrections 
5. Ray Snbbatini, Fayette Co. Correctipns 

La!' Enforcement Training 
1. Captain Dennis Goss, Kentucky State Police 
2. Roy Crouch, Dept. of Criminal Justice Training 
3. Tim Crowa, National Crime Prevention Institute 

Legislature 
1. oottia priddy, 
2. Kelsie Friend, 
3. Jeff COlnptan, 

Difice 

Education 

Judiciary-Criminal Cow~ittee-Housc 
Judiciary-criminal Committae-Senate 
U.S. Repre~entative Larry -Hopkins 

1. Hargaret McClain, Education 

'l'roatment 
1. Nike Townsend. Cabinet for Uuman Resources 

Ta develop a comprehensiva state plan that: 

1. increases coordination of en!or.cement ef!or.ts among 
state and local agencies; 

2. facili tates coordination among criminal justice 
components: 

3. attempts to coordinate all drug abuse programs inclUding 
aducatior- and treatment; 

4. serves as the advisor), model for grant fund distribution 
both now and in the future: and, 

S. serves as the written strategy to accompany state 
application for part M of the /Inti-libuse lIct of 1986, 
state and local assistance funds irom the Bureau o! 
Justice Assistance, U.S. Departm~nt of Justice. 
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Mr; MAZZOLI. Mrs. Sloane, welcome. Both of you. 
Mrs. SLOANE. Thank you very much, Congressman Mazzoli. 

Thank you for helping provide the opportunity for us to join you 
here-for Secretary Miller and myself and the other members of 
this panel. 

I would like, with your permission, to just highlight the testimo
ny. 

Mr. MAZZOLI. Certainly. I might say just for the record, all of 
your statements in full will be made a part of the record, and you 
can speak from them or however you wish. 

Mrs. SLOANE. Thank you. 
My name is Kathy Sloane, and I am here because earlier, I guess 

actually in the fall of 1986, we recognized-because the Federal 
Government called attention to the problem and because we have 
been dealing with drug problems at the local level for a long time, 
decided we should assemble all of the individuals that could help 
deal with that problem-the problem of drugs and alcohol abuse in 
our community. 

As a result, there were called together people from many, many 
backgrounds having to do with rehabilitation, education and en
forcement. No one turned us down. The county judge of Jefferson 
County, who is my husband, convened the meeting and asked me to 
chair it. It has been a great privilege to have done that. Out of the 
first few meetings, which were meant strictly as an evaluation in 
our community of our needs to meet the ability of the community 
to draw up grant proposals for the Federal funds which were prom
ised to us, came 34 recommendations for action. I am not going to 
go into all of those with you today- because some of them are in the 
area of rehabilitation, some of them are in the area of education. 

This is a workable list of recommendations for our community. 
We recognized the extent of the problem. We were optimistic, laced 
with the knowledge that the Federal Government would soon give 
local governments millions of dollars to help the struggling units of 
local government fight the drug and alcohol problem. TRIAD was 
assembled with the idea that money would be forthcoming in a 
threefold, three-year commitment. We made our plans for fighting 
drug abuse on that basis. 

Now we have learned that this year's money is the only money 
we can expect to see. We have been asked to fight the war on drugs 
with hand weapons and, figuratively speaking, as has been alluded 
to before, we need cannons. And everyone seems to be using the 
same analogy: That if we are at war, indeed, we must look to the 
arsenal, and it is not looking as strong as it should at the moment. 

The Reagan Administration asked us to fight. The White House, 
in fact, I think, put its own moral authority on the line. And I 
think it is fine for us to talk about whether or not OMB is going to 
come through and whether or not the Justice Department is going 
to help, and we can talk about this in a very depersonalized way if 
we want to; but each one of you and each one of us knows that this 
is a personal kind of fight, and the President and Mrs. Reagan 
made it that. And all of us felt that we, as sort of the family of 
America, had been convened to deal with this problem. In our com
munity the response was exemplary. And I think that we are here 
to say among other things that we feel somewhat, if not a great 
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deal, betrayed by the fact that we were all called to his high pur
pose and then subsequently told that we would not have the re
sources to deal with it. 

I am hoping that as a result of these hearings that you are hold
ing that this problem will be profiled and fleshed out in such a 
manner that all the Members of Congress will have the courage 
that they need to restore these funds. This money belongs to all of 
us, as we all know. 

The irony is that we sit here, we come here to Washington and 
we are so fortunate to have the privilege to do that as our govern
ment functions. But the people who are pushing dope on the streets 
do not come to Washington, do not request, do not go through bu
reaucratic red tape, do not have to wonder where their funds will 
be in 1 year, 2 years or 3 years. They know where their resource is. 
They know where their market is. They have their briefcases, they 
open them, they pull out the cash and make the buy, and the rest 
we know well. These individuals who are pushing drugs in our soci
ety illegally are doing so with state-of-the-art equipment, 1980s 
equipment. We don't have that. There does not seem to be great 
equity as we look at the situation. 

Narcotics investigations, as you know, require large resource 
commitments in both manpower and equipment. The cost of ex
tended investigations is so excessive as sometimes to be deemed im
possible. With the increasing fiscal problems faced by our commu
nities, every available dollar for these investigations becomes more 
significant, And we cannot ask our police force and our officers to 
work with antiquated equipment. I feel that there is a real danger 
of our instilling within our own law enforcement agencies at the 
local level a certain feeling of futility with their own work as they 
go up against criminals who are so much better equipped and 
funded. 

The larger narcotics dealers by their habits and spending habits 
are insulated from local police investigation, and their transporta
tion, communications and electronic equipment is all superior. So I 
would like to encourage every Member of Congress to emulate the 
commitment of the underworld in this one case; and that is, the 
commitment to resources that we need to have this happen. 

I would like now to talk to the specifics of the Anti-Drug Abuse 
Act. I strongly support a more active role for the Federal Govern
ment in the enforcement and prosecution as prescribed by the bill. 
I would suggest, however, that our local community may not get 
the money or tools it needs from the $230 million authorization set 
aside. Our entire State will only receive $28 million this year. I am 
therefore not terrifically happy with the formula for the distribu
tion of funds. And I think we need flexibility to use the money cre
atively and as the demands change within our own localities. In 
short, I believe the money should be allocated for local enforcement 
drug efforts in general terms by-passing the bureaucratic reviews 
that slow and hamper the system. 

I would also suggest that funds be allowed to be spent across gov
ernmental boundaries. We have great cooperation in our own 
county with the FBI and with the DEA. If we develop a program 
that would involve their cooperation, we need to ensure that they 
benefit from the same resources. 
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In addition to my apprehension about categorization funding and 
so forth, 1 would like to remind you that our community has lost 12 
percent of our revenues because of the loss of revenue sharing. So 
if this committee and the Congress authorize a program which re
quests a 25 percent match at the local level, we just may not be 
able to participate. 

I spoke about the sophisticated equipment which is being used by 
drug pushers on the streets. Today, I have a radio which is being 
used presently by our police force, and next to it I have a radio the 
type of which we really need. This unit contains a scrambler, and 
we don't have these. That means, gentlemen, that any of our inves
tigations of anti-drug activities are monitored by the very people 
whom we hope to apprehend. Now this unit with the scrambler 
costs about $2,500 and we need about a quarter of million dollars' 
worth of this type of equipment to ensure that our local officers 
have secure channels to proceed with drug investigations and, ulti
mately, with apprehension of criminals. 

This is a very real illustration of where the ,money that will 
come from this Congress will go in our community, and we can 
promise results. It just isn't right that we are putting our officers 
out on the line without w: at t1 

°t need and at the same time al
lowing the criminals to have [,11e most sophisticated equipment 
available. 

Now Secretary Miller alluded to the fact that there was a heli
copter used last year. Another very good example of how we can 
utilize funds in the State to help us with our own local problems. 
And let me just say that 1 kilo of cocaine weighs about 2 pounds. -
By the time it is ready to be marketed, it could grow to 8 pounds 
and could have a street value of $400,000. But it costs our local law 
officers about $40,000 to buy 1 kilo. The need for the additional 
drug money, therefore, is obvious. The sale of this cocaine, very 
conservatively speaking, accounts for nearly $12 million in illegal 
drug sales in our community every year, and that is over 2,600 
pounds of cocaine on the streets. The $12 million figure might 
sound familiar since it is the same amount by which our revenue 
sharing was cut. 

The $230 million authorized for fiscal year 1987 is the equivalent 
of one B-1 bomber. I cannot envision any war in which the actual 
combat efforts would be supported with the financial commitment 
of one bomber. 

Before I close, let me put my own concern on a more personal 
note. This problem with drugs costs our taxpayers that we know of 
about $50 per month. But statistics don't tell the story. We know 
that once someone, a young person or an adult, develops a serious 
drug problem and has to undergo rehabilitation that the individual 
becomes medically indigent very quickly as a victim of drug addic
tion. That is costing our society sums that have not by any means 
been estimated. -

To sum up, I think I want to say that I have heard many' things 
already today which are encouraging, and I have heard some words 
used here. One of the members of your own committee used the 
word "outra?:e" when he described his own feelings about the Ad
ministration s reversal on this policy. I think we share that out
rage. I heard the word "passion" used, and I think it is ~cert~in that 
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any of us who have really confronted this problem or making a se
rious effort to really do have a passion for seeing it in some 
manner resolved in this society. And I have heard the word "war" 
used a lot, so we know we are in one. When we have a war, we 
have an enemy and we have a plan, and I think we know all about 
it. We just now need your help with the resource. 

So I would like to end on the note of hope which I think we must 
all have that we will work together. We pledge to help. We will 
come to Washington as many times as you want us to, to tell you 
about what we need. And we thank you for your assistance. 

Mr. MAZZOLI. Thank you very much, Mrs. Sloane. 
[The statement of Mrs. Sloane follows:] 
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On September 8, 1986, my husband, County Judge/Executive Harvey I. 

Sloane. M.D •• organized a group of citizens representing the private 

and public sectors in an effort to identify any shortcomings or drug 

and alcohol services in our community. This 30-member committee. known 

as TRIAD - Targeting Resources in Attacking Drugs - was charged with 

the responsibility of studying and recommending ways to close these, 

so-called "gaps." After meeting for a 30-day period. a total of 34 

recommendations were made by TRIAD's three subcommittees - divided into 

the areas of enforcement, education and rehabilitation. 

TRIAD was represented by every phase of the Louisville-Jefferson 

County, Kentucky community - residents. business people. police - the 

entire private and public sectors. 

What they came up with was a workable list of suggestions, 

alternatives and innuvations that have had a marked impact on the drug 

and alcohol problem. 

But it took teamwork - something that appears to be lacking at the 

White 'House. 

Our effort required a collective approach unparalleled in our 

community's history. because we knew that neither the citizen, nor the 

business executive, nor elected officials could do it alone. 

Jefferson County and Louisville have everything to offer. 

We've got something for everyone ••• 
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The finest a~ts. the finest ~ec~eation. the finest economic 

picture. and the finest opportunity to make sure our quality of life 

doesn't suffer because of drug and alcohol abuse. 

I obviously don't have time.to go over each of the 34 

recommendations today. but I do want to touch on some of the more 

important ones. 

One of the most intriguing suggestions by the Education Committee 

deals with the family. They recommended that school buildings be 

available for use by parent/child drug prevention groups which aim at 

special risk populations and a~e often insufficiently addressed through 

existing in-school programs. Parents should be encouraged to organize 

and become the backbone of the community's prevention and educational 

programs, was another suggestion. And just like the TRIAD concept 

where we involved the business and private communities. the education 

group suggested that businesses be encouraged to take an active role in 

prevention. 

Use of the news media was an obvious choic~ throughout the final 

report. After reviewing those 16 recommendations we asked the Public 

School Superintendent, Parochial Superintendent and the administrators 

of ~ Jefferson County private school for their complete 

cooperation in this effort. 

We asked them to critically review what they were doing and 

carefully look at the recommendations of this community-wide committee 

and make those changes. I know they will be successful. 

We also took the recommendation of involving the business 

community very seriously by sending the entire report and its 

recommendations to the 25 largest employers in Jefferson Covnty. 

-2-
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I think the work of the Education Committee bridged au important 

gap. When we hear the word education we think of our children. 

But drug and alcohol abuse is a problem that touches everyone 

the infant born deformed because his mother abused. the promising high 

school athlete because he experimented. the graduating medical student 

whose career 1s ruined because - on his record are the words "abuses 

medication". and the adult whose established career is crumbling all 

around him becauSe he abused. 

The Enforcement Committee: This group arrived at 12 

recommendations that. almost frighteningly, paint a picture of just how 

bad the problem is. Since receiving their recommendations we have 

launched a massive campaign to let everyone know that sanctuaries to 

abuse will no longer be found at public events like concerts. That's 

it. it's over! And we've put a halt to the so-called "keg" parties. 

When we find out about one - it's busted! Plain and simple. And when 

we find out that parents condone keg parties. they're busted too! 

If parents don't think there's anything wrong with children 

drinking, then its time ~ - the police. courts. social workers and 

jails intervene. We're just not going to put up with it any longer. 

We've sent a letter to Kentucky Secretary of Justice Norma Miller, 

asking that undercover police officers be exchanged between agencies so 

that we can bolster our efforts. Abusers aren't going to know who to 

look for anymore! 

Up to now you've heard me talk about everything we're doing. But 

what I've described are efforts that "local" government is doing 

without the assistance of federal funding? 

-3-
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The so-called "War on Drugs" has been described as a response to 

the fact that America is under siege. If this country were under siege 

by a foreign power. we would have a supreme commander directing our 

efforts. Simply put, if this is war, where is our General McArthur? 

'.the White Rouse made a large monetary cOtlJIIlitlllent, but unfortunately we 

. have not seen any results yet. The commitment now appears hollow and 

-the follow-up seems bankrupt! 1 Ronald and Nancy Reagan simply are not 

Douglas ~Arthurs and do not possess the commitment and drive of a 

George Patton to win battles. 

If a War on Drugs has been declared. where is the Commander-In

Chief? 

I believe that President and Mrs. Reagan declared a war and forgot 

it. I understand that after the declaration. and signing in October. 

Preside~t Reagan will not include an authorization for FY 1988. 

I am also not sure that the authorization in the bill is 

adequate. If this is a war, you have made available to us at the local 

government level only a token amount of funds with which to fight. 

The $230 million authorized is the equivalent cast of only one B-1 

bomber. 

I cannot envision a war whete the actual combat efforts would be 

supported with a financial commitment of only one bomber. 

The Reagans seem to have declared a war and then gone home. 

If we're at war with drugs. where are our armaments? 

Our armies at the local level are ready to fight. 

But we have band weapons when we - figuratively - need cannons. 

~le're operating with antiquated techniques. For example. the 

Jefferson County Police Department has two older helicopters they use 

-4-
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for aerial surveillance of drug deals. We need new and better 

equipment to help us in this fight. The federal government has 

numerous airplanes and helicopters which have been sitting, 

deteriorating and rotting. The federal government should-as quickly as 

possible-make some of these resources available to local law 

enforcement jurisdictions. If they can't accommodate this request. 

give us the assets from their quick sale. Don't make us fight a battle 

with hand tools that could be won with cannons. 

Many of us remember the iron lung and the tragedy of seeing 

children confined in the 1940s. Polio then became the handicapping 

horror of the 50s. Chemical dependency 'is now crippling our children. 

Fourteen percent of the children in our community, according to 

our mental health experts. suffer fr.om some type of chemical dependent 

illness. This means that within the next 30 years over 33,000 people 

could be dependent upon us and will not reach their potential for 

productive lives. 

At the outset of TRIAD we knew there were no halfway houses for 

adolescents anywhere in Jefferson County. We also knew there were no 

indigent beds for adolescents. The need was evident -- we needed to . 
allow more people access to treatment programs and, therefore. reduce 

the proportion of medically indigent patients. 

As a result ~e made a trip to Minneapol:h. the site the foremost 

halfway facility in the nation. T~eir program is remarkable. but 

expensive. There is no way our local governments can support such a 

function for the long term. We just don't have the funds. And that 

one true need is reason alone to move that money off dead-center. 

-5-
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I would now like to address specific elements of the Anti-Drug 

Abuse Act of 1986, (H.R. 5484). One of the components of TRIAD. as I 

outlined earlier, is a law enforcement effort involving federal. state 

and local agents. I strongly support the more active role for federal 

government" in enforcement and prosecution prescribed in the bill. 

Specifically. I would like to address a few items. 

1. Funding: Our local community may not get the money or tools 

from the $230 million authorization set aside for local law 

enforcement. The entire sta~e of Kentucky will only receive $2.8 

million. I. therefore, question the distribution formula and suspect 

that our jurisdiction may not get adequate funding. 

2. Categorical Guidelines: I understand that the funds made 

available to local government will be in predesignated categories. 

Local governments need maximum flexibility in the use of these funds 

and cannot be effective if restrained too seve~ely by category. I 

would suggest that our agents have the latitude to be flexible in 

securing the resources that they need and, as our battles change. so 

should our str.ategies. I am not suggesting that there be no 

accountability of the money. I believe in strict audit trails. I 

would suggest. however, that great flexibility be incorporated into the 

program. 

3. Jurisdictional Funding: The bill clearly authorizes federal 

and local law enforcement to work on this problem. In Jefferson 

County, Kentucky however, we have tremendous cooperation at the 

federal" state and low levels. I would hope that we would have the 

ability, if needed, to cross governmental boundaries with this funding 

allowing us the greatest effectiveness. 

-6-
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4. Programatic Administration: Even though this bill was signed 

into law by the 'l:'resident in October 1986, none has been received by 

our local jurisdiction. I understand that this is not the fault of 

Secretary of Justice Norma Miller - the state of Kentucky has been more 

than cooperative in developing program proposals. I would suggest, 

however. that too often the effects of this Congress a~e diminished by 

bureaucratic guidelines which slow down and dilute your programs. Very 

simply, we need the money qUicker. 

And one of the items I'd. like to see this committee approve of is 

a parallel to the Navy's Zero Tolerance Plan. It's a program where 

drug abusers are given the opportunity to seek counseling - without 

fear. If they don't receive that help and are found to abuse, they 

could face discharge. Jefferson County, Kentucky has implemented just 

such a program. Where this committee can parallel that effort is to 

say that none of you - "Zero" - will "tolerate" the red tape that seems 

to have accompanied the awarding of these monies. 

The fact remains that if the federal government is going to 

announce a concerted effort at attacking the drug abuse problem in this 

country, then they need to take the lead and DO IT! There is no time 

to waste! This government will be heard more loudly than local units. 

So the burden rests on your shoulders to let everyone know that if you 

work with someone, socialize with someone, or study or worship with 

another who abuses something harsh is going to happen. 

The United States Government and communities like Jefferson 

County, Kentucky have to combine their efforts. We have to look at the 

schools, companies, factories, street corners and, most importantly, 

the family for help. But it starts with you. This problem knows no 
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boundaries or class lines, or racial distinction. Those that "push" 

and "push" and "push" are winning. Well, itls time we started pushing 

BACK. We need to take the wealth of information taken here and spread 

the word to everyone and anyone will will even remotely listen. 

America has a great quality of life. Many countries cannot 

honestly say that. I'd like to keep it that way. 

If we have indeed declared War on Drugs - let US send the front 

line troops out adequately armed. 

Those that "push" must be pushed back! 

-8-
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TRIAD MEMBERSHIP 

Mr. Curtis L. Barrett. Ph.D. 
Norton Psychiatric Clinic 
P. O. Box 35070-PSV 
Louisville. KV 40232-5070 
562-8851 

Dr. John P. Bell 
Humana Hospital University 
530 South Jackson Street 
Louisvllie. KY 40202 
588-7057 

Mr. Joel A. Carlson 
SAC/PBI 
P. O. Box 2467 
Louisville. KY 40201-2467 
583-3941 

Mr. William S. Cheek. Jr. 
Special Agent/PBI 
P. O. Box 2467 
Louisville. KV 40201-2467 
583-3941 

Colonel Bobby Crouch 
Chief of Police 
Hall of Justice 
600 West Jefferson Street 
Louisville. KY 40202 
588-2121 

Mr. Bob Day 
Director oi Education 
Kentuckiana cChitpter of the 
A'S'sociated Builders and 'Contractors 
1806 South Third Street 
Louisville. KY 40208 
637-6531 

Lieutenant Larry Dodson 
Hall of Justice 
600 West Jefferson Street 
Louisville, KY 40202 
568-2057 



colonel Richard Dotson 
Louisville Police Chief 
225 South Seventh Street 
Louisville. KY 40202 
581-3560 

89 

Reverend Thomas A. Duerr 
Superintendent of Catholic Schools 
1516 Hepburn Lane 
Louisville. KY 40204 
585-4158 

Mr. Geoff Ellis 
Special Assistant 
County Judge's Office 
527 West Jefferson Street 
Louisville. KY 40202 
625-6505 

Mr. A. Jay Evans 
President 
Our Lady of Peace Hospital 
2020 Newburg Road 
Louisville. KY 40205 
451-3330 

Mr. Sam Eyle 
Kentucky Substance Abuse Programs 
303 Legal Arts Building 
200 South Seventh Street 

.Louisville. KY 40202 
568-6648 

Honorable Chris Gorman 
Commissioner "A- District 
527 West Jefferson Street 
Louisville. KY 40202 
625-5754 

Ur. ~arry Griffin 
President 
Jefferson County Medical Society 
Medical Towers North 
Louisville. KY 40202 
589-2229 



Mr. Davld Haight 
Resident Agent in Charge 

90 

Drug Enforceaent Administration 
1006 Federal Building 
600 Federal Place 
Louisville. KY 40202 
582-5908 

Ms. Diane Hague 
Jefferson Alcohol & Drug Abuse Center 
600 South Preston Street 
Louisville. KY 40202 
583-3951 

Mr. Roy Hamlln 
Director 
Radio/Television Development 
Football Complex 
University of Louisville 
Louisville. KY 40292 
588-6325 

Ms. Diane Hal'bin 
Assistant/to the Executive Directol' 
Seven Counties. Inc. 
101 West Muhammad Ali Blvd. 
Louisville. KY 40202 
585-5947 

Dr. Donald Ingwerson 
Supel'intendent 
Jeffel'son County Schools 
P. O. Box 34020 
Louisville. KY 40232 
456-3252 

Mr. Paul Kelly 
Pl'esident 
Bl'ooklawn Tl'eatment Center 
P. O. Box 35217 
Louisville. KY 40232 

------------------------------- --~~ -- ---~-----



Dr. Willia~ V. Pelfrey 
Director 

91 

School of Justice Admini$tration 
University of Louisville 
Louisville. KY 40292 
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Mr. MAZZOLI. Mr. Kilpatrick. 
Mr. KILPATRICK. Thank you, Congressman MazzoIi, Congressman 

Feighan. It is a pleasure to be here today. I am James S. Kilpa
trick, Jr., a member of the Bar of the State of New Jersey and a 
member of the Board of Chosen Freeholders of Cape May County 
since January 1983. In that capacity I have had direct responsibil
ity in Cape May County as Freeholder Director of Public Safety 
since my initial term. 

A number of departments that I work with include the prosecu
tor's office, the County Correctional Center which, by the way, I 
ran for 6 months when we had some problems. It was rather inter
esting for a lawyer who has been trained to keep people out of jail 
suddenly deciding to keep them in. 

I am here today on behalf of the National Association of Coun
ties, to speak on their behalf, representing counties from allover 
the country. Our position, very succinctly, is that we oppose most 
vehemently any reduction in funding under this Act. 

County government and the Federal Government have had a 
long-standing partnership of cooperation. We are in many ways the 
front line of defense in this war-and I term it a war, also. We are 
out there. We provide much intelligence. We provide equipment. 
We provide manpower to enforce, not only State, local and county 
laws, but also Federal laws. Each and everyone of our counties 
throughout this country has a commitment to cooperate fully in 
this battle against drug abuse. What we need is the living up to the 
commitment of this legislation. 

It shocks me to sit here and hear a representative of the Admin
istration say that they have not even applied through the Justice 
Department for funding for fiscal year 1988. It further shocks me 
to hear them say that we will rely on forfeitures, that that is a 
method of funding. Just before I left Ocean City, I spoke with my 
county prosecutor on the phone. He had provided me some infor
mation. And one of the last things he mentioned to me is: "Oh, by 
the way, we have two vehicles that we have seized that we are 
going to forfeit. They are not going to be converted to funds to 
battle the drug war." Those vehicles are, however, going to be used 
as undercover vehicles. So that is a resource, but it is not a means 
of funding the actual operations and personnel necessary to fight 
this battle. 

In our county, which I feel is representative of many throughout 
the country, we provide a special investigation unit. We fund that 
now with $210,000 in manpower money alone. The local municipali
ties previously had given us their personnel on a loan basis for a 
period of time to do undercover work. Our local municipalities can 
no longer afford to do that, so the burden has now fallen back on 
the County of Cape May to provide $210,000 in new taxpayers' 
money with which we reimburse up to $35,000 per police officer 
when an officer is loaned by one of our municipalities for a period 
of time to work with our SIU. 

We provide $75,000 annually in operating funds for the SIU, re
membering that this is all separate and apart from our routine op
erations, our investigations of homicides, our prosecutions in drunk 
driving, our prosecutions in other criminal offenses. This SIU is 
aimed solely at organized crime, gambling and drug abuse. 
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An example of cooperation. Back in the fall of 1983, Cape May 
County in a routine drug bust by the County Prosecutor's Office, 
SIU, determined that there was one of the arrestees who was will
ing to cooperate, and he cf'')perated with our SIU to provide infor
mation about the Gambino organized crime family. There was a 
member of that family residing in our county, operating two pizza 
parlors, and that there was some indication of heroin and/or co
caine being brought in from overseas. 

We contacted the FBI-the Prosecutor's Office-and the FBI, 
DEA, IRS, and our County Prosecutor put together Operation Deep 
Dish. That was funded with Federal money to the extent of 
$311,000 for 1 year of undercover work, buying of narcotics. They 
were buying half kilos for $110,000. Now, remember, this is a 
county of about 90,000 people year round, but we expand to 600,000 
people during the summer because we are a shore resort. The 
market there could be infinite. 

I am very happy to say that as a result of that year-long investi
gation the Federal authorities were able to arrest the members of 
the Gambino family who were involved in the operation and they 
have been successfully prosecuted. The same individuals have also 
been successfully prosecuted over in Italy, which happen to be 
where they were beginning the trek of the narcotics to Cape May 
County in the State of New Jersey. 

As I have indicated, there has been this long partnership be
tween county government and the Federal authorities. To cut these 
funds under an Act that holds so much promise for us to effectively 
provide that front line of defense for you, to me is foolhardy. When 
DEA, FBI make a bust, they don't do it alone. We have our county 
people-sheriffs, local police officers-out there backing them up. 
When they make a serious drug bust, the arrestees don't wind up 
in Allenwood; they-just like in Monopoly-go straight to jail, and 
that is a county jail. And our county houses prisoners on a detain
ee basis for the Federal authorities. 

So we are out there doing our job. We are citizens not only of our 
county, our State, but of our country; and we, as dedicated county 
officials, want to provide that support. But we need help. 

It is a pleasure to have been here today before Chairman 
Hughes' subcommittee. Bill and I, if I may, have known each other 
for a number of years, back before either of us was in public office. 
I recognize the chairman's activities in the forefront of the battle 
against crime, and all of Cape May County, I can say, and your 
entire congressional district as well as the State of New Jersey rec
ognize your efforts in that regard. 

I can only end by commenting to you as to the request of this 
Administration to reduce and eliminate these funds, just say no. 

Thank you. 
Mr. HUGHES. Thank you, Jim, for a very excellent statement. 

That is rather apropos. 
[The statement of Mr. Kilpatrick follows:] 
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STA'l'EMENT OF JAMES S. KILPATRICK, JR. I COUNTY FREEHOLDER, CAPE 
MAY COUNTY, NEW JERSEY, ON BEHALF OF THE NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF 
COUNTIES* (NACO), BEFORE THE HOUSE SUBCOMMITTEE ON CRIME. 

CHAIRMAN HUGHES AND DISTINGUISHED MEMBERS OF THE 

SUBCOMMITTEE. MY NAME IS JAMES S. KILPATRICK, JR. I AM A 

PRACTICING ATTORNEY AND A COUNTY FREEHOLDER IN CAPE MAY COUNTY, 

NEW JERSEY, WHERE FOR THE PAST SEVERAL YEARS, I HAVE BEEN 

ASSIGNED LEAD RESPONSIBILITY FOR JUSTICE AND PUBLIC SAFETY 

MATTERS ON THE COUNTY BOARD OF FREEHOLDERS. I AM ALSO A MEMBER 

OF THE NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF COUNTIES' JUSTICE AND PUBLIC 

SAFETY STEERING COMMITTEE. 

I AM PLEASED TO BE HERE THIS MORNING TO REPRESENT THE 

NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF COUNTIES AND TO PRESENT ITS VIEWS ON THE 

STATE AND LOCAL LAW ENFORCEMENT ASSISTANCE PROVISIONS OF THE 

ANTI-DRUG ABUSE ACT OF 1986. I WILL ALSO COMMENT ON LEGISLATION 

'110 AMEND THE OMNIBUS CRIME CONTROL AND SAF.E STREETS ACT (H.R. 

1411). AS THIS COMMITTEE KNOWS, THE ADMINISTR~TION HAS REQUESTED 

THE TOTAL ELIMINATION OF ALL STATE AND LOCAL JUSTICE ANTI-DRUG 

GRANTS IN FYBS. 

*NACo IS THE ONLY NATIONAL ORGA.~IZATION P~PRESENTING COUNTY 
GOVERNMENT IN THE UNITED STATES. THROUGH ITS MEMBERSHIP, URBAN, 
SUBURBAN AND RURAL COUNTIES JOIN TOGETHER TO BUILD EFFECTIVE, 
RESPONSIVE COUNTY GOVERNMENT. THE GOALS OF THE ORGANIZATION ARE 
TO: IMPROVE COUNTY GOVERNMENT; SERVE AS THE NATIONAL SPOKESMAN 
FOR COUNTY GOVERNMENT; TO Ar.T AS LIAISON BETWEEN THE NATION'S 
COUNTIES AND OTHER LEVELS OF GOVERNMENT; ACHIEVE PUBLIC 
UNDERSTANDING OF THE ROLE OF COUNTIES IN THE FEDERAL SYSTEM. 
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AT THE OUTSET, :~T ME EXPRESS NACO'S APPRECIATION TO THE 

SUBCOMMITTEE FOR SPONSl'RING THIS IMPORTANT HEARING AND FOR THE 

HIGH PRIORITY THAT THIS SUBCOMMITTEE HAS GIVEN TO STATE AND LOCAL 

ISSUES. IT IS ALSO A SPECIAL PLEASURE FOR ME TO BE TESTIFYING 

TODAY BEFORE YOU, MR. CHAIRMAN, MY CONGRESSMAN, FRIEND AND FELLOW 

RESIDENT OF CAPE MAY COUNTY. I KNOW THE PROGRAMS FOR WHICH THE 

CRIME SUBCOMMITTEE IS RESPONSIBLE WILL BE IN GOOD HANDS WITH A 

PERSON OF YOUR ABILITY AND INTEGRITY TO WATCH OVER THEM AND 

SHEPHARD THEM THROUGH THE POLITICAL PROCESS. 

BEFORE I EXPLAIN j/HY THE COUNTIES OF THIS NATION ARE SO 

DEEPLY DISTURBED BY THE ADMINISTRATION'S BUDGET PROPOSAL AND WHY 

WE VIEW SUCH A RECOMMENDATION AS BEING DETRIMENTAL TO THE 

NATIONAL INTEREST, LET ME PROVIDE SOME GENERAL BACKGROUND. 

COUNTIES HA'~ MAJOR FISCAL, ADMINISTRATIVE AND POLICY

MAKING RESPONSIBLITY FOR CRIMINAL JUSTICE AT THE LOCAL LEVEL. 

COUNTIES NOT ONLY PROVIDE FUNDING TO ALL MAJOR COMPONENTS OF THE 

CRIMINAL JUSTICE SYSTEM -- LAW ENFORCEMENT, COURTS AND 

CORRECTIONS -- BUT THEY ALSO HAVE A MAJOR ROLE IN THE 

ADMINISTRATION OF SUCH SERVICES. 

IN FY83, OUR EXPENDITURES IN JUSTICE, ACCORDING TO THE U.S. 

BUREAU OF THE CENSUd ANlWAL GOVERNMENTAL FINANCE SURVEY, TOTALLED 

9.7 BILLION FOR JUSTICE ACTIVITIES. BY FY 1985 THE EXPENDITURES 

HAD RISEN TO OVER 11.5 BILLION. HOWEVER, IN BOTH CASES, THE 
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CENSUS BUREAU CALCULATED CITY-COUNTY CONSOLIDATIONS SUCH AS NEW 

YORK CITY, SAN FRANCISCO, DENVER AND PHILADELPHIA AS CITI~S. 

THESE JURISDICTIONS ARE ALSO COUNTIES. THUS, ~HE TRUE COUNTY 

TOTALS ARE MUCH HIGHER THAN THE PUBLISHED DATA WOULD INDICATE. 

BY NACO PROJECTIONS, USING CENSUS STATISTICS AS A BASIS, COUNTIES 

WERE SPENDING IN FY ' 8S CLOSE TO 14 BILLION. 

DESPITE OUR HUGE INVESTMENT IN THE WAR AGAINST CRIME, MOST 

COUNTY JUSTICE BUDGETS ARE TOTALLY SUBMERGED IN FIXED COSTS 

LEAVING LITTLE OR NOTHING IN THE WAY OF RESOURCES TO EXPAND OUR 

EFFORTS IN COMBATTING THE DRUG CRISIS. INDEED WE WOULD HAVE 

DIFFICULTY IN JUST MAINTAINING OUR CURRENT RESPONSIBILITIES IN 

THE JUSTICE FIELD EVEN IF THERE WAS NO INCREASE IN CRIME AND NO 

NEED FOR ADDITIONAL LAW ENFORCEMENT ACTIVITIES. HOWEVER, COUNTY 

JUSTICE WORKLOADS HAVE INCREASED DRAMATICALLY. THE ANTI-DRUG 

EFFORT IS A MAJOR EXAMPLE OF THIS DRAMATIC INCREASE, PARTICULARLY 

AS THE AVAILABILITY OF ILLICIT DRUGS PROLIFERATES. 

LESS THAN TWO WEEKS AGO, W. CARY EDWARDS, THE ATTORNEY 

GENERAL OF NEW JERSEY, IN TESTIMONY BEFORE THE NEW JERSEY SENATE 

APPROPRIATIONS COMMITTEE REPORTED THAT "THE PROBLEH OF DRUG 

SMUGGLING WITHIN OUR BORDERS ••• HAS BEEN GETTING WORSE, DESPITE 

IMPRESSIVE INTERDICTION EFFORTS." IN 1986, HE NOTED "SMUGGLING 

ARRESTS INVOLVING THE TRANSPORT OF COCAINE FROM SOUTH TO NORTH 

INCREASED BY 141%." 
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APPROXIMATELY 50% OF ALL CRIMES PROSECUTED IN NEW JERSEY 

ARE DRUG RELATED, HE REPORTED, AND AT LEAST ONE-THIRD OF ALL 

CRIMES, INCLUDING VIOLENT CRIMES "ARE COHHITTED BY PERSONS UNDER 

THE INFLUENCE OF ALCOHOL OR ILLICIT SUBSTANCES." LAST YEAR, 

EDWARDS SAID, ALHOST 90% OF THE RECORD 40,690 ARRESTS FOR DRUG 

OFFENSES WERE MADE BY LOCAL AND COUNTY LAW ENFORCEMENT AGENCIES. 

OUR ATTORNEY GENERAL ALSO REVIEWED FINDINGS FROH A RECENTLY 

RELEASED SURVEY OF NEW JERSEY HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS WHICH ARE 

REFLECTI'iE OF THE MAGNITUDE OF THE PROBLEM: 

THE OVERWHELHING HAJORITY OF S'!'UDENTS (82.8%) BELIEVE THAT 
MARIJUANA IS 'EASY' OR 'VERY EASY' TO OBTAIN, BUT ALSO THAT 
HORE STUDENTS THAN EVER -BEFORE, .. ALMOST .. 60%,. REPORT ·THAT 
COCAINE WOULD BE 'EASY' OR 'VERY EASY' TO OBTAIN ••• WHEN WE 
LAST ADHINISTERED THE SURVEY IN 1983, IN CONTRAST, LESS 
THAN ONE-HALF OF THE STUDENTS BELIEVED THIS TO BE TRUE. 
THESE STUDENTS ARE PROBABLY THE BEST JUDGES OF THE 
AVAILABILITY OF ILLICIT DRUGS, AND THEIR BELIEFS EVIDENCE 
THE EXTENT TO WHICH DRUG TRAFFICKING HAS BECOME ENDEMIC TO 
OUR STATE." 

IN THE PAST, FEDERAL GRANTS HAVE ASSISTED LOCAL 

GOVERNMENTS, IN HODERNIZING THEIR OPERATIONS AND IN ALLOWING US 

TO KEEP PACE WITH NEW DEVELOPMENTS IN JUSTICE ADMINISTRATION. 

ALTHOUGH FEDERAL GRANTS REPRESENT ONLY A SHALL FRACTION OF 

THE TOTAL FUNDS SPENT ON DRUG ABUSE IN NEW JERSEY, THESE FUNDS 

WILL PLAY AN IHPORTANT ROLE IN ASSISTING STATE AND LOCAL 

GOVERNMENTS" IN HODERNIZING THEIR OPERATIONS AND IN KEEPING PACE 

WITH NEW DEVELOPMENTS IN JUSTICE ADHINISTRATION. 

-4-
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WHILE THE ANTI-DRUG ABUSE ACT IS STILL IN ITS EARLY STAGES 

OF IMPLEMENTATION, THE HISTORIC RECORD NATIONWIDE IS INSTRUCTIVE 

OF THE CATALYTIC IMPACT OF FEDERAL GRANT INVESTMENT ON STATE AND 

LOCAL JUSTICE PROGRAMS. THE ADVISORY COMMISSION ON 

INTERGOVERNMENTAL RELATIONS, FOR EXAMPLE, FOUND THAT UNDER THE 

LEAA PROGRAM, 78 PERCENT OF COUNTY JUSTICE PROJECTS WERE SO 

VALUABLE THAT THEY WERE ASStTI>1ED BY THE COUNTIES THEMSELVES ONCE 

FEDERAL FUNDS ENDED. 

THE LOSS OF REVENUE SHARING 

I WOULD BE REMISS MR. CHAIRMAN IF I FAILED TO MENTION THE 

NEGATIVE IMPACT OF THE LOSS OF REVENUE SHARING ON COUNTY JUSTICE 

PROGRAMS. NACO HAS ESTIMATED THAT ROUGHLY ONE-THIRD OF ALL 

REVENUE SHARING DOLLARS GOING TO COUNTIES HAVE BEEN SPENT ON 

JUSTICE AND PUBLIC SAFETY PROGRAMS. IN A NUMBER OF COUNTIES MORE 

THAN 50% OF GRS FUNDS HAVE BEEN COMMITTED TO SUCH PROGRAMS. 

HAMILTON COUNTY OHIO, FOR EXAMPLE, P~CENTLY BUILT A $70 MILLION 

JAIL OF WHICH $50 MILLION CAME FROM REVENUE SHARING FUNDS. 

WITH THE DEMISE OF THE GRS PROGRAM, COUNTIES ACROSS THE 

NATION HAVE LOST A MAJOR COLLATERAL RESOURCE. AS A RESULT OF 

THAT LOSS A NACO SURVEY RELEASED MARCH 17, 1987 (BASED ON A 

SAMPLE OF 262 COUNTBS) FOUND THAT 82% OF THE COUNTIES WERE 

FORCED TO EITHER CUT SERVICES AND LAY OFF WORKERS, RAISE TAXES OR 

BOTH. A SIGNIFICANT SHARE OF THE CUTBACKS FELL ON JUSTICE AND 

PUBLIC SAFETY PROGRAl.fS. 
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THREE EXAMPLES ILLUSTRATE THIS POINT: 

o PACIFIC COUNTY, WASHINGTON WAS FORCED TO LAY OFF 6 OF 

ITS lO DEPUTIES IN THE SHERIFF'S DEPARTMENT. 

o GREENE COUNTY, TENNESSEE STOPPED CONSTRUCTION OF ITS NEW 

DETENTION CENTER. 

o LOS ANGELES COUNTY, CALIFORNIA SIMULTANEOUSLY CUT 

SHERIFF'S PATROLS IN OUTLYING AREAS AND INCREASED 

PROSECUTOR CASE LOADS. 

THE FEDERAL-COUNTY PARTNERSHIf 

MR. CHAIRMAN, THE ADMINISTRATION'S BUDGET REQUEST TO 

ELIMINATE STATE AND LOCAL ASSISTANCE FOR ANTI-DRUG JUSTICE 

PROGRAMS SERIOUSLY THREATENS THE HISTORIC PARTNERSHIP BETWEEN THE 

FEDERAL GOVERNMENT AND COUNTY GOVERl'TMENTS IN COMBATTING CRIME. 

IT THREATENS NOT ONLY OUR EFFECTIVE PARTICIPATION IN THE 

PARTNERSHIP, BUT INDIRECTLY THE FEDERAL ROLE AS WELL. 

COUNTIES PROVIDE A LQT OF SERVICES THAT BENEFIT THE FEDERAL 

GOVERNMENT. WE DO IT VOLUNTARILY. WE DO IT WITH PRIDE AND WITH 

THE CLEAR RECOGNITION THAT WE HAVE A RESPONSIBILITY TO ASSIST THE 

FEDERAL GOVERNMENT. WE ARE, AFTER ALL, CITIZENS OF OUR OWN 

COUNTIES AND OF OUR STATES -- BUT WE ARE ALSO CITIZENS OF THE 

UNITED STATES. 
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EXAMPLES OF SUCH PARTNERSHIP AND INTERGOVERNMENTAL 

COOPERl,TION ARE MULTITUDINOUS AND INVOLVE ALL COMPONENTS OF THE 

CRIMINAL JUSTICE SYSTEM, INCLUDING THE HOUSING OF FEDERAL INMATES 

IN COUNTY JAILS, THE WIDE EXCHANGE OF INFORMATION AND THE. MAJOR 

ROLE OF LOCAL OFFICIALS IN THE APPREHENSION OF FEDERAL SUSPECTS 

AND FUGITIVES. 

WHEN THE DEA OR THE FBI MAKE A DRUG BUST, THEY USUALLY 

DON'T DO IT ALONE. LOCAL POLICE AND DEPUTY COUNTY SHERIFFS 

ALMOST ALWAYS PROVIDE ASSISTANCE. WHILE THE FEDERAL AGENTS 

CHARGE THROUGH THE FRONT DOOR, OUR LOCAL OFFICERS HAVE SURROUNDED 

THE HOUSE ••• GUARDING THE BACK DOOR AND THE LIVES OF THESE AGENTS. 

IF COUNTIES ARE FACING CUTBACKS IN JUSTICE SERVICES OR .ARE 

UNABLE TO DEAL EFFECTIVELY WITH THEIR OWN PROBLEMS, THEY WILL BE 

LESS ABLE TO ASSIST THE FEDERAL GOVERNMENT IN MEETING ITS OWN LAW 

ENFORCEMENT OBJECTIVES. FOR EXAMPLE, WITH MANY URBAN COUNTY 

JAILS BEING OVERCROWDED, A GROWING NUMBER OF COUNTIES HAVE 

REFUSED TO HOUSE FEDERAL INMATES. IN 1983, IT WAS ESTIMATED THAT 

THERE WERE MORE THAN 8 MILLION ADMISSIONS TO COUNTY JAILS. 

WHEN FEDERAL AGENTS MAKE AN ARF~ST ON A SERIOUS DRUG 

CHARGE, THESE DEFENDANTS ARE NOT TAKEN TO ALLENWOOD OR LEWISBURG. 

AS IN THE GAME OF MONOPOLY, THEY ARE USUALLY TAKEN DIRECTLY TO 

JAIL--TO THE COUNTY JAIL. IN FACT. WITH THE EXCEPTION OF SOME 

FOUR FEDERAL METROPOLITAN CORRECTIONAL CENTERS, THE FEDERAL 

PRETRIAL DETENTION SYSTEM IS OPERATED ALMOST EXCLUSIVELY BY 

COUNTY GOVERNMENT. 
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IN THE ADMINISTRATION'S FY87 BUDGET MESSAGE, IT WAS 

ESTIMATED THAT SOME 93,500 PRISONERS WOULD BE BOARDED IN 835 

LOCAL JAILS DURING ~987. 

FINALLY, WE WOULD ARGUE THAT PUMPING MONEY INTO FEDERAL 

AGENCIES CREATES A RIPPLE, AFFECT Nt! THE STATE AND LOCAL LEVELS 

"CREATING ADDITIONAL DEMANDS ON OUR LIMITED RESOURCES. THE RECENT 

INFUSIONS OF FUNDS FOR FEDERAL LAW ENFORCEMENT IN COMBATTING DRUG 

ABUSE, FOR EXAMPLE, WILL HAVE MAJOR CONSEQUENCES FOR STATE AND 

LOCAL GOVERNMENTS. 

ONE ASPECT OF THIS RIPPLE AFFECT IS DISPLACEMENT. AS 

FEDERAL AUTHORITIES CRACK DOWN ON DRUG SMUGGLERS IN FLORIDA, THEY 

HAVE TENDED TO MOVE THEIR OPERATIONS NORTHWARD ALONG THE EASTERN 

COAST. NEW JERSEY HAS BEEN ESPECIALLY HARD HIT. OUR STATE IS 

NOW SECOND ONLY TO FLORIDA IN THE TOTAL NUMBER OF DRUG SEIZURES 

REPORTED. NEW JERSEY RANKS THIRD IN THE REPORTED SEIZURE OF 

COCAINE AND SECOND IN HEROIN. WE ARE FIRST IN THE REPORTED 

SEIZURE bF CASH AND CURRENCY LINKED TO DRUG TRAFFICKING 

ACTIVITIES. 

IT IS FOR THESE REASONS MR. CHAIRMAN THAT WE RESPECTFULLY 

URGE THE CONGRESS TO REJECT THE ADMINISTRATION'S BUDGET REQUEST. 

UliDER OUR SYSTEM OF ~EDERALISM, THE ADMINISTRATION OF JUSTICE IN 

OUR COUNTRY IS BASED ON MUTUAL TRUST, COOPERATION AND 

PARTNERSHIP. THESE PRINCIPLES ARE SERIOUSLY JEOPARDIZED BY THE 

BUDGET PROPOSAL. 
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RATHER THAN ACCEPTING THE ADMINISTRATION'S REQUEST, THE 

CONGRESS NOW HAS THE OPPORTUNITY TO STRENGTHEN THE PARTNE~SHIP BY 

ELEVATING THE BUDGET AUTHORIZATION FOR STATE AND LOCAL LAW 

ENFORCEMENT GRANT PROGRAMS TO THE LEVEL CONTAINED IN H.R. 1411. 

THIS HEIGHTENED AUTHORIZATION OFFERS AT LEAST THE POTENTIAL OF 

RESTORING SOME MEASURE OF BALANCE TO OUR SYSTEMS OF JUSTICE. 
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Mr. HUGHEs. Our final witness in this panel, Commissioner 
Hagan, hails from Cleveland, Ohio, and the chair at this time rec
ognizes our distinguished colleague, Ed Feighan, to make an intro
duction. 

Mr. FEIGHAN. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I certainly welcome all 
of the panelists this morning, but I particularly would like to wel
come a friend and a colleague in public service from Greater Cleve
land, the President of our Board of County Commissioners, Tim 
Hagan. 

I thought it would be especially valuable for our subcommittee to 
hear testimony from Commissioner Hagan today because he has 
been very active in our community, not only in attempting to have 
the appropriate law enforcement resources dedicated to the drug 
problem, but as well to ensure that we are dedicating an appropri
ate, responsible level of resources to treatment, rehabilitation and 
education programs. So I think that as you will hear from his testi
mony today that Ohio, and particularly Greater Cleveland, has 
really been at the forefront of what has been an excruciating na
tional struggle, but need very much that partnership with the Fed
eral Government to continue to keep pace with a difficult problem. 

So I welcome my colleague and fellow citizen of northeastern 
Ohio. 

STATEMENT OF TIMOTHY F. HAGAN, PRESIDENT, CUYAHOGA 
COUN'l'Y BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS, CLEVELAND, OH 

Mr. HAGAN. Thank you, Congressman Feighan, Chairman 
Hughes, and Congressman Mazzoli. I just would start off by saying 
that it is a pleasure to appear with the committee here this morn
ing and to say publicly that I know of the great work of Kathy 
Sloane in Kentucky, and I commend Congressman Mazzoli. Kathy 
and I have been involved in a number of discussions over the years 
about some of these concerns that we share, and I am delighted to 
be here to share this opportunity and to express to this committee 
our concerns in Cleveland and Cuyahoga County. 

Mr. Chairman, I notice Mr. Kilpatrick said just say no to drugs. I 
can't help but think that the President who postured, if you will, 
before the election indicated that was the slogan, the President and 
Mrs. Reagan-Just Say No. After the election it was, Just Say No 
Dough. This President and this First Lady over the last number of 
years have postured publicly; have called press conferences in the 
Rose Garden; have, in my judgment, given photo opportunities that 
this country has looked to and said that these our spokespersons 
and are responsible for shaping the moral commitment of this 
country to an issue that transcends, if you will, the statistical num
bers that we bring to this committee and speaks to the issue of the 
character of this country. And the character of this country is at 
stake when our children are being, in my judgment, neglected be
cause of an Administration that uses rhetoric and uses the kind of 
political posturing that it has over the years, and when it comes 
time to putting money up to do something they have failed to 
match their rhetoric with some kind of program or some kind of 
commitment. 
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Mr. Chairman, I am, as has been indicated, the President of the 
Board of County Commissioners in Cuyahoga County. We have a 
budget of $250 million, general fund budget. Of that money, Mr. 
Chairman, $100 million is used directly for the needs of the· com
munity because of drug-related crimes. 

Let me just reiterate this for you. In Cuyahoga County last year 
there were 9,000 people indicted because of some kind of criminal 
activity. Of that 9,000, 15 percent or about 1,300 or so were directly 
related to drugs. But 55 percent-55 percent of those who were in
dicted were on some kind of drugs when they committed their 
crimes, either burglary, theft, any kind of a major kind of crime. 

What does that cost the community? It cost the community in 
our county $20 million in court costs, in the Common Pleas Court, 
the adult court; $20 million in the Juvenile Court; $20 million for 
the Sheriff's Department; and, as Kathy indicated, indigent care 
costs in Cuyahoga County, directly subsidized from the county, is 
$25 million. Our costs in that area alone is astronomical. In addi
tion to that, we don't talk about the human dimension, the cost of 
human services, that go into this whole question of drug enforce
ment; and this is being missed, I believe, in tilis Administration. 
And in this discussion we fail to draw some very serious conclu
sions, and these conclusions are this: 

In Cuyahoga County there are 5,000 children who we are respon
sible for whose families, parents, mothers and fathers, have ne
glected them. And they are neglected because they are sexually 
abused or physically abused in our community, and they become 
our responsibility as the local government. We must act as their 
parents in most cases. 

Who are these children, and where does the increase come? The 
increase comes, Mr. Chairman, because there is a drug abuse in 
our community. Because these parents, some of them too young to 
be parents-14 and 15 years old-themselves, are abusing drugs 
and therefore abuse their own children. The dimension of this is 
not statistical. The dimension of this, in my judgment, speaks to 
the very heart of what kind of people we are at the national level 
and at the local level. 

This question of whether we are prepared to make sacrifices at 
the local level I think is unfair. We have already made sacrifices 
over the last number of years with these cuts in revenue sharing. 
Out of the $250 million general fund budget, as Kathy indicated, 
we lost $12 million in our county. In addition to that, we lost an
other $8 million in this past year because of the funding. Twenty 
million dollars. We have cut $25 million out of a $250 million gen
eral fund budget. We are trying to do whatever we can to deal with 
these cuts. 

We used to have a partnership with the Federal Government. 
We used to believe that the citizens of Cuyahoga County were citi
zens of the United States .of America. But this Administration be
lieves that we are foremost citizens of our local community first. 
We have 'reverted it to the Confederacy, rather than a Union, with 
respect to our responsibilities. 

Furthermore, Mr. Chairman, what is deeply disturbing to me is 
that this question about whether we are prepared to sacrifice local
ly in additional tax dollars is not a question that we will duck. If 
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this committee and if this Congress passes legislation that says 
that we must match that money, we will match it; and local repre
sentatives will go to their constituencies and ask for tax increases 
to pay for these kinds of services and programs because we are 
preying upon our young if we are unresponsive with respect to this 
issue. 

We have the courage at the local level to say to our constituents 
we will have to raise your taxes if we continue to ignore these 
problems at the State and Federal level; and we will probably have 
to do that, Mr. Chairman, this November in our county. We don't 
ask for a partnership that is one-sided. We don't ask the members 
of this committee to pass legislation and not ask of us something in 
return. We are prepared to give something in return. 

Mr. Chairman, finally, let me say that my views and I know the 
views of many of you there have been shaped by your concern for 
children. I am from a family of 14 children. Mr. Mazzoli, my moth
er's name is DiLoretto; that may give you some solace. And I have 
just had the great blessing of having my first child born after 13 
years of marriage. I think of my child 10 or 15 years from now in 
the City of Cleveland, and ~. thiI'~. what great opportunities she has 
because at the roll of the dice oJ:'life she was born into a family 
that will care for her and be able to provide for her for the rest of 
her life. And I think then of those children who are born into our 
community who won't have that opportunity unless people speak 
for them. That is what this Congress and all of us ought to be 
doing for the children who have be.en left out. 

What is the shaping influence of this country and the shaping 
sense of what we are as a people is our basic philosophy, as Con
gressman Mazzoli talked about early on. That philosophy is shaped 
as simply stated by a French writer who said: "Perhaps this world 
will always be a world in which children suffer. But we can reduce 
the number of suffering children. And if we don't do it, who will?" 

And, if we don't do it, who will? Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
Mr. HUGHES. Thank you very much, Commissioner. 
[The statement of Mr. Hagan follows:] 
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STATEMENT OF COMHISSIONER TI140THY HAGAN 

Hr. Chairman: 

I am Timothy Hagan, and I am the president of the Cuyahoga 

County Board of Commissioners in Ohio. I would like to thank you 

for holding this hearing and for asking me to present my thoughts 

on federal funding for state and local law enforcement anti

narcotics efforts. 

If I could leave the Congress with one thought, it would be 

that the battle against drug abuse must chiefly be fought in our 

communities. Yes, there is a real need for narcotics 

eradication and interdiction efforts overseas. But when the 

domestic demand for illicit drugs is reduced and when law 

enforcement agencies have the resources they need to track down 

narcotics dealers, then the other problems associated with drug 

abuse will also be less immediate. 

In Cuyahoga County we were very pleased last year when 

Congress approved anti-drug legislation which recognized the 

importance of support for local efforts. I know that in my 

community this funding will make a difference this year. 

Let me give you an example of why that funding will effect 

the people of my community. In the city of Cleveland, the 

narcotics bureau of the Police Department is receiving 225 

complaints about drug sales each month. Currently, the 
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Department only has the resources to investigate about 15%-20% of 

those complaints. Because no federal funding is available, the 

city of Cleveland is battling an increase in cocaine use and an 

increase in PCP laced m~rijuana without the manpower they need. 

The Sheriff of cuyahoga county is facing similar problems, 

trying to control drug trafficking in 60 communities with a 

population of 1.5 million. Last year his entire budget for his 

anti-drug effort was only $21,000. That means that Sheriff 

McFaul is fighting battles against drug traffickers who deal in 

multiples of his annual budget. To meet narcotics dealers on 

their own turf, the Sheriff. needs quality surveillance equipment 

like cameras and nightscopes. His men need body transmitters to 

keep in touch. They need more vehicles to catch the pushers once 

they are spotted. And they need more personnel out in the field. 

All of this costs money - money that will become more available 

under the state and local law enforcement program. 

But cut off that aid and our law enforcement forces will 

again be battling narcotics without critical resources. Without 

aid to our law enforcement forces, all the other federal anti

~arcotics efforts combined will have a much less tangible impact 

on the people of the County. President Reagan can continue to 

advise us to "Just Say No," but as he cuts back local funding, 

everyone who is working against drug abuse in my community will 

know that he does not fully appreciate the problem. 
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Drugs are getting easier to sell and acquire. Young people 

allover the country are reporting that drugs are relatively easy 

for them to get. In my. community there has been a marked drop in 

the street price of crack. A kid with a paper route can support 

a crack habit. Increased drug availability has had a ripple 

effect, and in the last several years we have seen a marked 

increase in the ll1;.mbers of children in crisis and families 

seeking help. EQ=~ drug dealer we fail to apprehend means a 

whole variety of increased social costs. As Commissioners in 

Cuyahoga we have struggled to meet these increased needs without 

threatening the other vital programs that our constituents depend 

upon. For that reason, federal funding for local law enforcement 

would also have a ripple effect, reducing drug traffic and 

allowing us to effectively treat our drug problem instead of 

fighting uphill against a growing crisis. 

Local communities and local police are dealing with the drug 

problem head on. From my perspective, a federal anti-drug policy 

that does not aid localities fails to address the source and 

possible solution to our drug crisis. On behalf of my whole 

~ommunity, I ask you to restore funding for state and local anti

narcotics efforts. 
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Mr. HUGHES. First, congratulations on the new addition to your 
family. I am very happy for you. 

Mr. HAGAN. Thank you. 
Mr. HUGHES. You have put your finger on a number of important 

points, and we are i.ndebted to your testimony. I am sure you heard 
the testimony of the Justice Department today, but I don't think 
there is any question but that the taxpayers of this Nation of ours 
are prepared to pay additional taxes if that is what it needs to deal 
with substance abuse. Like your county is prepared to go to the 
people within the county and ask them for the resources to combat 
substance abuse, so it is at the Federal level. I don't think that is a 
problem. It is a matter of making the commitment and following 
through. 

Oue of the things that concerns me, and I wonder if members of 
the panel will address it, is that if we were to make this a one-year 
funding cycle, just what is that going to do to the effectiveness of 
the program. I have always been concerned about roller coaster 
funding. I think everybody concedes that we are not going to elimi
nate the problem in one year. I am sure, as I talk with various 
county and local officials, that they are sincere when they tell me 
that they are just going to have to scale back projects, and they 
may have to opt for projects that are not quite as effective. They 
tell me they hesitate to hold out hope or hire people, develop pro
grams and then see it aborted after one year. I wonder if you can 
address that issue. We are talking about a commitment of $225 mil
lion and we want to be effective. Do you think that the present 
plan of the Justice Department will, in fact, accomplish that? 

Let me start with you, Mr. Hagan. 
Mr. HAGAN. Mr. Chairman, I was astounded when the spokes

man for the Justice Department indicated to us, local officials and 
State officials, that we could not find a way to spend that money 
wisely at the local level. Let me say, Mr. Chairman, that there are 
in our county 8,000 people on probation. We have needs right now 
in our county to supervise those numbers of people on probation, 
half of which, as I have indicated, are on probation for some drug
related crime. If we could, we would try to reduce the number of 
cases per probation officer, for example, from 170 a year-170 a 
year, there is no way that they can supervise that caseload-to 75. 
If we did that, Mr. Chairman, we would need 25 additional proba
tion officers. That is a half million dollars a year. If we had that 
kind of money, we could not only do that but match that, if that is 
what the Congress would like; to provide the local match to meet 
just that area alone. 

Mr. Chairman, I assure you that across the board, in our Sher
iffs Office, in our own offices, in the court system itself, we could 
fundamentally spend in our county alone, and not deal with this 
problem as we should-we could spend without any hesitation
Kathy mentioned the $13 million in revenue sharing money, $12 
million. We could spend that plus five times as much, and spend it 
wisely. By that I mean we have programs in place right now that 
we could use the additional resources to do the things that need to 
be done. 

We cannot continue to think that the local communities can 
accept the total burden of taxations to deal with this problem. Mr. 



114 

Chairman, if I might, our community now is paying the highest 
sales tax and the highest property tax in the State of Ohio, and we 
are prepared locally to ask them for more. So it is not as if we are 
unwilling to make sacrifices locally, but we need to strengthen this 
partnership and, perhaps, re-establish this partnership that we 
have felt all along, or that we had with the Federal Government. 

Mr. HUGHES. Mrs. Miller, would you like to comment on that 
point? 

Mrs. MILLER. Yes. Wf~ do have 3 years to spend the first year's 
money. And if we see that there is not going to be further appro
priation, we would have to alter our plans altogether. 

There will be various things done with this money if we look at a 
3-year program. We have officers in Kentucky, and this is not a 
novel thing at all-law enforcement officers really aren't trained in 
narcotics. I mean, a lot of them are getting on-the-job training. The 
average police officer, including the state police officer, doesn't 
have a background that really prepares him for today's world, it 
has all changed so drastically. They know drug traffickers are so 
much better equipped, and, as Kathy said, they are better equipped 
than our police forces. 

So what I am saying is this. There will never be enough police 
officers to eradicate the problem. Obviously, education will have to 
take place in order to change the opinions of children and to bring 
their awareness about. I would tell you that if we had 3 years of 
funding we would include some additional training for our law en
forcement officers. We would have to provide some better equip
ment. At the same time we would use those officers in some kind of 
educational situation. For example, our State Police force is going 
to implement the DARE program in our State. 

I mean, we could foresee doing some things that will have imme
diate effect and certainly long-range effects. If we scale back to 1 
year, we would have to make a choice. We would either just buy 
some equipment and hope to make a big reduction this year and 
hope for the best the next year, or put it into more of an education
al program. I don't think we can do both. I know we can't do both. 

I have had numerous requests for money from locals. We don't 
even have the money yet. The State plan actually is in the process 
of being drafted. I have had local police departments ask if they 
think I will be able to buy them a helicopter. As I have said before, 
the State Police don't even own a helicopter. $2.83 million will help 
considerably, but if that is all the money we have, there is no way 
to drastically reduce the problem in our State. 

Mr. HUGHES. Mrs. Sloane, would you like to comment on just 
that point, also? 

Mrs. SLOANE. Yes, Mr. Chairman, I would just comment briefly. I 
think that when you were visiting us recently you met Chief 
Dotson, who is the Chief of Police of the City of Louisville, and al
though both the County and the City Chief serve on TRIAD, in the 
very beginning we asked each officer what they would do within 
their own departments to beef up the whole effort to apprehend 
more drug dealers. And the Chief of the City Police I remember 
said, if he had 10 officers who were really trained specifically in 
this area and whose responsibilities could be absolutely focused in 
the area of narcotics, that that would make a difference in our 



115 

community. That we could see the results from their work in terms 
of people apprehended and sentenced and out of the marketing of 
drugs. 

So I would say that if we went to the Chief and said, how about 
getting those 10 officers together for a year, he would probably say 
that is not a very practical idea. In other words, if we really are 
going to make a difference qualitatively in the training, as Secre
tary Miller said, of officers, if we are really going to go after this, it 
has got to be at least a 3-year commitment. So we need that resto
ration of funding. 

Mr. HVGHES. Thank you. 
Jim." 

....---Mr. KILPATRICK. I concur with my colleagues on the panel. A 1-
year funding cycle doesn't allow for proper planning. If you are 
given money this year and left in a quandary as to whether you 
will receive the same or less or more money next year, you can't 
adequately plan an effective program. In our county we have just 
created for the first time in its history our own police academy. It 
is a new department. Because b~ing placed upon us now in Cape 
May County is the burden of training special police officers who 
previously were trained at other facilities to the tune of 120 hours, 
now we must give them 300 hours of training. And some of that 
training is in the field of narcotics detection because during our 
summer season when our population quintuples we do have a seri
ous problem with drugs coming into the county, and these officers 
out on the street who are not 24-hour-a-day, 12-month-a-year police 
officers, but rather students, need adequate and proper training in 
drug detection. 

Some of those officers we have also used in our undercover work 
because of their age and their lack of familiarity within the county, 
so to speak, that they are not known. So I feel that any funding 
should be based upon at least a 3-year guaranteed base. 

Mr. HUGHES. Thank you. 
The gentleman from Ohio. 
Mr. FEIGHAN. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I don't really have any 

questions for the panelists. I think they have done an exceptionally 
good job in giving us the foundation that we need in our review 
and our oversight of the legislation from last year and proceeding 
this year in funding for local law enforcement drug assistance. 

I was struck by the analogy, Mrs. Sloane, that you have made 
about how we are asking essentially for the funding of what would 
be equivalent to one B-1 bomber. I want to make that point even 
more dramatically for you. Based on a report that was issued I 
think just Monday of this week by the Armed Services Committee 
that particular weapons system program we will need approximate
ly $3 billion additional money to correct the problems. So what we 
are really asking for is less than 10 percent percent this year-less 
than 10 percent of the cost overrun of that partiCUlar weapons 
system that you pointed out. 

And earlier today we had a discussion about the trade-offs in 
terms of providing money for local law enforcement assistance. 
That we would have to sacrifice prison construction, that we would 
have to sacrifice hiring of Federal prosecutors. I think it is unfair 
for us to put the discussion, to frame the debate in that context. 
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The trade-off is much broader than that in terms of Federal re
sources, a point I was trying to make earlier. We should be looking 
at the overwhelming impact on our society of drug abuse and in 
the context of the entire Federal budget attempt to find the re
sources that we need for a strong partnership. 

You know, it was outrageous, as Secretary Sloane had indicat
ed-I find it outrageous as well-that the Department would come 
before us today suggesting that we should somehow supplant this 
local law enforcement funding mechanism in law today with the 
forfeiture provisions. Let me just indicate how outrageous that is. 

In your own State, of Kentucky, if you were to rely on forfeiture 
funds instead of Federal anti-narcotic law enforcement money, over 
a 2%-year period you would have received a total of $206,000. Over 
a 2%-year period to supplant what resources you might have 
gotten through this program that nationwide would provide $225 
million. In our own State of Ohio that would have meant for us, 
instead of several million dollars, $246,000. I should point out for 
the chairman, that New Jersey would have received $73,000 in a 
2%-year period; obviously, not beginning to even scratch the sur
face. So your analogy about getting a Ford Bronco is not far from 
the truth. 

I very much appreciate the testimony that we heard here today. 
I think it underscores the points that were made last year by simi
larly situated witnesses who helped us fashion this portion of the 
anti-drug law that was passed by Congress last year, and I hope 
that it gives us the foundation we need to persuade our colleagues 
this year to continue the program at least at the level of 225 mil
lion a year. 

Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
Mr. HUGHES. The gentleman from Kentucky. 
Mr. MAZZOLI. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
I just want to say how proud I am of the job that Norma and 

Kathy have done today. Their testimony has been eloquent and 
very much on point, and I think it has given us something more to 
think about as we deal with these problems. 

Let me mention for my friend Tim Hagan thut I had the good 
sense to marry a girl named Dillon 28 years ago, so I know a little 
something about the Irish-Italian combination. They produce beau
tiful children, I will admit that. Also, my mother happened to be 
born in Cleveland. She is a Clevelander by birth. And I came to 
Congress with Jimmy Stanton, one of your former colleagues at the 
City Council. So I have got a lot of high regard for the City of 
Cleveland and for the work that you are doing. I am sure it is 
much the better. 

Just a couple of very quick questions, and I think maybe Mr. Kil
patrick and you, Tim, dealt with the same thing. And that is the 
fact that there is a tendency, or it would seem to be today, on the 
part of the Administration to make this problem of drug abuse and 
drug enforcement a local problem. They seem to think that. 
"They,"-the Federal Government-really have no direct role to 
play. Maybe a few exhortations from the Rose Garden but not 
much more than that. 

I am sure I know your answer, but maybe you all can just for the 
record tell me-and I will start out with Mr. Kilpatrick because 
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you dealt with it first. Tell me that there is a Federal role in this 
matter which can't be shrugged off. 

Mr. KILPATRICK. Yes, there defmitely is, Congressman Mazzoli. 
The Federal Government, through its many and various depart
ments, and I heard the argument made by Mr. McCollum earlier 
today that we have to pick and decide between various priorities. 
Well, a number of those priorities, and I do have the privilege of 
sitting on the Cape May County Welfare Board. I also have the 
Youth Shelter. I have county education. All of these are areas 
where the Federal Government is directly impacted if the counties 
aren't able to do their jobs. And as far as welfare costs, which is a 
real problem for the Federal Government, they are trying to 
reform that. A good bit of the welfare problem does have its roots 
in drug abuse. Not only the hard drugs, but also alcohol. The effec
tiveness of our efforts on a county level help to reduce the prob
lems that are thrown before you on a Federal level. 

Mr. MAZZOLI. And sometimes inaction at the Federal level causes 
problems back home. 

Tim, maybe you could address it. 
Mr. HAGAN. Congressman, obviously the Federal Government in 

its areas of involvement in eradication and interdiction overseas, 
know somebody is buying the drugs at the local level. I think they 
have adapted their economic philosophy to their philosophy on 
drugs; that is, supply side. Only one side of the spectrum do they 
deal with. They don't seem in my view-I mean, I think it is good 
politics for them to stand in front of helicopters and have people 
dressed up to go down and cause brush fires in Colombia. That is 
great political posturing, in my view. The problem here is our chil
dren using drugs, and we need a partnership with the Federal Gov
erument, not only in the area that you obviously have a responsi
bility for, interdiction and dealing with foreign governments, but 
with your citizens. The United States citizens who are involved and 
being preyed upon by these people who would use these drugs to 
destroy us. 

We desperately want a partnership. A partnership in which we 
accept our responsibility. And we are willing to do that, but it is 
clear to me that they are not interested in the partnership. They 
are interested in the political posturing on it. 

Mr. MAZZOLI. Kathy, if I can ask you this. 011 the drive in from 
the airport we were talking about this, which I think came up to 
some extent in the course of our hearing this morning. And that is, 
the fact that Mrs. Reagan, who has made this drug campaign a 
very vivid part of her structure of the White House, her activities 
as First Lady, can't be particularly happy it would seem to me by 
having happen what is happening. There was the big effort last Oc
tober and in November a big national statement, a lot of aroused 
hopes and aspirations toward finally getting a handle on drugs, 
and all of a sudden having the rug pulled out by these people who 
float around OMB or at the Justice Department. 

Maybe I can a..'3k you, do you think there is any chance that we 
might make an appeal downtown on that basis? Maybe on the 
human standpoint, all of which you all have dealt with, away from 
the corporate structure, away from the politics, but just the human 
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angle; that maybe that is the way we really have to deal with this 
problem? 

Mrs. SLOANE. I do. Because in the end the budget process is a 
question of values and at every governmental level, and this is a 
question of values. What value do we place on the children that 
Tim is talking about, on the officers' lives that we are talking 
about here today, on our ability to deal with this as a society. I 
think Mrs. Reagan helped to call us to the moral high ground on 
this issue, and this might be a very good time to go back and ask 
Mrs. Reagan, given some of the administrative changes which have 
taken place, if this could be somehow reconsidered at this pivotal 
moment in the budget process with her help. Because I think she 
has been a help, and I can't imagine that anyone with the first
hand knowledge that the First Lady has asseml;lled could be any
thing but devastated by this retreat. 

Mr. MAZZOLI. Thank you. I think that is a very good answer. I 
really do believe that probably if the First Lady knew what was 
going on when this fiscal 1988 budget was being put together I 
think she would have probably put her foot down. And maybe now 
having heard about it in a later time, it is still possible that given 
the fluid situation with budget creation that maybe something 
could be done. 

Secretary Miller, let me ask you a question, and then we will let 
this panel go. But you were mentioning that compared to the other 
Federal-State programs that you administer-and you mentioned 
two or three of them-that this one was a breath of fresh air. I 
think the Administration correctly then should be given credit. 
And you mentioned one of the reasons why you feel Kentucky is 
quickly to the mark on this program is the 10 percent which was 
sent out front as administrative. I think we ought to thank the 
chairman for that because that is certainly part of the bill that we 
wrote. 

Do you think that if maybe we were, in other programs that we 
have some contact with to indicate that there is a need to send 
money out front to let the States develop a plan, do you think that 
might assist other States in participating in some of these Federal 
programs that exist? 

Mrs. MILLER. Yes. Because I have found that it is not impossible. 
We have done it, but we have through very creative timekeeping 
had to use people to administer various programs, and that is not 
even supposed to be done. It is one thing to say your State is eligi
ble for a certain sum of money, but we are not giving you any 
money to administer it. My office is simply a conduit for money 
and it takes a lot of work to decide how it is going to be spent, to 
review the grants, to oversee them, to go through all the red tape 
there is. We don't mind doing that, but we need personnel to do it. 

And I do know victim's assistance money was turned down by 
some States because they did not have the personnel. I had numer
ous phone calls from people who were similarly situated from other 
States who said, are you going to take the money or ask for the 
money. And I said, we are going to do it. We are going to try to get 
by. Some didn't. 

I really don't believe there should ever be a Federal grant with
out at least some administrative costs. I appreciate that very much 
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as an interesting comment. Not just with respect to our program 
today, but with respect to all of the Federal-State matching pro
grams, just to have some money up front to give you a chance to 
plan and develop your applications. 

So I thank you. And again, I might say, Mr. Chairman, how· 
proud I am to have our two witnesses here from Louisville and Jef
ferson County. I think you all just did a splendid job, and we thank 
you. 

Mr. HUGHES. Thank you. I just want to, if I might, before you 
leave just to say I think that the Administration is embarrassed by 
what has occurred. I really believe that. I think there is a recogni
tion now that the budget submission cutting the substance abuse 
programs was a mistake, not just this section, but also the monies 
for education and treatment. And I must say that this Attorney 
General, Ed Meese, has been more supportive of the law enforce
ment community than, certainly, his predecessors. My disappoint
ment is the one that Bill McCollum pointed up today, and that is, 
there was no request made for this particular program. 

I think you will find that the Attorney General is probably as 
persuasive as any other member of the Cabinet in securing money 
for his troops. We lost a lot of ground in the 1981-82 funding cycle 
when we were supposed to do more "ith less under former Attor
ney General William French Smith. That is not the case with this 
Attorney General. 

Our task is to attempt to persuade the Administration, those in 
Justice in particular, that there is merit to this justice assistance 
program. I think that is the problem. It is a philosophic problem, 
not a priority problem. It is not a matter of the counties and the 
communities not spending the money prudently. They know better 
than that. They know that, in fact, we can assure that that i.s the 
case. There are so many programs going wanting in the communi
ties and that we need more resources, much more than we are even 
prepared to commit; and that we do need that Federal partnership. 

They also know full well that we can't expand the task force op
erations without additional resources from the communities, and 
their resources are already stretched thin. So that as a matter of 
policy we need, in fact, to maintain this partnership with the com
munities. Your testimony today will be a big help in persuading 
the Administration that the Congress in its wisdom did develop a 
package that was a consensus program, and thjs Federal-State as
sistance program is an important ingredient in that overall ap
proach to try to deal with substance abuse. We are indebted to you 
for your testimony today. 

I want to again thank you, Kathy, and members of TRIAD, for 
the tremendous reception that you gave me in Louisville. It was a 
memorable visit to Louisville, and I want to thank my colleague 
Ron Mazzoli for inviting me. You have a great, great Congressman 
in Ron Mazzoli. He is a real asset to this committee. This subcom
mittee has written about 33 anticrime bills over the last six years 
that we have been in operation, and he and Ed Feighan, who is an
other valued member of this subcommittee, are tremendous assets 
to the Congress and you must be very, very proud of them. They 
are great Congressmen and they have made major contributions to 
a lot of bills. 
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You hear about forfeiture and you hear about computer crime 
and credit card fraud and money laundering and antitampering 
(every time there is a Tylenol offense)-well, these are the gentle
men that helped write those laws, and we thank you for sending 
~~ . 

Mr. MAZZOLI. Well, we have a great chairman, I can put it that 
way. It is easy to work with him. 

Mr. HUGHES. Sounds like a love-in, doesn't it. [Laughter.] 
Mrs. SLOANE. Come back and visit us again. We would love to 

have you. 
Mr. HUGHES. Thank you. 
Thank you, Commissioner. And thank you, Jim, for coming in. It 

is good to see Jim Kilpatrick. He is a great Freeholder from a great 
community, Ocean City, New Jersey. Jim, thank you again for your 
contributions. 

Mr. HUGHES. Our next panel, and fmal panel, consists of three 
witnesses: Francis Sweeney, Judge of the Common Pleas Court, 
Cleveland, Ohio; Jerry Vaughn, Executive Director of the Interna
tional Association of Chiefs of Police; Bill Hutson, the Sheriff of 
Cobb County. 

I understand that perhaps Judge Sweeney could not join us 
today. Is he present? Okay. I wonder if the remaining panels would 
come forward at this point. 

First, Director Vaughn began his law enforcement career in Feb
ruary of 1968 with the Inglewood, Colorado, Police Department and 
had various and progressively responsible positions there until he 
was promoted to the rank of lieutenant. Subsequently, he was ap
pointed Chief of Police of the Garden City, Kansas, Police Depart
ment, and later was appointed to the position of Chief of Police of 
Largo, Florida. 

Our second member of the panel is Sheriff Bill Hutson, of Cobb 
County, Georgia. He is representing the National Sheriffs Associa
tion today. Sheriff Hutson has been in his present position since 
1977, and prior to this he was a deputy sheriff and a city police offi
cer. His combined experience in the criminal justice field spans 
over 20 years and he serves on numerous law enforcement boards 
and commissions. 

We are just delighted to have you with us today. We have your 
statements which, without objection, will be made a part of the 
record, and we hope that you can summarize for us. Welcome. 

First, Jerry. 

STATEMENTS OF JERALD R. VAUGHN, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR, 
INTERNATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF CHIEFS OF POLICE, AND 
BILL HUTSON, SHERIFF, COBB COUNTY, GA, ON BEHALF OF 
THE NATIONAL SHERIFFS' ASSOCIATION 

Mr. VAUGHN. Thank you very much. We do appreciate on behalf 
of the entire membership of IACP the opportunity to be here and 
testify. 

Our Association has a great deal of involvement in the area of 
narcotics and drugs. First of all, we have over 14,000 members who 
are top law enforcement executives in the United States and 68 na
tions. They run this country's largest cities-New York City, Los 
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Angeles, Chicago, Detroit-as well as the suburban and rural de
partments. Our international members head the national police or
ganizations in other countries. 

Our Association has special consultative status with the United 
Nations Commission on Narcotics and Dangerous Drugs in Vienna. 
I just returned from there, and I heard probably the most emotion
ally draining speeches I have ever heard when Enrique Gonzalez, 
the former Minister of Justice of Colombia, stood before that Com
mission to talk about the kind of commitment necessary to win the 
war on drugs. The interesting thing about that is that Enrique 
Gonzalez stood there, having been flown from his hospital bed in 
West Germany after being shot eight times. He still had a bullet 
wound in his face. His jaw was wired. Drug traffickers from Colom
bia followed him to Hungary, behind the Iron Curtain, and at
tempted to assassinate him there. 

We have a Narcotics and Dangerous Drugs Committee, which is 
chaired by the Director of the Drug Enforcement Administration 
and has members from some nine countries as well as our State 
and locals. We are currently involved in a project with the Bureau 
of Justice Assistance and the Drug Enforcement Administration 
called the National Drug Strategy Project, wherein we bring to
gether Federal, State and local law enforcement officials and have 
them identify the drug problems unique to their region and drug 
strategies, or cooperative strategies, that will better assist in deal
ing with those drug problems unique to the region. 

Last night I was watching television and two programs came on 
that had particular relevance to this committee. Walter Cronkite 
did a special presentation on Violence in America, and I was par
ticularly interested in his conversation with an Atlanta, Georgia, 
police officer as he was walking down the street, talking about the 
serious problems of violence there. The Atlanta police officer de
scribed the serious problems in that beat with drug traffickers who 
deal drugs out of the homes of their parents and others, and have 
literally taken over the neighborhoods. 

Later on, a program called Front Line was on the Public Televi
sion station, and it focused on street police officers in one of the 
toughest districts of Boston trying to do their job. It focused on 
drugs and what kind of problem that represents. And it was prob
ably best summed up when the commentator on the program 
asked: Is there any hope you're going to be able to do something 
about this? 

And the street police officer, who had over 700 drug arrests in 
the previous year, said: Not really. We keep arresting them and 
they come right back. Nobody goes to jail. We just try to whittle 
away, but until they go to jail, nothing is going to happen. 

And that is really the bottom line. It is nice to talk about the 
Federal effort: the DEA people, the FBI people. We probably have 
a higher level of cooperation between Federal, State and locals 
today than we have had in a long time, but it is far from ideal. The 
very reason this National Drug Strategy project was developed was 
because of the serious problems in many jurisdictions of this coun
try where the Federal, State and local law enforcement authorities 
don't even talk to each other. They have major battles. They spend 
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more time fighting each other than they do fighting crime, and 
that has got to be corrected. 

We talk about this war, and I am kind of amused by it. I am 
amused because, if my memory serves me correctly, we spend $295 
billion a year for a system of national security in this country to 
provide for a way of life. By contrast, we only spend $40 billion on 
all of civil and criminal justice in the United States. If you deduct 
the civil costs out of that and look only at what we spend for crimi
nal justice, you see that to say we are in a war is inaccurate. You 
can't fight a war like that. It is insane. We try to police 240 million 
American citizens with less than a half million law enforcement of
ficers and a pittance in terms of the financial resources made avail
able. 

Since our country was founded 011 the principle of local control, I 
think it is important that those local governments accept responsi
bility over the quality of life in their cities. They have to make a 
commitment to adequate law enforcement services to ensure that 
level of public safety in their particular community. But there are 
some things that have gone beyond the ability of the local govern
ment to pay, and one of those is in the area of drug trafficking. 

The kind of costs associated to continue, or to initiate and contin
ue ongoing and meaningful drug investigations is just simply 
beyond the ability of a local government to pay. We talk about all 
the Federal resources committed to the war on drugs, but an exam
ple of it is our National Drug Policy Board. It would better be 
titled the Federal Drug Policy Board because it excludes any State 
and local participation, and it implies that the State and locals 
don't playa major role in this war on drugs. 

As I see it right now, and as many of the members of our Asso
ciation have conveyed, we are fighting a war with half an army. 
The State and locals haven't adequately been brought into the total 
effort on this war on drugs. Well, inasmuch as drug trafficking 
goes beyond city limits or county lines or State lines, or even our 
national borders, it has to be a full partnership that devotes the 
full energy and efforts of Federal, State and local agencies in the 
battle. In order to accomplish that, the Federal Government is 
going to have to recognize the limitations on the locals' ability to 
pay and reconsider its position with respect to funding of State and 
local law enforcement efforts in the war on drugs. 

We continually fight the battle with the Justice Department on 
the RISS projects. Those RISS projects have provided more mean
ingful assistance to State and local agencies in conducting mean
ingful drug investigations than any other single project. Our Board 
of Officers met with the Attorney General last week to try to 
convey that message. We only spend $11 million on those projects, 

t but the returns are phenomenal. But our arguments keep falling 
~ on deaf ears. The Attorney General has agreed to work with us to 
~ make a better case for them, so that program is not constantly 
~ zeroed out in the budgets. 
~ The other forms of assistance-the State and local task force ap·· 
.~ proach that combine3 State and local resources with Federal re-
~ sources. It has proven its effectiveness. Our system of local control 
f has created large urban areas that have multiple jurisdictions 
~ within them. This is not simply a local issue anymore. 
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To give you an example, in the Denver Metropolitan area, you 
have 31 independent city governments. One local government can 
make an extraordinary commitment to the drug effort and can 
fund at a very high level the kinds of manpower and other re
sources necessary to carryon investigations. But if the jurisdiction 
next door doesn't make a similar commitment, the drug dealers go 
to the path of least resistance. And, consequently, that lack of co
ordination, cooperation and communication is detracting from our 
efforts. 

IACP strongly supported Congressman Rangel's drug bill. In our 
analysis, it was one of the most comprehensive approaches to the 
drug problem in the United States we had seen; and more impor
tantly, it had safeguards built in that increased the likelihood that 
it would be effective. It built out the abuses. It limited administra
tive costs. It did a number of those things. We watched the bill 
whittled away and saw the outcome in Congress. I went to the bill 
signing ceremony at the White House, and I felt very good about 
the fact that there was legislation that contained State and local 
assistance. 

I was extremely dismayed when I found that the Administration 
was cutting out that second year of funding, or cutting back on the 
commitment that had been made: I felt betrayed. We had worked 
with the Administration. We had worked with Congress. The prob
lems of drug trafficking in the United States, and the attendant 
crime problems, are such that, if there is not this partnership that 
has a long-term commitment, not a one-year funding cycle, but a 
long-term commitment to Federal-State-Iocal cooperative programs. 
I can assure you that in 10 years, our problems will be significantly 
greater than they are now. 

We have the opportunity right now to do something about it. Ten 
years from now it is going to be too late. Thank you again for the 
opportunity to address the committee. 

Mr. HUGHES. Thank you very much, Jerry. 
[The statement of Mr. Vaughn follows:] 
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Summary of Testimony by Jerald R. Vaugh 

International Association of Chiefs of Police 

1. The law enforcement community is facing a significant dilemma at this time: 

the elimination of federal revenue-sharing funds and other sources of funding 

and at the same time faced with skyrocketing costs associated with the inten

sified war against drugs and other organized criminal activity. For this 

reason, we think continued state and local assistance grants for specified 

activities are essential to the maintenance of meaningful drug law enforcement 

programs in our states, counties and cities. 

2. These funds must be allocated to programs and plans which ensure the maximum 

degree of success and maximum degree of impact on the criminal element in our 

midst. To ensure that this occurs, we feel that those agencies who will be 

responsible for implementing the plans, i.e., law enforcement, must have sub

stantial imput into the decisionmaking process with respect to which programs 

and projects should be funded. 

3. A few specific programs are of special usefulness and have proven to be effective: 

multi-jurisdictional task forces; RISS projects; training; public education. 

4. IACP urges Congress to continue funding state and local assistance programs to 

aid law enforcement in the war on drugs. But we also urge you to look to us 

to provide the experience and expertise that maximize the impact and the success 

of the programs funded. 

?4-590 - 87 - 5 

~-------~---------
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My name is Jerald R. Vaughn and I am the Executive Director of the Inter

national Association of Chiefs of Police. On behalf of the membership of IACP 

I would like to thank Congressman Hughes and the members of this subcommittee 

for providing us the opportunity to comment on the state and local assistance 

programs administered by the Department of Justice. 

The IACP is a voluntary professional ol'ganization established in 1893. It 

is comprised of over 14,000 top law enforcement executives from all sections of 

the United States and 67 nations. IACP members lead and manage over 480,000 

law enforcement officers as well as thousands of civilian employees at the 

federal, state and local levels. Our membe,rs direct the nation's largest city 

police departments such as New York City, Los Angeles, Chicago, Detroit, Houston 

and others as well as suburban and rural departments throu9hout the nation. 

Throughout its existence the IACP has striven to achieve proper conscien

tious and resolute 1a~1 enforcement. In all of its activites the IACP has con

stantly been devoted to the steady advancement of the nation's best welfare and 

well-being in the matter of public safety, 

The programs under discussion here today are of great interest and importance 

to IACP because they directly impact the vast majority of our members and the 

citizens they serve. We understand that the intent behind the state and local 

assistance programs being considered today was to get state and local agencies 

started in meaningful anti-drug programs and was not to become self-perpetuating. 

We feel that most law enforcement functions are local in nature and as such 

should be locally funded. However, the law enforcement community is facing a 

significant dilemma at this time. We are experiencing the elimination of federal 

revenue-sharing funds and other sources of funding and at the same time faced 

with skyrocketing costs associated with the intensified war against drugs and 

other organized criminal activity. For this reason, we think continued state 
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and local assistance grants for specified activities are essential to the 

maintenance of meaningful drug law enforcement programs in our states, counties 

and cities. 

Revenue-sharing hMi been a major source of federal assistance that has 

benefited police agencies and policing has traditionally been the number one 

category of use for revenue-sharing dollars. Consequently, when state and 

local assistance funds are cut, law enforcement agencies are severely affected. 

Many cities spend one-half or more of their revenue-sharing dollars on policing. 

In the counties it is estimated that on the average one-third of revenue-sharing 

funds go for criminal justice and public safety services. 

According to a 1986 Congressional research service study, state and local 

programs have been cut by 23.5 percent during the period 1980 to 1985. In many 

instances the states and localities have not been able to supplement their public 

safety budgets to replace police funds lost by revenue-sharing cuts. However, 

I assure you that there has been no decrease in the demand for our services. 

To the contrary, a significant increase in police services has occurred. 

At the same time effective enforcement of narcotics laws and investigation 

and prosecution of organized criminal activity has simply gone beyond the ability 

of most state and local law enforcement agencies to fund primarily for two 

reasons. first, huge sums of money are needed to infiltrate the narcotics world 

and to intercept the flow narcotics between our states and other countries. 

State and local budgets cannot provide this kind of money. Sophisticated intel

ligence gathering and sharing is also necessary to fight the criminal conspiracies 

who now control narcotics and other forms of organized criminal activity. There 

absolutely must be cooperation between federal, state and local government 

entities to make a dent in this kind of crime. Therefore, in these two areas, 

narcotics and organized criminal activity, we feel that continued federal assis

tance is warranted and essential to any success we might achieve. We are not 

2 



128 \ 

saying. however. that these funds should be continued to help us in law enforce

ment build new buildings or buy new uniforms. We're past that point. We're up 

against very sophisticated criminal organizations. Now is the time for the 

best and most experienced law enforcement and criminal justice minds in our 

country to come together and develop comprehensive. results-oriented strategies 

to equal and surpass those developed by the criminal syndicate. 

These funds must be allocated to programs and plans which ensure the 

maximum degree of success and maximum degree of impact on the criminal element 

in our midst. To ensure that this occurs we feel that those agencies who 

will be responsible for implementing the plans. i.e .• law enforcement. must 

have substantial input into the decisionmaking process with respect to Which 

programs and projects should be funded. We have the experience to know what 

the crime situation is like today and what strategies have been successful in 

the past and what strategies are most feasible for the future. In short. we 

don't need or want federal bureaucrats in Hashington or academics telling us 

what will work or what is best and how to do it. We know alot about crime 

and criminals and our experience gives us credibility in any and all discussions 

on how best to fight crime. 

Our expertise and experience should be of primary importance in establish

ing programs for funding. Let me brieflY mention a few specific programs which 

are of special usefulness and have proven to be effective. 

1. Task Force Concepts 

Multi-jurisdictional task forces that combine federal. state and local 

personnel and resources have been extremely successful. It is only through 

the combined efforts of this nature that we crack the most sophisticated 

operations such as the cocaine ring broken up by Montgomery County police 

and other officials last ~Ieek. The arrest capped a ten-month investigation 

and included more than 100 law enforcement officers for /1ontgomery and 

3 
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Prince Georges Counties. the Federal Drug Enforcement Administration. 

the Bureau of Alcohol. Tobacco and Firearms and the Maryland State Police. 

This is a prime example of the kind of jOint effort that brings success. 

2. RISS Projects (Regional Organized Crime Information Sharing Systems) 

The RISS programs have proven to be an invaluable support for state and 

local law enforcement agencies. Each of the seven regional projects pro

vides the basic support services of a centralized computer data base 

and a variety of investigative analysis. In addition. RISS provides in

vestigative resources such as cash for drug buys and effective intelligence 

information-sharing capabilities. The projects also include a repository 

of sophisticated surveillance equipment which is needed for drug investi

gations but which individual departments could neither afford nor justify. 

This program is most important and critical to the success of local law 

enforcement efforts. 

3. Training 

Training law enforcement personnel is highly important and critical to 

our successes. Changes in the nature of criminal organizations and 

changes in the techniques they use necessitate new strategies and responses 

on the part of law enforcement. State and local assistance funds are very 

necessary to augment state and local training budgets to ensure that those 

who are attempting to wage war on drugs are well equipped in terms of 

technical knowledge. 

4. Public Education 

We must better educate our citizens to the perils of drug use. It is clear 

that we will not be able to intercept all of the illicit drugs flowing into 

our country. We must reduce the demand within our borders. 

4 

--- ---- ---------------------
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In conclusion, IACP urges Congress to continue funding state and local assis

tance programs to aid law enforcement in the war on drugs. But we also urge 

you to look to us to provide the experience and expertise that maximize the 

impact and the success of the programs funded. It is absolutely true that if 

you throw money at the crime problem it will not solve it. However, if you 

invest money \~isely in carefully planned, results-oriented strategies, then we 

will increase the likelihood of achieving a higher level of success in our war 

on crime and drugs. 

Only then will we be able to continue to provide our nation's citizenary 

with the most up-to-date and effective response to crime and thereby fulfill 

the mission of guarding the public's safety. 

Thank you for giving OUI' views your consideration. 
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Mr. HUGHES. Sheriff Hutson, welcome. We have your statement, 
which likewise will be made a part of the record in full, and we 
hope you can summarize for us. 

Mr. HUTSON. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. And thank you for the 
invitation to address this committee concerning the funding for the 
Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1986. I was here approximately 1 year ago 
to give testimony to this committee, along with Mr. Vaughn, in 
support of that Act. I am here to represent the National Sheriffs' 
Association and to voice the concern of the Nation's sheriffs re
garding the reduction of funding for the State and local govern
ments. 

As you probably are aware, there are more than 3,000 sheriffs in 
the United States. Generally, sheriffs are elected officials responsi
ble for law enforcement, the civil process, courtroom security, and 
the administration of county jails. In these varied capacities with 
the local criminal justice system sheriffs daily are confronted by 
the increasing problem of drug abuse. 

Sheriffs from the most rural parts of our country to the highly 
urbanized areas have expressed their concerns about the increasing 
threat posed by the drug abuse in their communities. The Nation's 
sheriffs support Federal assistance to State and local law enforce
ment to fight drug abuse. 

While sheriffs, generally, hold the view that local law enforce
ment problems can best be dealt with on the local level, the drug 
enforcement problem in this country is so unique as to require Fed
eral assistance. First, drug abuse poses a serious threat to the very 
fabric of our society, including the well-being of individual citizens 
and huge economic losses. While the loss of a loved one cannot be 
established in dollars and cents, other losses can be calculated. 

In a 1984 study conducted by the Alcohol, Drug Abuse, and 
Mental Health Administration, it was estimated that the economic 
cost of drug abuse amounted to $4.9 billion annually. This figure in
cludes direct costs such as criminal justice expenses and treatment 
and indirect costs such as productivity and lost of employment. 

In addition to the threats posed by drug abuse in our society, 
there are several other factors which we feel contribute to the need 
for Federal assistance in this area. 

First, the international scope of the drug problem. Frequently, il
legal drugs are manufactured or grown in countries outside the 
United States and imported into this country. The flow of illegal 
drugs across the United States borders presents an enforcement 
nightmare for local law enforcement agencies who are ill-equipped 
to deal with the problem. The aspect of drug enforcement investi
gations are quite different from routine investigations that are nor
mally handled by local jurisdictions and sheriffs offices, such as 
burglary, auto theft and robbery. 

Second, the links with organized criminal activity. The Presiden
tial Commission on Organized Crime has established there are very 
close links with the organized crime mobs in our country. With so
phisticated and well-financed activities, the mob can easily over
whelm the resources of most local law enforcement agencies. This 
aspect is not normally encountered in most of the kinds of law en
forcement and criminal investigations that our sheriffs deal with. 
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Third, the high profits. The drug trafficking business amounts to 
more than $1 billion, according to the Report of the President's 
Commission on Organized Crime. The enormity of this operation 
requires an equally well-financed campaign to successfully combat 
drug abuse. 

Fourth, the expense of drug investigations. When I testified 
before you on House Resolution 526 last year, I cited the high cost 
of drug investigations as a factor contributing to the need for Fed
eral assistance in this area. Briefly, I mentioned that such proce
dures as electronic surveillance, school undercover operations and 
sting operations are staff intensive and oftentimes require very so
phisticated technology. 

Another area that I want to touch on very briefly, and I think 
this is a little bit closer to home for me, we were involved earlier 
this year in a local task force in the Metropolitan Area of Atlanta 
with DEA, the State law enforcement agency, the Atlanta Police 
Department and my own department, when a young DEA agent 
lost his life in a drug transaction on the north side of Atlanta. In 
my judgment, that DEA agent lost his life because there was not 
sufficient equipment out there on the street. And three other 
agents were covering this transaction, the purchase of illicit co
caine. He was not wired with a transmitter. The cover officers 
didn't know the deal was going bad. They didn't know that this 
problem was developing, and, as a result, he lost his life. One of my 
deputies then took the life of the suspect. The other participant in 
the transaction was arrested later that evening. I think that is an 
example of one of the things that this program can deal with. 

I think the combination of the factors that I have outlined, in
cluding the seriousness of the threat, the international scope, the 
links to organized criminal activity, the high profits involved, and 
the cost of conducting those investigations, have created a very dif
ficult, it not impossible, problem for local law enforcement agen
cies. 

Again, while NSA-the National Sheriffs' Association-would 
argue in most instances that local criminal justice programs can 
best be dealt with at the local level, the scope and severity of drug 
abuse problems and investigations warrant Federal intervention 
and Federal assistance. We simply cannot understand why the Con
gress or the President, who so overwhelmingly supported the Drug 
Abuse Act of 1986 just a few months ago, would consider eliminat
ing the funding before the program has become fully operational. 
This makes no sense to us. 

We urge the members of this subcommittee to consider the fol
lowing: 

If this funding is not provided for more than a year, it is predict
able that many of the new programs started as a result of the Anti
Drug Abuse Act of 1986 will terminate. 

Second, as the State and local narcotics control program is new, 
problems such as delays in the disbursement of the funding are 
likely to reduce its accomplishments. 

Third, we anticipate that some local jurisdictions will not partici
pate in the program if they believe that there is a strong likelihood 
that the funding will end after the first year. I think I would have 
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a hard time, myself, convincing the Board of Commissioners to ap
prove a grant application with that possibility. 

Local jurisdictions are not likely to continue funding those pro
grams unless there is sufficient time to demonstrate their effective
ness to the local officials and to the community at large. 

I think NIJ-the National Institute of Justice-has done, a good 
job in identifying effective programs in years past and worked very 
closely with the Sheriffs' Association. Where there was proven suc
cess, they have worked very closely in making those programs 
available, and information, to local jurisdictions. The transfer of in
formation about effective practices and procedures for effective law 
enforcement can't be transferred from the Federal agencies to the 
local law enforcement agencies in a very short period of time. 

We, in law enforcement, are committed to providing local re
sources to fight drug abuse. We are only asking that the Federal 
Government assist us in a limited way for a limited period of time. 
The 3-year funding, as provided originally in the Anti-Drug Abuse 
Act of 1986, will give us the opportunity to test out new strategies 
and technologies so that we can begin to stem the tide of drug 
abuse in the United States. 

Again, Mr. Chairman, members of the committee, I want to 
thank you for the opportunity to present this testimony to your 
committee. 

Mr. HUGHES. Thank you very much, Sheriff. 
[The statement of Mr. Hutson follows:] 
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BIOGRAPHICAL SKETCH 

SHERIFF BILL HUTSON 

Bill Hutson has been Sheriff of Cobb County, Georgia, since 

1977. Prior to being elected Sheriff, he served as a Deputy 

Sheriff and Police Officer in Georgia. His combined experience 

in the criminal justice field spans more than twenty years. 

Sheriff Hutson serves on numerous boards and commissions 

including: the Federal Drug Task Force for the Northern 

District of Georgia, the Cobb County Board of Education and 

Drug Study Commission, and the Advisory Boards for the North 

Central Georgia Police Academy and the Georgia Police Academy. 

He is President of the Ge.orgia Peace Officers' Association, 

and he serves on the Board of Directors for the National 

Sheriffs' Association and is a member of its Law and 

Legislative Committee. 

The Cobb County Sheriffs' Department is a full-service agency 

with responsibilities for law enforcement, the jail, civil 

process and courtroom security. The Cobb County Sheriffs' 

Department and several major cities in the County formed 

a joint Narcotics Unit in 1980. The Narcotics Unit has twelve 

officers assigned. 
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Chairman Hughes and Members of the Subcommittee on Crime 

of the Judiciary: 

My name is Bill Hutson, and I am the Sheriff of Cobb 

County, Georgia. I have been Sheriff for more than ten years. 

Prior to that time, 1 was a Deputy Sheriff and a Police 

Officer. My career in law enforcement spans more than twenty 

years. Currently, I serve on the Federal. Drug Task Force 

for the Northern District of Georgia and on the Cobb County 

Board of Education Drug Study Commission. I am a member 

of the National Sheriffs' Association' s Law and Legislative 

Committee, and I sit on its Board of Directors. 

I want to thank you for the invitation to address you 

concerning fUnding for the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1986. 

It was little more than one year ago, March 13, 1986, 

that I testified before you regarding the importance of federal 

aSSistance to fight drug abuse in America. At that time, 

you were considering the merits of H.R. 526. Since that 

time, the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1986 was signed into law. 

It established a state and local law enforcement program 

for narcotics control. and provided funding for a three-year 

period. It is my understanding, at the present time, that 

funding for the second and third year of the program is in 

jeopardy. 

am here to represent the National Sheriffs' Association 

(NSA) and to voice the concern of all sheriffs regarding 

the reduction of funds for the state and local law enforcement 
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assistance provisions of the Act. As you may know, there 

are 3,100 sheriffs in the United States. Generally, sheriffs 

are elected officials responsible for law enforcement, civil 

process, courtroom security, and the administration of county 

jails. In these varied capacities, wi thin the local criminal 

justice system, sheriffs daily are confronted by the increasing 

menace of drug abuse. 

Sheriffs from the most rural parts of our country to 

the highly urbanized areas have expressed their concerns 

about the increasing threat posed by drug abuse in their 

communi ties. At the National Sheriffs' Association Criminal 

Justice Symposium in February, 1986, and at the Law and 

Legislative Committee meeting in February, 1987, sheriffs 

unanimously voted to support federal assistance to state 

and local law enforcement to fight drug abuse. 

While sheriffs, generally, hold the view that local 

law enforcement problems can best be dealt with on the local 

level, drug enforcement problem is so unique as to require 

federal assistance. First, drug abuse poses a serious threat 

to the. very fabric of our society, including the well-being 

of individual citizens and huge economic losses. While the 

loss of a loved one to substance abuse cannot be calculated 

in dollars and cents, other losses can be calculated. In 

a 1984 study conducted by the Alcohol, Drug Abuse, and Mental 

Health Administration, it was estimated that the economic 

costs of drug abuse amounted to $49 billion annually. This 

figure includes direct costs, such as criminal justice expenses 
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and 

lost 

treatment, and 

employment. 

indirect costs such as producti vi ty and 

In addition to the threat posed by drug 

abuse to our society, there are several other factors, which 

we feel contribute to the need for federal assistance in 

this area. These include: 

• International Scope of the Drug Problem: Frequently, 

illegal drugs are manufactured or grown in countries 

outside the United States and are imported into this 

country. The flow of illegal drugs across U. S. borders 

presents an enforcement 

enforcement agencies not 

nightmare 

equipped to 

for local 

deal with 

law 

the 

problem. This aspect of drug enforcement investigations 

differentiates it from routine investigations such as 

residential burglary, auto theft, or robbery. 

• Links with Organized Crime: In a report issued by the 

President's Commission on Organized Crime, the close 

links between organized crime and drug trafficking were 

outlined. The sophisticated and well-financed activities 

of the mob can readily overwhelm the resources of most 

local law enforcement agencies. This aspect is not 

routinely encountered with most kinds of law enforcement 

criminal investigations. 
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• High Profits: The drug trafficking business amounts 

to more than $J.OO billion annually, according to the 

Report of the President's Commission on Organized Crime. 

The enormity of this operation requires an equally 

well-financed campaign to successfully combat drug abuse. 

With such a high profit potential, drug traffickers 

are willing to take enormous risks because the stakes 

are so high. 

t) Expense of Drug Investigations: When I testified before 

you on H. R. 526 last year, I cited the high costs of 

drug investigations as a factor contributing to the 

need for federal assistance in this area. Briefly, 

I mentioned that such procedures as electronic 

surveillance, school undercover 

operations are staff intensive 

sophisticated technology. 

operations, and sting 

and often times require 

The combination of the factors I have outlined--includ-

ing the seriousness of the threat--the international scope--the 

links to organized crime--the high profits involved--and 

the costs of conducting drug enforcement operations--have 

created a difficult, if not impossible, problem for local 

law enforcement agencies to successfully overcome. While 

the NSA would argue that, in most instances, local criminal 

justice problems can best be solved at the local level, the 

scope and severity of the drug abuse problem warrants federal 

intervention. 
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With the enactment of the Anti -Drug Abuse Act of 1986, 

the Bureau of Justice Assistance began the task of implementing 

the state and local narcotics control program. It has begun 

the process of coordinating with the states to ensure the 

distribution of these funds. This legislation, which was 

signed into law on October 27. 1986, is now, we understand, 

in jeopardy of funding for the second and third years. We 

are perplexed as to why, the Congress or the President--wno 

so overwhelmingly supported the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1986 

just a few months ago, would consider eliminating the funding 

before the program has become fully operational? This makes 

no sense to us. We urge the members of this Subcommittee 

to consider the following: 

co If funding is not provided for more than one year, it 

is predictable that many of the new programs started 

as a result of the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1986 will 

terminate. 

• As the state and local narcotics control program is 

new, problems, such as delays in the disbursement of 

funds, are likely to reduce its accomplishments. 

10 We anticipate that some local jurisdictions will not 

participate in the program, if they believe there is 

a strong likelihood that funding will end after the 

first year. 
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• Local jurisdictions are not likely to continue funding 

these programs unless there is sufficient time to demon

strate their effectiveness to the local officials 

responsible for continued fUnding. 

• The transfer of important information about effective 

practices and procedures for effective law enforcement 

cannot be transferred from the federal agencies to the 

local law enforcement agencies in such a short time. 

Mr. Chairman, you have also asked me to comment on 

H.R. 1411, an act that would increase the funding fo;:" law 

enforcement programs from $230 million to $675 million during 

FY 1988 and 1989. While ;,'>A would agree that the $675 million 

figure more closely approximates the level of effort needed 

to effectively combat drug abuse, we wonder how realistic 

it is to request such an amount. We are currently struggling 

to keep alive the $200 million figure for the second and 

third years of the state and local narcotics program--sur:h 

a request of $675 million seems unrealistic. 

We in law enforcement are committed to providing local 

resources to fight drug abuse--we are only asking that the 

federal government assist us--in a limited way for a limited 

period of time. The three-year funding, as provided in the 

Anti -Drug Abuse Act of 1986, will give l.o the opportunity 

to tbst out new strategies and technologies so that we can 

begin to stern the tide of drug abuse in the United States. 

Again, thank you for the opportunity to testify on this 

issue. 
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Mr. HUGHES. I imagine you have heard the testimony of the Jus
tice Department today relative to their alternative source of fund
ing, the sharing of funds from forfeiture. How does that strike you? 

Mr. VAUGHN. Well, I think your response was entirely appropri
ate. How do you plan when you don't even know how much you are 
going to have? 

Florida has, perhaps, the strongest asset forfeiture statute in the 
country. And in the police department where I was chief, we regu
larly confiscated materials used in drug trafficking, and cars; and 
in our whole Special Investigations Unit, the fleet was primarily 
seized vehicles. But I couldn't convert that to the kind of cash it 
would take. 

The problem with this approach is that a lot of what is seized is 
tied up for an awful long time, particularly at the Federal level. 
Now we are working with the Treasury Department and Customs. 
We have worked with the Justice Department with respect to 
seeing what can be done to expedite the forfeiture proceedings. But 
right now, if the States or locals had to rely on that as a funding 
source, it would be ludicrous. 

Mr. HUGHES. Anything you want to add to that, Sheriff? 
Mr. HUTSON. Yes, sir, I do. I hope you are familiar with the civil 

process that involves a tax bond in the civil condemnation process. 
We have something like $212,000, if we are successful in the con
demnation process, that we would share as d third of s'3izures with 
Federal agencies. So we simply cannot depend on that, and I don't 
think it makes sense. I don't buy that at all. 

Mr. HUGHES. Let me ask you this question. First, one of the 
things you testified to, Director Vaughn, was that there were some 
built-in protections, a cap on administration expenses, a require
ment for match. I might say to you that was part of the Justice 
Assistance Act of 1984, which this subcommittee wrote, and built 
this process into the Anti-Drug Abuse Act. We thought that was 
the proper vehicle for this new anti-drug program. So those built-in 
safeguards were developed as a matter of policy in 1984. 

There is more at stake here than just the anti-drug bill that we 
passed last year. As you may remember, I questioned Mr. Landers 
about the zero funding of the Bureau of Justice Assistance. That is 
the agency in Justice that administers the program. It basically is 
an effort to do away with the whole justice assistance program. 
That is the administration's goal. The Justice Assistance Program 
is the program at the Federal level that tries to get communities 
throughout the country to try different innovative techniques that 
have been proven successful, and to take the research coming out 
of the National Institute of Justice and try to apply that to other 
areas get law enforcement communities to test that to see whether 

- or not those new ideas, those new innovative programs really work 
in the marketplace of ideas. 

There is no other program in the country that would do that and 
I think it is fair to say that communities look to the Federal Gov
ernment to provide that leadership. Really, it is that whole system 
that is on the chopping block. I think, in the final analysis, it is 
just not this one section of the anti-drug bill but it is the whole 
concept of Federal leadership, of trying to get the States and the 
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communities to basically work together to test different programs. 
Now that is what is really on the chopping block. 

Mr. VAUGHN. Well, it is a serious issue and we have visited with 
the Attorney General on this whole issue of State and local assist
ance and conveyed our concerns that way. 

Mr. HUGHEs. How did you make out? 
Mr. VAUGHN. Well, we were encouraged with the discussions, 

and I think, as Mr. Mazzoli described earlier and very adequately, 
there are moles in the Justice Department. What we have found is 
that when we talk to the Attorney General, he is extremely sup
portive of law enforcement. He is willing to work to overcome prob
lems. After it gets past that level, you are on your own. There are 
some real problems. 

Mr. HUGHES. We do have a philosophic problem at the Justice 
Department and OMB that maybe the International Chiefs of 
Police and the National Sheriffs' Association can help us address. 
It goes back to the old LEAA, I might say, the old Law Enforce
ment Assistance Administration, which I strongly supported when 
I worked in law enforcement. It was a program that was abused 
because it was free Federal money. It had none of the checks and 
balances built in the present program and a lot of that money was 
lost to wasteful purposes, and, frankly, it got to the point over a 
period of years where they lost me on the program. I ended up 
voting against the program whereas at one time I was very sup
portive of it, but it became wasteful. 

The program, however, had a lot of success stories. We often 
forget the success stories and only focus in on the mistakes. Back 
in 1982 and 1983, this subcommittee attempted to build a consensus 
again for a new leadership program and we built in checks and bal
ances and caps on administrative expenses. We prohibited the pur
chase of equipment because that was where much of the abuse was 
taking place. We also took all the success stories and we put them 
into a justice assistance program that made sense, and then left an 
open category so we could add additional success stories out of the 
National Institute of Justice once they were tested in the market
place. That was the whole concept but we have never persuaded 
the Administration, really, to give that a fair try. It has been a 
battle every year to save that money. 

I have had a number of meetings with the Attorney General on 
that program and he is supportive of the idea, but somewhere 
along the line that hasn't become a priority. That is unfortunate, 
because I, frankly, think that it enables us to do what you just sug
gested a little while ago is so very important; to try to, first of all, 
get law enforcement agencies to work together and to try to pro
vide some leadership so that we are not going off, like in the 
Denver Metropolitan Area, in 31 different directions. Better coordi
nation is the beauty of the task force operations. 

The Justice Assistance Program has provided some resources, 
some seed money to enable us to do that; to try to bring the law 
enforcement community together to bear on particular problems 
and 1:.8e techniques that have been proven successful. Unfortunate
ly,. I see the battle shaping up as a battle to save that program 
again, not just the anti-drug program. I mean, the anti-drug pro
gram is important, but it is a part of the overall effort to try to 
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persuade Justice and the powers that be in the Administration that 
that is an important enough program to save. 

Mr. VAUGHN. I will probably get myself in trouble for this, so I 
guess you will just have to understand that right up front. I think 
sometimes Government agencies are their own worst enemy. We 
recognize the importance of such an agency to administer those 
programs. There has to be some method by which that can occur. 
But what we find right now is that sometimes those agencies 
become very mired down in bureaucracy. The process becomes so 
difficult that we who want the programs are ready to say "zero 
them out" because there are just more problems than they are 
worth. 

Right now you have a tremendous number of police officials 
throughout this country who, if asked to accept Federal funds 
would say "not on your life." There isn't any way I am going to get 
involved with grant programs, considering all the paperwork and 
the garbage that goes with it. 

This project that I described to you earlier, the National Drug 
Strategy Project, that all came about when we had a very dynamic 
director of the Bureau of Justice Assistance, a man who understood 
policing, Mack Vines, a close personal friend, the former Chief of 
St. Petersburg, Florida, and Charlotte, North Carolina. Mack 
Vines, Jack Lawn, the head of DEA, and I, sat down and discussed 
this problem, and we were headed in the right direction. Mack 
VL'1es got fed up with the bureaucracy and he said, "I'm going back 
to Florida." He is now the Chief in Cape Coral, Florida. 

This project has reached a point where, if I don't get satisfaction 
at 5:00 o'clock tonight in dealing with some of the bureaucratic 
problems I have experienced, I am going to hand back that 
$674,000 grant to the Bureau of Justice Assistance and say I don't 
want anything to do with you. Because they don't listen to the 
people who are closest to the problem. People who have never set 
foot inside a police car, people who have never been involved with 
drug enforcement efforts, career bureaucrats, start making oper
ational decisions that impact the quality of the program. 

I want to be able to sit here before this committee and say we 
need a Bureau of Justice Assistance to have that long-term com
mitment to a Federal, State and local cooperative effort in crime. 
But these guys do their best to make that difficult for me to do be
cause of their getting mired down in that bureaucracy. It is crazy, 
and particularly as the committee looks at these kinds of things. 
But, this long-term commitment is one of the most important ele
ments that I believe is there to make the Federal, State and local 
partnership work. 

Mr. HUGHES. Well, you know there is more than one way to kill 
a program. [Laughter.] 

Mr. VAUGHN. True. 
Mr. HUGHES. Thank you. I appreciate that. 
Mr. VAUGHN. The key to success there ultimately will be when 

the people closest to the problem have input into the kind of pro
grams that should be funded, the kind of experimentation that 
should occur to really bring about a high level of effective pro
grams out there. 
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Mr. HUGHEs. Again, as always, your testimony is very helpful to 
us. 

The chair recognizes at this time the gentleman from Kentucky. 
Mr. MAZZOLI. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman. 
I am sorry I missed the statement of Mr. Vaughn, but I have 

gathered from your discussion now what it was. Let me just ask 
one question. Both of you have dealt with it, but I think it ought to 
be underscored again. 

There apparently is a philosophical gulf here. We heard earlier 
some say this is really a prioritizing decision. It was budget prior
ities. We had too few dollars, too many needs, and so they decided 
not to fund this particUlar Federal-State program. But if you gen
tlemen were in the room when Mr. Rangel and Mr. Smith, who 
was here earlier, discussed the matter, it began, like an artichoke, 
we were peeling away the outside layers and we were getting down 
to the heart and core of the problem. 

And let me ask you tMs then. There is this feeling on the part of 
some in the Administration--I do, indeed, believe there are moles 
down there who carry forth this vendetta of sorts against these 
programs working-who fully and I guess honestly believe that 
there is no Federal role in local law enforcement against drug ac
tivities. So may I ask both of you gentlemen once again, and more 
or less for the record, do you feel that is the case, that there is no 
Federal role? Or, if you do feel there is some Federal role, why do 
you think the Federal Government should cooperate in these par
ticular anticrime efforts. 

Maybe I will start with the Sheriff and then go to Mr. Vaughn. 
Mr. HUTSON. There is certainly a role for the United States Gov

ernment. There is no question in my mind. The unique problems 
with criminal investigations of illegal drugs are across jurisdiction
al borders. There is certainly a role. 

I think we have failed, and we touched this in our testimony, I 
think, both of us, Jerry and myself. We have failed many times 
with not insisting and not working with greater cooperative effort, 
a task force effort, between State, Federal and local agencies. In 
my own jurisdiction I think we have worked real hard toward this, 
and I think we have made some accomplishments that we would 
not have made had there not been that effort of a task force. 

But there has got to be a flow of intelligence information. Be
cause if there is not, we may be working the same people. We may 
be shooting each other's undercover agents. There are all kinds of 
nightmares that can come out of that if there is not a vehicle for 
flow of information, so there is. And there is responsibility. 

Now let me tell you, if the United States Government can inter
dict all the illegal drugs coming into this country--

Mr. MAzzoLI. You have got no problem. 
Mr. HUTSON. I don't have any problems. I don't need their help. 

'l'hen we can take care of it, we can deal with the street problems. 
But the amount of illegal drugs coming across the borders into the 
United States, the amount that is not interdicted, and when it gets 
on the street and we are trying to take it out in little parcels, it 
becomes a nightmare for us. 

So I think it is important, and I think the United States Govern
ment does have a responsibility and role. No question. 
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Mr. MAZZOL!. Thank you. Mr. Vaughn. 
Mr. VAUGHN. Because the very nature of the drug problem tran

scends all of our city limits, our county lines, our State boundaries, 
it is absolutely essential that the Federal Government play an 
active role. And I guess I would put it in the example of a typical 
drug situation. 

As a police chief, I had a number of officers assigned to work 
drugs. I had a limited amount of buy money to continue those oper
ations. They may initiate a number of cases but it quickly escalates 
beyond our ability to either carryon the investigation or to ade
quately fund to keep pyramiding to get to that dealer. So, if you 
don't have the Federal support in there to ensure that once that 
case that started at the local level can continue until you get to the 
ultimate source, it is never going to work. We will just continue to 
throw money away. 

Mr. MAZZOLI. Well, gentlemen, I thank you both very much. 
You all were here for most of the testimony. This was one of the 

best series of panels I think this committee has ever had. We really 
did hear from the people who are on the ground and deal with this 
problem on a day-to-day basis, and it certainly fleshes out and fills 
out the voids here. So we thank you very much and wish you well 
in your efforts. 

Mr. Chairman, thank you very much. 
Mr. HUGHES. Thank you. 
We are also joined by our distinguished colleague from the State 

of Georgia, Buddy Darden. Buddy, we welcome you here. The chair 
recognizes you for such remarks as you may have. 

Mr. DARDEN. Well, thank you very much, Mr. Chairman. I, first, 
want to commend you and this subcommittee on taking the lead in 
this very important initiative here. I think it is very clear from 
what Mr. Vaughn has said that the impetus has got to come right 
here from Congress, and right here from this House, and right here 
from this subcommittee. And I don't know anyone who could more 
adequately describe the problem that we are facing here than the 
two gentlemen on the panel today. 

If I may digress just for a couple of moments here. Sheriff 
Hutson and I first became acquainted when I was a young assistant 
DA in Cobb County and he was a City of Marietta policeman, and 
we have held various positions in law enforcement and since that 
time we have become very close friends. And obviously, I have a 
great personal interest in his testimony and what he has to say 
here today. 

But in addition to being a friend, Bill Hutson is President of the 
Georgia Peace Officers Association. He is Past President of the 
Georgia Sheriffs' Association. As sheriff, he has seen the communi
ty come from a relatively small place down to one of the largest 
areas in Georgia-from a population back in 1960 of just at 100,000 
people to now the almost 400,000 that we have in the Cobb County 
area. He has seen this drug problem begin as just an occasional sit
uation, where it was a big deal to bust somebody for a couple of 
ounces of pot, into a situation now where tremendously large pro
fessional drug operations take place which are international in 
scope. 
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I think it is very evident that we have a role here as a Federal 
Government. Since I have come to the Congress, because of the em
phasis of my district, I have not been active in the judiciary func
tions of this Congress. But I can underscore to you the importance 
and the depth of feeling that all the Members have on this very, 
very demanding problem. And although we don't serve on this com
mittee and a,re not able to participate here with you in the:) front 
lines, I want you to know that we are totally behind you. 

r thank you for giving me the opportunity to come by and extend 
my personal greetings in combination with the Sheriff and Mr. 
Vaughn, and for you taking this initiative. 

Mr. HUGHES. Well, thank you, Buddy. Even though Buddy may 
not serve on this committee, he is one of the more distinguished 
Members of Congress, and we thank. you for sending him to the 
Congress to us a few years ago. 

Well, you know, before we adjourn this hearing, I would like to 
reiterate and emphasize what iE/; happening in Colombia where they 
are not prosecuting any drug cases. They have assassinated 30 
judges and they have lost two chief justices in the last two years in 
that country. Our law enforcement agents are at risk in that coun
try like no other place in the world. Traffickers now operate at will 
in parts of Colombia that are beyond the control of the central gov
ernment. 

We Americans feel very comforted by the fact that this is not 
happening in America, but in Colombia. And yet, the same thing is 
happening in our communities. We are losing control of our neigh
borhoods and urban centers much like Colombia, which let it go too 
long and found that it had become institutional and something that 
they couldn't deal with. That situation is something we really 
should think about. 

Mr. VAUGHN. That is absolutely correct. A visit to South Florida 
and those areas-we say it can't happen here? 

Mr. HUGHES. As you stated, South Florida also let it go too long 
and it became institutional. 

Well, thank you very much. You have been very helpful. You are 
stretched in resources already at the local level. We want to create 
more anti-drug task force operations and do more, but we can't do 
more with fewer resources. You folks are stretched thin already, 
and if we expect you to do more we are, obviously, going to have to 
become better partners. That is the message I hope we can jointly 
convey to those in the Administration that can help make a differ
ence. 

Thank you very much. You have been very helpful to us. 
That concludes our hearing for today. The subcommittee stands 

adjourned. 
[Whereupon, at 1:35 p.m., the subcommittee was adjourned, to re

convene subject to the call of the chair.] 
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ADDITIONAL MATERIAL 

TESTIMONY OF RONALD D. CASTILLE, DISTRICT ATTORNEY 

CITY OF PHILADELPHIA 

Cor'Qt'essmar, Hughes, 1 appt'eciate the oPpc,.'t Lmi ty to cd'fe.' my 

test irocor.y befo.'e the HOLtse SUbCOlllflli ttee or, Crime on the impact of 

the Reagar, Administt'atior, propc'sal to eliminate all but fit'st year 

funding of the Anti-DrLlg AbLlse Act fot' law er,fot'cemey,t agencies. 

I speak not Just as the District Attorney of Philadelphia 

but also as the Chaiman of the Legislative Committee of the 

NatioY,al Dist.'ict Atte'rney's Asse,ciatioY,. 

I am opposed to the Administration's decision to eliminate 

fLlYIdi r,g for 1 aw ey,forcemer,t drug e.'ad i cat ic,r. pre'grams. 

As the Ce,mmittee members well kr,e,w, the effective 

investigation and prosecution of drug traffickers is one of ths 

gt'eatest challer,ges faci r,g law er,forcerfler,t offi cia Is today, The 

passage of the Ar,ti-Drug Abuse Act e,f 1986 ar,d the i1"lf'.tsio::,r, of 

federal dollars into::. local law el".fot'cement prograflls has flY,ally 

pre,vided the tool for which le,cal pre,secutors, ce,urts and police 

departments have been fightiY'Q for fot' mar-.y years; or,e which w? so::' 

desperately need to meet this difficult challenge. 
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The Administration, in explaining the cut-back, attributes 

their action to the desire to promote fiscal responsibility on the 

local level and in the grant-receiving agenc~. 

As an active member of the National Distt'ict Attcor-r,ey's 

Associatior" I am aware c.f the tt'emendc.us level of res!Jonsibility 

being assumed on the lo~al level. Many Jllt'isdictie.r,s have beer, 

!Jouring millic.r,s of their OWl', dollars ir,to worthwhile drug 

pt'ograms for many years. 

The new Fedet'al dollars were te. be llsed as a tete.l to be.ost 

progt'ams which have proven effective ar,d have r,e. other viable 

source of fur,dir,g to help ~t:e.QJ .. £e.1.~ this tert'ible !Jlague c.r, our 

sc.ciety. Some funds were to have beey, put into actie.r, projects 

which have either prover, effective in e.ther Jllrisdictions or 

which have suq::essfully deme.r,strated results notir,g i)-,ct'eased 

arrest ay,d cl:,,(,viction t"'ates fClr other ct"'irnes (i. e. cal-.. ee ..... 

criminals, white collar criminals, Juvenile habitual offenders, 

etc.) • 

It is unrealistic to believe that ar, across-the-bc.at'd, e.ne

time appropriatie.r" set at the year-or,e funding level is a 

sufficier,t respor,se to Ollr nation's drug problem. We recogrti ze 

that thet'e may be some progt'ams which do r,ot reqllire twc-yeat' at' 

lor,ger-term fundir,g. H.:;>wever, any pt'ogt'ar,l which does nc.t have 

equipment costs as its or,ly compor,ent, should be evaluated e.y, 

2 
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criteria such as content, established goals, pt'c<ver, effectiver,ess, 

ar,d other ber,chmat'ks. 

Because each state's fur,ding agency is charged with the 

authority to establish grant eligibility standards and distribute 

the federal grar,t allocatior" I WC'llld recommer,d that the ager,cy 

assume the additional responsibility of determining periods of 

fur,ding. Of course, thi, is only feasible if the pool of funds is 

greatly increased. 

Dealing with Philadelphia's drug crisis has been one of my 

highest priorities sir,ce my election as Distt'ict Attorney iI', 

November, 1985. I have attempted to illustrate to officials at 

every level c.f goverr,ment the desperate nature of this pt'oblero. 

I have testified at previoLls Cor,gressional heat'ir,gs regat'ding 

drug er,forcemer,t amendments te. the Fedet'al At'roea Career Ct'irl1ir,al 

Act. Ar,d recer,tly, I testified before the Penl'lsylvaroia Cc.mmissior, 

on Ser,tenci ng regat'd i ng the pt'c'pe.sed amer,dmer,ts te. er,hance the 

Drug Offense Sentencing Guidelines. 

In 198b, over nine hundred adults and Juveniles, were 

arrested in one neighborhood of Philadelphia alone, on charges of 
I 

delivery, or possession with the intent to deliver drugs, mostly 

cocaine. Nearly a thousar,d arrests, r,ot Just for possession but 

for E.\,.l.§Diro.9 drugs. This is a staggering and'soberir,g statistic. 

The problem has become so severe that on some street corners, such 
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as 8th and Butler, there are actually 24~hour open-air drug 

mar"kets, whe,'e ar,yor,e cay, d"i ve in ay,d easi ly pm'chase ha,'d drugs. 

R group of gang-related, violent drug offenders are 

terrorizing the law-abiding citizens of this neighborhood. 

Residents are literally frightened to leave their homes, even 

duri y,g the day. They are dai ly wi tr,esses teo evel',ts not'mally 

reserved fo!" movies theaters: a fifteen-yea!" old boy, a!', i m'",e,cer,t 

bystal',der, was killed by a stray bullet dut'ir,g a d,'ug-war shoe,tout 

in broad dayl ight; murders between "i val drug £1ar,gs, mllrders and 

violence by addicts committing crime to feed their habit; and 

mut'ders by people whose minds and Judgment simply have been burned 

out by drugs. 

The proliferation of drug activity is responsible for much of 

the 27. increase in Philadelphia's homicide rate in 1985. 

Presently, my office is cor,ducting g,'ay,d Jllry il'lVestigatior,s il",t,:, 

12 North Philadelphia drug-war m' .• rder's, ar,d ar,e,ther 20-25 drug

killir,gs in West Philadelphia, bc,th major turf battle a,'eas whet-e 

drug dealers are seeking to gain territorial control. 

R recer,t report issued by the Citizer,' s Crime Commission of 

Delaware Valley cited statistics f,-orn a number of cities 

th,-oughol.t the Urdted States ir,cll.ding Los Rr,geles, New York and 

Washir,gtor" DC, which ir,dicated that convictioY, rates ir. dt-Llg 

cases ranged from 47.2. to 64.3";(. Havir,g spent well over fi fteer, 

4 
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years as a prosecutor, I am profour,dly awat'e of the reason for 

such poor statistics. Drug investigatior,s at'e inherer,tly c.;:.rnplex, 

involving legal issues such as search and seizure, entrapment and 

electronic surveillance. However, mounting public pressure to 

increase sight arrests dt'ains o LIt' limited resources ar,d 

sigr.ific<:mtly restricts Ola' efforts te. ir,fluer,ce cOl'wictlol"l t'ates. 

We canr,e.t e.verle.ok other factors ce.ntrl but Ir,g to the problem, 

sLlch as court delays al'",d OOUt't backlogs. 1l'", the same study, the 

Crime Corornissior, fom",d that nati.::.nally, the average elapsed time 

betweel'", oase filing ar,d dispositior, was 15B days. He.wever, il'", 

Philadelphia the average was Z1B days. Fllrthermore, the 

Philadelphia Police Departmer,t nc.ted that at the el'",d of 19B6, drug 

arrests reached ar, all time high of approximately B,000 as 

oompared to 5,200 in 19B4. An already weakened system of Justice 

canr,e.t help but suffer total paralysis under the added stralr,. 

We have studied ar,d evaluated the c'ptic.l'",s which at'e befc.re us 

and have researched those progt'arns al'",d ideas which have provel'", 

effeotive e.ver the years. We at'e particulat'ly c,::.r,cerned with the 

l'",eed for specialized il'",tel'",sive investigative drug units iI', be.th 

the prosecutors and police departmentsl special drug courts for 

maJor offenders to b'y cases expeditiously; seizure of forfeitllre 

funds usi y,g forer,sic accolmtant persormel; er'lployrnent of 

electror.ic~ surveillar,ce al'",d grand Jut'ies"; the sharing of all 

ir,forrnatior, with r,eighborir,g Jurisdictie.ns; the treatment of our 

drug-depender,t children and eduoatior,al programs to teach our dt'ug-



iI., 

153 

free children.. With the implementatiorl of these arid e.ther 

p~'ograms we bel ieve we wi 11 achieve oLlr goals. 

The furlds appropriated urlder the Act gave law erlforcemerlt a 

reason for hope. Fo~' the fit'st time, corllpt'omise we'llld ric. lorlget' 

be the standard. How do I explaiYI to the roothet' eof that fifteer.

year old boy that we must accept the ce'Ylditions undet' which her 

child died because the morley which is needed to help Pllt her se.rl's 

killer and his drug dealing accomplices in Jail has been 

eliminated? 

The Admiroistt'atiorl must prove te. this nation that they are 

steadfast in their dedication to nationwide drug eradication. I 

urge you, Congressman Hl.lghes, arid your felle.w members of Ce.ngress, 

te. iYlsure that secorld arid thit'd yea~' funding fo~' anti-d~'ug law 

erlfe.rcemer,t programs is restc.~'ed te. the 13udget e.r added t.:. first 

year appropriations. And, in an effort promote the efficient use 

of federal funds, allow the State block grant agencies in 

conjunction with the grant application agencies to determine, 

individually, the length of each federally supported proJect. 

6 
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us. ~partment or Justice 
Officc of Justice Pfo&rams 
&mJu of Jwr1c~ As.tWan.:1 

Bureau of Justice Assistance 

Benjamin H. Renshaw, Acting Director of the Bureau, announced a reorganization 
which raises to DIvision status the Bureau's administration of the Justice 
Assl stance block and Drug Law Enforcement formul a grant programs. HI'. Renshaw 
has created a State and Local Assistance Division and assigned Eugene H. 
DZikiewicz to be its Director. The Division is divided into an East, Central 
and West Branch, with each headed by a senior staff person responsible for a 
segment of the 56 ·states· eligible to submit an application under the two 
Acts. The Branch Chiefs and their telephone numbers are: EAST _ Jules Tesler, 
(202) 272-4601; CEIITRAl - William {Bill} Adams, (202) 212-4606; IIEST _ Doug 
Brown, (202) 272-6838. Ifr. Ozilciewicz may be reached at (202) 272-4601. Any 
questions you may have regarding either of the two programs should be directed 
to the appropriate Branch Chief or Mr. OZikiewicz. The State assignments are: 

EAST BRANCH 
Jules Tesler 

Connecti cut 
Delaware 
Dist of Columbia 
Florida 
Georgia 
Haine 
Haryland 
Massachusetts 
New Hampshi re 
New Jersey 
New Vorlc 
North Carol ina 
Pennsyl vani a 
Rhode lsI and 
South Carol ina 
Vermont 
Virginia 
West Virginia 

CENTRAL BRAHCH 
Bi 11 Adams 

Alabama 
Arkansas 
Illinois 
Indiana 
Iowa 
Kentucky 
louisiana 
Hichigan 
Hinnesota 
Hi ssi ssi ppi 
Missouri 
Ohio 
Puerto Rico 
Tennessee 
Virgin Islands 
lIisconsin 

IIEST BRANCH 
Doug Brown 

Al asK. 
Arizona 
California 
Colorado 
Hawaii 
Idaho 
Kansas 
Hontana 
Nebraska 
Nevada 
New Mexico 
North Dakota 
Oklahoma 
Oregon 
South Dalcota 
Texas 
Utah 
Washington 
Wyoming 
American Samoa 
Guam 
No. Hariana Islands 
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us. Oepariment or J~ 
Office of Iu.stU:t Progrnms 
&rtau of Jusrlt:~ Jtuislana 

Bureau of Justice Assistance 
State and Local Assistance 
for Narcotics Control 

fACT SHEEr 

The Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1985, Pub. L. 99-570 was signed Into law on October 27, 1986. 
Subtitle K - State and Local Law Enfor-cement Assl stance Act of 1986, -provides state and 
local assistance for narcotics control. The major features of the State and Local 
Assistance for Narcotics Control Program are described below: 

J.SmlATIVElY AllTHORTZEO pROGRAM PURPOSES The Bureau of Justice Assistance (SJA) is 
authorized to make grants to States, for use by States and units of local government, for 
the purpose of enforcing State and local laws that establish offenses similar to offenses 
established in the Controlled Substances Act (21 U.S.C. 801 at seq.) and to - -

1. APPREHENSION - PrOVide addlUonal personnel, equi pment, facillti es, per sonne I 
training, and supplies for more wldespread apprehension of persons who violate State 
and local laws relating to the production, posseSSion, and transfer of controlleo 
substances and to pay operating expenses (including the purchase of eVidence ana 
information) Incurred as iI result of apprehending such persons. 

2. PROSECUTION - Provide additional personnel, eqUipment, facll itles (including upgraCed 
'and additional law enforcement crime laboratories), personnel training, and supplies 
for more widespread prosecution of persons accused of violating such State and locai 
laws and to pay operating expenses in connection with such- prosecution. 

3. AOJutlltATlOIl - Provide additional personnel (including judges), equipment, personnel 
training, and supplies for more widesp~ead adjudication of easel: involving persons 
accused of violating such State and local laws, to pay operating expenses In 
connection with such adjudication, and to provide quickly, temporary facilitIes In 
which to conducl: adjudications of such cases. 

4. DEIElfIIQII ANn REHABILITATIOH • Provide additional public correctional resourceS for 
the detention of persons convicted of violating SUte and local laws relating to toe 
prodUction, possession, or transfer of controll ed substances and to establ i sh and 
improve treatment and rehab; lltative counsel i ng provided to drug dependent persons 
convicted of violating State and local laws. 
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5. ERADICATION - Conduct programs of eradication aimed at destroYing wild or i~ 
growth of plant species from which controlled substances may be extracted. \.~ 

6. TREATHOO - Provide programs which identify and meet the needs of drug-dependent 
offender.,. 

7. MAJOR ORUG OFFENDERS - Conduct demonstration programs, in conjunction with local la, 
enforcement officials, in a\'eas in which there is a high incidence of drug abuse anc 
drug trafficking to expedite the prosecution of major drug offenders by providinc 
addi tiona I resources, such as investigators and prosecutors, to identi fy major oru, 
offenders and move these offenders expeditiously through the judicial system. . 

FORMULA GRANT PROGRAM 

FUNDING 80% of the fund. allocated in a fiscal year will be distributed under formul, 
grants. Each State will recei ve a base amount of S500, 000 with the balance of funa, 
allocated on a populatioll basis. 

STATE OFFICE The chief executive of each participating State must de~ignate' a Sta~i 
Office to administer the program. An office or agency performing other functions with 11 
the executive branch of a State may be designated as the State Office. 

STATE}!!DE STRATEGY A statewide strategy must be developed for the enforcement of State 
and local laws relating to the production, possession, and transfer of 'controlle: 
substances. Thi s strategy must be prepared after consul tat i on wi th State and I oca! 
officials whose duty it is to enforce such laws. . 

MATCHING FUNDS At I east 257. of the total cost of the project must be pa i d from non· 
Federal funds. Matching funds must be new funds Which would not otherwise available for 
drug I aw enforcement. 

PASSTHROUGH Local units of government must receive a share of the total State alloeatior 
that is equ·al the ratio of local criminal justice expenditures to total criminal JUs:,:: 
expenditures in the State. 

ADMINISTRATJVE COSTS Up to lOr. of the funds allocated to a State may be used for ::5:: 
incurred for program administration. 

hQ!iilll,JCTION Grant funds may be used for 'construction of penal and corree:;:r.a: 
institutions for those convicted of controlled substances offenses. 

DISCRETIONARY GRANT PROGRAM. 

FUNDING 20% of the total allocation is reserved for the Discretionary Grant Proc'l-. 
which will be used to enhance, coordinate and fill gaps in State and local dr~g· :or:-:' 
efforts through national and multi·state programs. 

EpGIBILlTY Public agencies an~ private nonprofit organizations 

MATCH Grants may be made for leo percent of the costs of the project. 

DEVELOPMENT OF PROGRAM PRICRITJES Input and reconrnendations are being sol icited ~.':";" 
mid-December. A program announcement and request for proposals will be publ ished .. :c.e 
Federa I Regi ster in January, 1987. 
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Alaska 
Arizona 
Arkansas 
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~ tAli ENEQRC'HE[! PROGBAH 
STATE BY UATE Al:;OCATlOII Of EUNP$ 

ry 1987 AJ 1oeatlg0 

2,996,000 
823,000 

2,478,000 
1,964,000 

16,866,000 
2,506,000 
2,470,000 

a86,OOO 
S89,000 

7,SSS,OOO 
4,210,000 
1,154,000 
1,124,000 
7,660,000 
3,913,000 
2,290,OOG 
2,021,000 
Z,B13,OOO 
3,282,000 
1,222,00G 
3,226,000 
4,114,000 
6,141,000 
3,103,000 
2,122,000 
3,622,000 
1,013,000 
1,497,000 
1,081,000 
1,119,000 
5,194,000 
1,400,000 

11,539,000 
4,383,000 

925;000 
7,169,000 
2,549,000 
2,168,000 
7,858,000-
1,101,000 
2,578,000 

939,000 
3,456,000 

10,662,000 
1,521,000 

832,000 
4,042,000 
3,237,000 
1,702,000 
3,464,000 

816,000 
2,530,000 

567,000 
522,000 
574,000 
512,000 

178,400,000 

Percentagl to be 
Passed through to 
local JYthd1cli on 

48.72% 
14.54 
64.04 
53.47 
66.81 
64.83 
45.13 
25.66 

100.00 
62.85 
56.92 
48.S0 
61.S9 
65.32 
58.48 
54.77 
54.73 
31.84 
53.52 
45.77 
41.24 
43.37 
60.6i 
67.32 
50.92 
64.00 
55.39 
58.75 
72.43 
51.05 
60.74 
41.33 
61.73 
42.50 
64.81 
70.25 
46.88 
50.86 
69.41 
44.95 
41.91 

. 50.62 
59.39 
67.87 
50.05 
23.14 
31.96 
56.37 
49.21 
64.90 
57.68 

r· , 
), 
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STATE OEFrCES AD,'I[lIrSTERIIIG THE 
JUSTTCE ASS r ST AliCE 810CK 

""0 
DRUG LAW ENF'fiiCEHElIT FOql"ULA 

pOiJGri;lNS 

xx-Administers both JAA-Justice ~ssistance qnly OLE-Drug Law Enforcement only 

NOTE: Only:KansaS haS not: yet: designated an of=ice for t.'1e OLE o=arn. 

~Iabama xx 

Charles Swindal1, Division Chief 
Alabama State Department of Economics 

and Community Affairs 
Law Enforcement Planning Division 
3465 "orman Bridge Road 
P.O. Box 2939 

'Hontgomery, Alabama 36105-0911 
2051261-5B91 
Contact: Douglas Niller 

Alaska xx 

He..>-!J soU, oirec:tOr 
C::i:ni."!al Prosecution 
Stace Attorney Gene..-.a~'s C==~ce 
P.O. Box K_ C. 
Juneau, Alaska 99811 
907/465-3428 
A"7z~na XX 

Ralph r. Hr'lstead, Director 
Arizona Department of Public Safety 
P.O. Box 6638 
Pnoeniz, Arizona 8SC05 
6021252-8491 
Contact: Jerry L. Spencer 

Arl(ansas xx 

Jerry Duran, Administrator 
Office of Inter90vernmental Servicas 
Deoartment of Finance and .~C:::::,'istration 
1515 Building, Suite 412 
P.O. Box 3218 
Little Rock, Arkansas 7Z2Gl 
501/371-1074 

Ca/J"fornia xx 

G. Albert Howe1stein, Jr. 
Executive Director 
Office of Criminal Justice Planning 
1110 K Street, Suite 300 
Sacramento, California 95B14 
Contact: Judy O'lieal, 9151323-1124 

Coiorado xx 

Bill WooC:ward, Director 
Division of Criminal Justice 
100 Kipling Street, 3rd Floor 
Denver, Colorado B0215 
3031239-4442 
Contact: Lynn Wiletsky 

3031219-4442 

C~~"edicut xx 

William H. Carbone, Under. Secretary 
Gffice of Policy and Nanagement 
Justice Planning D,'vision 
80 ~ashinaton Street 
Hdr:ford,-Connecticut C5106 
2'31566-3020 
Contact: Thomas A. Siconolfi 

De7~""ard xx 

Thomas J. Quinn, Executive Director 
Crimina! Justice Council 
Carvel State Office Building 
820 "orth French Street, 4th Floor 
Wilmington, Delaware 19aOI 
3021571-:34;10 



,. 
",,' 

District of Columbia XX 

Shirley A. Wilson • 
Office of Criminal Justice 

Plans and Analysis 
1111 E Street, N. W. SUite 'iOO-C 
Washington, D.C. 20004 
2021721-6531 

florida xx 

Sandra M. Whitmire, Chief 
Bureau of Public Safety Management 
2511 Executive Center. CircJe East 
Tal ahassee, Florida 32399 
9041488-801615455 
Contact: Dennis Pritchett, 9041488-8016 

Georaia xx 

William D. Kelley, Jr., Director 
Criminal Justice Coordinating Council 
470 East Tower, 205 Butler Street, S.E. 
Atlanta, Georgia 30334 
4041656 -172 I 
Contact: Hike Vollmer 

Hawaii xx 

Dr. Irwin Tanaka, Director 
state Law Enforcement Planning Agency 
426 Queen Street, 2nd Floor 
Honolulu, Hawaii 96813 
8081548-3800 
Contact: Laur; Koge, BOB1548-3800 

Idaho xx 

.'Iichael Prentice, Administrator 
. Ica!1.o Deot of LaW Enforcenent:.. 

Division of P.C:mi-'1.ist-.'C.tian 
c:imi.."!ill Justice Suppor::: Bureau 
6111 Clinton street. 
Boise, Idaho 83704 
208/334-2909 
Contact: W.C. "Bill" OVer'::C:'I 

Cl'Ieri ElmS 

208/334-3510 
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Jllinois xx 

J. David Coldren, Executive Director 
JlIinois Criminal Justice. 

Information Authority 
120 S. Riverside Plaza, Suite 1016 
Chicago, Illinois 60606 
3121793-8550 
Contact: Barbara McDonald 

Indiana xx 

Bobby Jay Sma 11 , Executive Director 
Indiana Criminal Justice Institute 
150 West Harket Street, Second Floor 
Indianapolis, Indiana 46204 
3171232-2360 
Contact: Doug Fowler, 311-Z32-Z551 

~J.4A 

Ricltard R. Ramsey, Executive Director 
Iowa Crimf.~al and Juvenile Justice 

PI anning Agency 
Lucas State Office Building 
Des Haines, Iowa 50319 
5151281-3241 
Contact: Steve Moslikowski. 5151281-8822 

flary £I1J' s, Commi ssi oner 
Iowa Department of Public Health 
Lucas State Office Building 
Des Hoines, Iowa 50319 
5151231-5605 
Contact: Almo Hawkfns, 5151281-364/ 

Terry Smith 
VTS, Ltd. 
655 15th Street, II. W., Sufte 300 
Washington, D., C. 20005 
Contact: Tetry Smfth 

9131296-3011 
2021539-4086 



Kentud~ xx 

Norma C. Mi 11 er, Secretary 
Justice Cabinet 
Commonwealth Credit Union Bldg., 
417 High Street, 3rd Floor 
Frankfort, Kentucky 40601 
502/564-7554 
Contact: Gary Wainscott, 5021564-7554 

LoufSUIE xx 

Michael Ranatza 
Loui si ana Commission on Law ,nforcement 
2121 Wooddale Blvd. 
Saton Rouge, Louisiana 70805 
5041925-4430 
Contact: Sen Garris, Janice Thompson, 

5041925-4421 

Maine ~ 

Naurice Harvey 
Maine Criminal Just;"ce Academy 
93 Silver Street 
Watervil1e, Maine 04901 
2071873-2551 . 

John Atwood, Commissioner 
Oepartment of Public Safety 
State House Station 42 
Augusta, Maine 04333 
207/239-3801 

Marvl and JAA 

John J. O'/lell1, Assistant Secretary 
Department of Public Safety 

and Correctional Services 
. 6775 Reisterstown Road, Suite 310 

8altimore, Maryland 21215-J:;;~ 
301/764-4029 
Contacts: Nancy Rahnfeld, ge~ty Chemers 

Maryl and f!lf. 

Floyd Pond, ,xecutive Direc::r 
Office of Justice Assistanc. 
6776 Reisterstown Road, 3ra F;;;r 
Baltimore, Maryland 212!5 
301/764-4336 
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Massachusetts xx 

Patrick M. Hamilton, Executive Director 
Massachusetts Committee on 

Criminal Justice 
100 Cambridge St., Room 2100 
Boston, Massachusetts 02202 
617/727-6300 
Contact: Kevin Shanley 

Mfchig~n x.~ 

Patricia A. Cuza, Director 
Office of Criminal Justice 
P.O. Box 30025 
Lansing, Michigan 48909 
517/373-6655 
Contacts: Scott Power, Ardith DaFoe 

517/335-1596 

Minnesota xx 

Ann Jaede, Director 
Criminal Justice Program 
Minnesota State Planning Agency 
100 Capitol Square Building 
550 Cedar Street 
St. Paul, Minnesota 55101 
612/296-7819 

Mississippi - Award Documents only 

Beverly W. Hogan, Executive Oirector 
Office of Federal-State Programs 
2002 Walter Sillers State Office 8uildi~. 
500 High Street 
Jackson, Mississippi 39201 
6011359-3150 

Hississi~ai xx 

Roy Thigpen, Director 
Department of Criminal Justice Planning 
Governor's Office of Federal 

State Programs 
301 W. Pearl Street 
Jackson, MiSSissippi .39203-3088 
601/949-219B 
Contact: Herbert T~rry, 601/949-2223 



Missouri xx 

Richard Rice, Dire~tor 
Missouri Department of PubliC Safety 
Truman State Office Building 
P.O Box 149 
Jefferson City, Missouri 65102-0149 
3141151-4905 
Contact: Vicki Scott, JAA, 314/151-4905 

David Rost - OLE 

Hontand xx 

Hike Lavin, Administrator 
Montana Board of Crime Control 
303 North Roberts, Scott Hart Building 
Helena, Montana 59620 
4061444-3604 
Contact: Marvin Dye, 4061444-3604 

lIebr-ash xx 

Jim Joneson, Executive Director, (OLE) 
Mark D. Hartin, Division Chief, (JAA) 
Nebraska Commission on Law 

Enforcement & Criminal Justice 
P. O. 80x 94946 
Lincoln, Nebraska 68509 
4021411- 2194 

lIevada xx 

Wayne R. Teglia, Director 
Department of Motor Vehicles 

and Public Safety 
555 Wright Way 
Carson City, Nevada 89111-0900 
Contact: Jacque Hol1 ingsworth 

102/885-5380 

lIew Hampshire xx 

Hark C. Thompson 
Law Office Adm,'nistratoT' 
Office of the Attorney General 
State House Annex 
Concord, !lew Hampshire 03301 
603/211-3658 
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/lew Jersey JAA 

Donald J. Apai, Acting Director 
State Law Enforcement 

Planning Agency 
CII 083 
Trenton. New Jersey 08625 
609/588-3920 

lIew Jersey !2J,l 

W. C4rey Edwards 
Attorney .Genera I 
Richard Hughes Justice Complex 
CU 080 
Trenton. New Jersey 08625 
6091984-9495 

Greg Schultz (Contact) 
Oeputy Attorney General 
ell 081 
Trenton, New Jersey 08625 
6091984-6996 

lI~w Mexi cq xx 

Joe Guillen, Deputy Director 
Local Government Division 
Department of Finance and 

Administration 
206 Lamy Building 
Santa Fe, New 11exico 81501-2183 
505/821-4950 

IIgw Yor~ xx 

Laurence T. Kurlander, CommiSSioner 
.'lew York Stat.a Division of 

Cri.7Iinal Justice Services 
fxecut ive Park Tower 
Stuyvesant PI aza 
Albany, lie'll YorK 12203-3164 
518/451-8406 
Contacts: John Bonn, Howard Sc';wartz 

518/453-5915 

.. 

L-_______________________________________________________ _ 



Nortli CaroJ ina xx 

Greg Stahl, DirectQr 
Governor's Crime Commission 

. P.O. Sox 276B7 
Raleigh, North Carolina 27611 
919/733-S013 
Contacts: Virginia Price and 

SandyPearce - (JAA) 
Bruce Marshbum - (DLE) 

No,.th Dakota xx 

,BiU Broer, Director 
Criminal Justice rraining 

and Statistics Division 
Attorney General's Office 
State Capitol 
Bismarck, North Dakota S8S0S 
701/224-2210 

Ohio xx 

Michael J. Stringer, Director 
Governor's Office of Criminal 

Justice Service 
65 East State Street, Suita 312 
Columbus, Ohio 4321S 
614/466-7782 
Horst Gienapp (Assistant Directorj 
George Bennett (Grants Manager) 
614/466-7782 
Contact: l1ajorie Harrison, 6141466-7782 

~xx 

Ted Rittar, Executive Coordinator 
District Attorneys Training 

Coordination Council 
5125 II. Sante Fe Street 

,Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 73118-7592 
40SIS21-2349 
Contact: Susan Damron, 4051521-2349 

Or~gon xx 

Dave Frohnmayer, Attorney Ganeral 
State Department of Justice 
100 Justice Building 
Salem, Oregon 97310 
5031378-6002 
Contact: Jim Hueser, 5011118-4229 
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Pennsvlvania xx 

James Thomas,.fxecutive Director 
Pennsylvania Commission on 

Crime and Delinquency 
P.O. Box 1167, Federal Square Station 
Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17108-1167 
717/787-2040 
Contact: Richard D. Reeser, 7171787-8559 

Pue/·to Rico .l&l. 

Julio Rosa, Director 
Commonwealth of Puerto Rico 
Department of Justice 
G.P.O. Box 192 
San Juan, Puerto Rico 00902 
B09/721-2900, Ext. 554 

Puerto Rico lll.I. 

Han. Hector Rivera-Cruz 
Attorney Genera I 
Deoartment of Justice 
Commonwealth of Puerto Rico 
P. O. Box 192 
San Juan, Puerto Rico 00902 
Contact: Julio Rosa 

Rhode [sland xx 

W. Bradley Crowther, Executive Director 
Governor's Justice Commission 
222 Quaker Lane, Suite )00 
War~ick, Rhode Island 02893 
Contac:: Bill Hartin, 401/277-2520 

Stan ,If. 11cKir:ney, Director 
DaVid E. Belding, Deputy Director 
Division of Public Safety Pro9rams 
1205 Pendleton Street ~ 
Columbia, South Carolina 29201 
8031734 -0425 
Contact: Hike Dubosa, B03/734-0423 

South Dakota xx 

Roger Tellinghuis~n 
Attorney General 
State C.loitol 
Pierre, South Dakota 57501 
605/773-3215 



Tenne'ssee JAA 

Step~~n H. Norris, ,Commissioner 
Department of Correction 
Rachel Jackson Building, 3rd Floor 
320 5th Avenue, North . 
Nashvi 11 e, Tennessee 37219·5252 
5151741·2071 
Contact: Roy McKuhen, 5151741·5918 

TenneHee f2.!.I. 

'James Ha17, Director 
State Planning Office 
307 John Sevier Btlilding 
500 Charlotte Avenue 
Nashville. Tennessee 37219·5082 
5151741·1576 

Tens xx 

Rider Scott, Executive Director 
Criminal Justice Division 
P.O. Box 12428. Capitol Station 
Austin. Texas 78711 
5121463·1919 
Contact: Glenn Brooks (JAA) 

Fred Lee (OLE) 
5121453·1919 

Utah xx 

Steve Mecham, Executive Director 
Commission on Criminal and 

Juvenile Justice 
Room 101. State Capitol Building 
Salt Lake City, Utah 84114 
8011533·7935 • 
Contact: Dave Walsh. 8011533·7932 

Ve,.."ont JAA -,---
Gretchen Morse. Secretary 
Vermont's Agency of Human S~r~ic~s 
103 S. Main Street 
Waterbury. Vermont 05575 
8021241·2220 
Contact: 8renda Bean. 802/2~1·2227 
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Vermont QJ.f. 

James Walton. Jr., Commissioner. Q1( 
.vermont Department of Public Safety 
Waterbury Stace Complex 
103 South Main Street 
Waterbury. Vermont 05675 
8021244·8718 
Contact: Ted Nelson, Director 

Administrative Services 
8021244·8753 

Richard N. Harris, Director 
Department of Criminal Justice SerVices 
805 East 8road Street 
Richmond. Virginia 23219 
8041785·4000 
Marty Mait (Dep. Dir.) • 8041785·7840 
Jim Kouten • (Contact) 8041785·7299 

Virgin Tslands xx 

Jacqueline Dennis. Administrator 
Virgin IslandS Law Enforcement 

Planning Commission 
P.O. Box 3807 
St. Thomas. Virgin Islands 00801 
8091774·6400 

WashJ'ngtan xx 

Chuck Clarke. Deputy Director 
Washington State Department 

of Community Development 
Ninth & Columbia Building, MS·GH·51 
Olympj~, Washington 98504·4151 
2051753 ·2203 
Contact: ~~ ~~~.~~. 20515a5·1237 

West V,'rainja xx 

James M. Albert, Manager 
Criminal Jusclce and Highway 

Safety Office 
5790·A HacCorkle Avenue, S.E. 
Charleston, West Virginia 25304 
3041348·8814 
Contact: Craig Loy. 3041348·8814 



Wisconsin xx 

Ted Neekma, Executive Director 
Wisconsin Council on 

Criminal Justice 
, 30 West Niff1 in Street 
Nadison, Wisconsin 53703 
6081266-3323 
Contacts: Nat Robinson - 6081256-7282 

Harry Yates - 6081266-3323 

Wyoming l<X 

C.A. Cl:ofts. Director 
Division of criminal Investigation 
500 Randall Ava~ue 
Cheyenne, Wyaning 82002 
3071777-71H 
Contact: Bill Coloruso, 3071777-7840 

!merican Samoa (JAA) 

Hr. La'auli A. Ffloiali'i 
Executive Director 
Criminal Justice Planning Agency 
American Samoa Government 
Pago Pago, American Samoa 96199 

011/6341533-4155 

Am~~ic3n Samoa (OLE) 
ffoaali'itele L. K. Tu'ufuli, Commissioner 
Department of Public Safety 
American Samoa Government 
Pago Pago, American Samoa 95799 

01:/6341533-1111 

Co"''''onwealth, 110, Hariana [sTands xx 

Ri&.ard D. She'Mt'8l1, Director 
cri::u.."lal. Justice ?lar_,u.:lg Ager.G'1 
Office of the Gov~or 
p, O. BOX 1133 
Sai:::an, C1 96950 
011i670/322-9350 
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Gvall! xx 

Michael Cruz, Director 
Bureau of Planning 
Governor's Office 
P. O. Box 2950 
Agana, Guam 96910 

Contact: Hiki Leon Guerrero 
01116111412-8931; ext. 405 
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@'\lS..",..,"""'oIJ_ 
11'1, vorkshops Ire designed to provide ISllstlnce to the st .. tes "'th the!" O(I"lQI'dMbctPrna:1VM 
(eplt.nhtlon of tho Shle Ind local Assistance (or Hneottes Control rrogram ., a.""'4'~AJ.IIDMR' 
trhlce. WII utlbl tshed qndtr the Antl-Orug Abuse Act of Igas. lhe brorkshops . 
,,111 focus on tblt developclent of the statp',,'d. drug stntegy. e(fectlltl 
urcoLlc. control progrus Ind .datnlslr&~1on of the progr .... 

~ 

1M workshops an dulgn!d to addron th' progru "apll.enldfon and 
"Iahlratlon Issuu rJclnv tbe Stat. OffiCII 1iIIhfdl .... Idc.lnfste"'ng th, 
lI""oU" Control Progru. The Director .nd starr puscn nsponstbh ror 
6n.Jepatnt .r th, drug 1t""te9), should attlnd. DIrector. or ShUstiCll 
Malylls Cafttar. (SAC) and U.S. Attornl),1 In also 1I1yU.d. 

IN final OfflCllr (rOIl the State OffiCi II Invited to till; Wednesday eftf!rnoon 

;;:;!1 .:;da:3lll r!:~r;~nis~n11gl!r;:!::vo~~~:.ssh:.tl °r~c!~~~d~ l!~l::S~~!! 
tN Offfce ot the Co-ptrolltr rt!Jtrdfng the lhursday thcII lIe.lIng. 

QAl£S AM? lOC.l'l!IQH$ 

A I«lrishop ",111 ba- held In the (ut, Clnt"ll Ind Vast brlnchu of the country. 
Tht datu Ind lOCitions art IS (ol1~s: 

[ut 
(utu1 
lint 

Vuhlnglon. o. C. 
Chicago, Illlnoh 
S", francheo, (.Uromla 

ClpltO) Hilton 
HYIU Rl!saney 
Sir francis Drah 

~&rch 4-ft 
Hlrch 18-20 
linch 25-27 

-.at'l )h. prev1ausly announced datu Ind loCltlon ror tb. central !lranlh 
... t I~ han btu ch<tnOld In rup:mu: to concernl (I"0Il stites thll the ,r""lol,lsly unounCld dd ... would be too ht. hi tM stnt~ d!Ytlopeent 
,rO<IU. 

COST "r ADEHPIH6 

aJA ",111 provtd~ lodging al th' workshop hoiels on lIadllesd~1 Ind lhllrld~)' 
.tg.!lls for two nprt'll!nhtlv.s (ra. tb. sute OfUcl Ind the SAC Dlnetor and 
VtdM:sd'l (or 1I1e ftsCiI CUlcer. lunches ",111 be prowlded on Thursday for 1.11 
Itnttct,uls. BJA .,111 ~ho rel,",urn lb. alr'a" (or on. represenhttv. froa 
th Stitt Orflce. 

If a shtl dots not hive the (unds to und the tnvlted represenldtves. plnn 
u,.bel JJA to dlsclus pontb1e relabursesent. 

BWIDAII.2!l 
1 ... Incloud registrilion (Onl II1Ust be (aapleted Md sub.attted to BJA no hter 

:~u !~:!~lr{~9'';;::nfJ~~r th~U~II~to~lk.&t~n:teln\i ie~~'":v~~~o!!J ~!~7 !11 
,arttclplnts. 

W!lI1/:UJAl 

Till betels "Ill provide the ri!ducecf raDII nhs to workshop partfctplntl 
lII1I"'1I9 to extend lhtlr shy through the '.IoIuhnd fol1C"oo1'lng the workshop_ 
At'ru,S;htnls should be Jltlde d'rectly "lth the hotel. 

lMll.IlIIIl 

I' lOU "ave qUilt Ions rfgArdlng' the "orkshops, phua coohct P.11 HAlik at 
(lOll 11l·'9l9. 

IUA Bureau oj Justice Assistance 
State and Local Assistance 
for Narcotics Control 

REGJONAl PROGRAM BRIEFtIGS 

IIASIllHSTOH. D.C. 

CHICAGO, ILLINOIS 

SAN fRANCISCO, CALIfORNIA 

IIARCH 4-6 

HARCII 18-20 

HARCH 26-27 

.... 
0) 
en 



TENTATIVE AGENDA 
Ia:mE1QM liDO P,R. 

nOSN! NlHIHUJMI..IM 

Rulow of application tit ulld by dillS to apply for Harcottcs Control 
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APPLicATIO~ FOR ADMIN FUNDS UNDER THE OLE FORMULA PROGRAM 
(as of (. 1 ) ( .3;).. Appl ications Received) 

( JC~ State Offices designated--~same as JAA) 
( ~N~S not yet designated) 

STATE APP REC'O STATUS AMT OFAPP 
10% IF 

SIGNO-OFF AWO AMT OIFFRNT 

Alabama 12/8 POMO 12/30 
Alaska 

$ 299,600 1/2/87 299,600 

Arizona 
~I-"W-Arkansas lJt..'idf.JkDO Calfrnia :J!I" 

Colorado ~/I''t 
Conn_ 02/9 under review 100,000 247,000 Oelawre 
O. C. 12/5 PDMO 12/30 88,900 1/2/87 88.900 Florida 02/10 under review 285.014 755,500 Georgia 01/23 *** PDMD 02/12 421,000 
Hawai i 
Idaho 12/5 PDMO 12/31 1I2,400 1/2/87 112,400 Illinois 11/24 PDMO 12/31 536,000 1/2/87 536,000 766,000 Indiana 01/6 POMO 01/20 391,300 2/2/87 391,300 Iowa 12/4 PDMD 12/30 229,000 1/2/87 229,000 Kansas 
Kentucky 12/4 POMO 12/30 281,300 1/2/87 281,300 Louisana 
Maine 
Maryland 02/02 under review 322,600 
Masschst ;J.j17 
Mic:hgan 01/23 PDMO 02/04 160,000 2/11/87 160,000 614,100 
~linnsota 01/23 *** PDMD 02/04 310,300 t/~/t-) 31D,300 
Miss. 12/16 POMO 01(20 212,200 /2/87 212,200 Missouri 01/28 *** PDMO 02/06 280,177 ~J [")/e-7 .:I.'is6 l1 7 362,200 Montana 12/30 POMO 02/02 101,300 2/11/87 101',300 Nebrska 12/9 POMO 01/20 149,700 2/3/87 149,700 Nevada 01/28 under review 36,000 108,100 N.Hamp 12/4 POMO 01(20 111,900 2/3/87 111,900 N.Jersey 
N.Mexic:o 
N.York 12/9 PDMO 01/20 1, 153.900 2/5/87 l,153,9CO N.C. 12/18 POMO 12/31 438,300 1/2/87 438,300 , N.Oakota )/13 
Ohio 11/14 P!)MO 12/30 716,900 1/2/87 716,900 
Oklahoma 11/18 PCMO 1/9 (14 ) 254,900 1/27/87 254,900 Oregon 

;;J.jn/r7 7%$j&:a Penn. 01/13 *** POMO 02/06 785,800 
P.Ric:o 

.:t../fJ R. I. 
S.C. 02/9 u~der review 257,800 
S.D. 
Tenn. g./17 
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STATE APP REC'O STATUS 
lOr. IF 

AMT OF APP SIGNO-OFF AWO AMT OIFFRNT 

Texas 02/10 under review 1,066,200 
Utah 
Vermont 
Virgn Isle12/23 
Virgnia 12/18 
Wiilshngtn 01/1 
W.V. . 12/1 
loIiscnsn 01/13 
Wyomng 
Am Samoa 
Guam 

. NMarianas 12/15 

PDMD 01/20 
PDMO OI/ZO 
PDMD 01/22 
PDMO 1/9(14) 
POMD 1/28 

*... PDMO 02/06 

Number of apps rec'd . .3 t 
Number of awds signd j b 

56,700 
404,200 
323,700 
170.200 
225,160 

51,200 

Dollars awarded 6/ 1/~j-{,o 

2/3/87 
2/2/87 
2/4/87 
1/27/87 
2/3/87 

56,700 
404,200 
323.700 
170.200 
225,160 346,400 
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On bebalf of the Police Executive Research Forum, 1 want to express our 

appreciation for the opportunity to present comments to the Subcommittee 

on the issue of federal support for state end local narcotic:: enforcement 

efforts. At the present time, we are developing several innovative 

programs to attack drug trafficking at the local level through improved 

and more professional policing. In these efforts, We work closely with 

federal enforcement agencies whom we regard as partners in this important 

work. 

For some time, the Forum has been deeply concerned about the proposed 

termination of funding support under the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1986 and 

we are confident that your efforts to inform discussion of this matter 

will result in a positive outcome. Our members st:0ng1y supported 

enactment of this legislation when it was pending last Fall. We believe 

that it would be counterproductive to terminate such a promising and 

essential program in its infancy. 

We are pleased to join witnesses who appeared before your subcommittee 

earlier to discuss the consequences of a program termination now--at a 

time when national attention has been focused sharply on a drug problem 

that continues to grow worse. Our view is that it is unnecessary to 

engage in a lengthy justification of federal support for state and local 

narcotics enforcement efforts. The Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1986 does that 

quite adequately, and we suggest that arguments put forward during 

Congressional debate on that legislation might serve to refresh the 

memories of those who appear to be unaware of--or to have forgotten--the 

original purpose of the law. Beyond that, anyone who appreciates the 
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enolll1ity of the narcotics problem throughout the country should ",Iso 

understand the unprecedented . resource commitment required to contain and 

reduce that traffic. 

As we know, this Administration has dramatically increased budgetary 

support for federal narcotics enforcement efforts. In spite of that 

increase, however, drugs continue their flow across our national borders 

on a daily and almost routine basis. Once in the U.S., this contraband 

makes its way to eventual users at the street level with disappointing 

regularity . Although such traffic clearly violates federal law, the 

division of large drug shipments into wholesale and retail lots prepares 

that contraband for transit through, and consumption within, the bounds of 

state and local jurisdictions. Enforcement personnel at those levels soon 

come to share both legal jurisdiction and official responsibility for 

containing this drug traffic. Narcotics sales and use in and around 

schools and on street corners constitute local police problems, and must 

be met with an effective local police response. 

The allocation of $265 million in federal assistance for state and local 

agencies represents a welcome addition of reSOurces. The most important 

reason why this infusion of resources must be <,ustained (and hopefully 

increased under H.R. 1411) is the easy availability of drugs, which has 

caused a dramatic increase in the number of drug dealers who operate in 

and plague our communities. That factor alone severely strains the 

resources of police narcotics units, which must nOw deal with a dramatic 

2. 
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increase in the number of drug sellers and wholesalers. The federal 

assistance program provides funding for personnel, aquipment, training, 

and other essential categories. Although it has been suggested that the 

level of federal 'resource commitment is small, relative to current state 

and local law enforcement spending in the aggregate, these federal 

resources are pivotal because they raise state and local capabilities to a 

level that is needed to combat local drug trafficking more effectively. 

We would like to share with yOU our view of the major reasons fOr 

sustaining this program--which are the very reasons that led to passage of 

the program only six months ago. Indeed, if anything has changed since 

passage of the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1986 last October, it is that the 

drug trafficking problem has worsened and law enforcement needs have grown 

proportionately strOnger. have summarized below several additional 

points which question the wisdom of the subject program termination. 

Recent federal concentration on higher level drug dealers--foreign 

. producers, importers, and international cartels--has shifted many federal 

resources away from the upper-middle and middle trafficking levels, where 

federal activity has historically been dominant. This leaves non-federal 

agencies saddled with greater responsibilities to combat wholesale dealers 

than before. but without the resources (in the absence of federal 

assistance) that federal agencies have enjoyed. The loss ,,"ow of federal 

funding assistance merely serves to create a vacuum in enforcement. and 

can only work to the direct benefit of drug traffickers. 

3. 
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The problem with cutting off federal help after the first year is that 

innovative strategies. demonstrations. promising program models. and 

programs of nationwide technical assistance will have just begun. That is 

the worst tIme to end support by the federal government. because the 

impact of that assistance would never be determined. 

It has been suggested that local agencies fund all of their narcotics 

initiatives and expanded activities with the proceeds of as~et forfeiture 

actions .. There are three fundamental problems with that suggestion. 

First. and most important. many states either do not have Optimum 

forfeiture laws that facilitate the seizure of assets acquired with 

carefully hidden or laundered funds. or their enforcement personnel have 

not received adequate training in the full use of those laws. Although 

the pattern is slowly changing. typical forfeitures are limited to 

conveyance automobiles and cash on the person of a drug dealer when he is 

arrested. Criminals well aware of this situation are shifting to the 

renting and leasing of automobiles. .3nd are investing more time and 

stealth in methods for concealing their illegal proceeds. 

Second. agencies that seek to support their narcotics enforcement 

activities with forfeited proceeds will be encouraged to focus their 

efforts on dealers who own cars outright or are especially careless in 

exposing their liquid assets. Realistically. those more vulnerable 

dealers might not be the most active or dangerous traffickers in the 

community. 

4. 
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A third problem concerns the program of encouraging more sharing of 

federally forfeited assets with participating state and local agencies. 

This suggestion carries the implication that more widespread sharing is 

occurring on a regular and almost routine basis. However, that whole 

initiative has several drawbacks, including unfortunately long procedural 

delays in settling forfeiture actions and in turning over the state and 

local shares to the worthy participants. The protracted waiting periods 

work against providing agencies with the sufficient working capital that 

they need for ongoing investigations and unit support activities. 

Overall, the placing of revenue generating responsibility within a police 

agency transforms it, in effect, into a taxing entity. We feel that such 

a transformation, especially when it is effected informally and results 

from economic need, works against the goal of professional and progre"sive 

law enforcement. Therefore, we have serious reservations about using the 

toul of asset forfeiture as a purely money making proposition. I believe 

that the intent of the legislative drafters has been to enable police to 

strip criminals of their ill gotten wealth first, and to treat the-

production of revenue as a secondary incentive. 

We hope that the above comments are helpful to :rour subcommittee in its 

consideration of this matter, and stand ready and most willing to provide 

additional information if called upon to do so. Thank you once again for 

"the opportunity to express our views. 

5. 
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